ISSN 0160-8029

LIBRARY OF CONGRESS/WASHINGTON

CATALOGING SERVICE BULLETIN

COLLECTIONS SERVICES

Number 59, Winter 1993 Editor: Robert M. Hiatt

CONTENTS

DESCRIPTIVE CATALOGING	
Library of Congress Rule Interpretations (LCRI)	2
SUBJECT CATALOGING	
Subdivision Simplification Progress	30
Subject Headings of Current Interest	31
Revised LC Subject Headings	32
Subject Headings Replaced by Name Headings	67
LC CLASSIFICATION	
The Use of Alternate Classification Numbers	70
Subclass GE, Environmental Sciences	71
SHELFLISTING	
Dates in Call Numbers for CIP Items	71
Dates in Call Numbers for Loose-leaf and Certain	
Other Legal Publications	72
COOPERATIVE CATALOGING	
Cooperative Name Authority Files	72
PUBLICATIONS	
LC Cataloging Newsline	74
CD-MARC Serials	74
LC Classification Schedules	75

Page

Editorial address: Cataloging Policy and Support Office, Collections Services, Library of Congress, Washington, D.C. 20540-4305

Subscription address: Customer Support Unit, Cataloging Distribution Service, Library of Congress, Washington, D.C. 20541

Library of Congress Catalog Card Number: 78-51400

ISSN 0160-8029 Key title: Cataloging service bulletin

LIBRARY OF CONGRESS RULE INTERPRETATIONS (LCRI)

Cumulative index of LCRI to the Anglo-American Cataloguing Rules, second edition, 1988 revision, that have appeared in issues of Cataloging Service Bulletin. Any LCRI previously published but not listed below is no longer applicable and has been cancelled. Lines in the margins (|) of revised interpretations indicates where changes have occurred.

Rule		Number		Page
1.0		49		10
1.0C		50		12
1.0E		54		15
1.0F		56		11
1.0G		44		9 9
1.0H		44		9
1.1B1		44		9
1.1C		44		10
1.1D2		50		20
1.1E		44		10
1.1E5		25		17
1.1F1		13		4
1.1F4		14		6
1.1F6		44		11
1.1F0 1.1F7		44		11
1.1511		34		19
1.1F11				
1.1F15		17		6
1.1G1		48		10
1.1G2		47		11
1.1G3		44		11
1.2B4		38		29
1.2B5		34		19
1.2C4		34		19
1.2C5		34		20
1.2E3		34		20
1.4A2		44		12
1.4C6		15		2 3
1.4C7		15		3
1.4D1		44		12
1.4D2		47		11
1.4D3		11		8
1.4D4		47		11
1.4D5		50		20
1.4D5		47		15
1.4D0 1.4D7		44		16
1.4E		12		11
1.4E1		11		9
		44		16
1.4F1		44		10
1.4F2		41		12
1.4F5		47		15
1.4F6		47		15
1.4F7		47		17
1.4F8		45		12
1.4G		14		9
1.4G4		45		13
1.5A3		8		9
1.5B4		33		27
1.5B5		8		9
1.5D2		33		27
1.5E1		50		23

Rule	Number	Page
1.6 1.6A2 1.6B 1.6C 1.6E1 1.6G 1.6H 1.6H4 1.6J 1.7A1 1.7A3 1.7A4 1.7B2 1.7B4 1.7B2 1.7B4 1.7B2 1.7B4 1.7B20 1.7B21 1.8 1.8B2 1.8E1 1.10 1.10C2 1.10D1 1.11A 1.11C	53 50 54 54 22 54 45 11 32 44 46 44 56 39 51 12 38 47 8 8 11 33 47 58 55	$\begin{array}{c} 26\\ 24\\ 22\\ 22\\ 16\\ 23\\ 13\\ 11\\ 11\\ 16\\ 23\\ 17\\ 11\\ 11\\ 28\\ 15\\ 31\\ 28\\ 9\\ 9\\ 9\\ 12\\ 28\\ 29\\ 14\\ 16\\ \end{array}$
2.0B1 2.1C 2.2 2.2B1 2.2B3 2.2B4 2.4D1 2.4E 2.4G2 2.5B7 2.5B8 2.5B9 2.5B10 2.5B17 2.5B21 2.5B21 2.5B22 2.5C5 2.7B1 2.7B4 2.7B7 2.7B9 2.7B13 2.7B17 2.7B18 2.8C 2.12-2.18 3.1C 3.1C	45 47 41 44 44 34 47 47 8 52 44 44 51 17 44 43 8 47 51 47 54 47 58 44 43 18 44 47 8 54 47	$ \begin{array}{c} 15\\30\\14\\20\\20\\21\\30\\30\\9\\15\\21\\21\\21\\21\\21\\22\\30\\29\\30\\29\\30\\29\\30\\29\\31\\14\\21\\31\\23\\22\\31\\14\\21\\31\\23\\22\\31\\10\\30\\34\\\end{array} $
3.1G1 3.1G4 3.2B3 3.2B4 3.3B2 3.3C2	47 47 47 34 8 8	34 34 34 24 10 10

Rule	Number	Page
3.3D 3.4D1 3.4E 3.4G2 3.5B2 3.5B5 3.5D1 3.5D3 3.5D5 3.7B4	25 8 47 47 47 47 8 8 8 8 47	44 10 34 34 34 34 10 10 10 34
4.1C 4.1F2 4.2B3 4.5B2 4.5B3 4.7B4	47 47 47 47 47 47	35 35 35 35 35 35 35 35
5.0B2 5.1B1 5.1C 5.2B1 5.2B3 5.2B4 5.3 5.4D1 5.4E 5.4G2 5.5B1 5.5B2 5.5B3 5.7B1 5.7B4 5.7B19	46 55 47 46 33 47 34 34 34 8 47 47 52 47 55 47 52	23 16 35 23 32 35 25 25 10 35 35 35 16 36 17 36 17
6.1B1 6.1C 6.1F1 6.1G1 6.2B3 6.2B4 6.4D1 6.4E 6.4G2 6.5B1 6.5B2 6.5C8 6.7B1 6.7B4 6.7B6 6.7B10 6.7B18 6.7B19 6.8	44 47 11 11 47 47 34 8 47 47 47 33 8 55 47 13 13 13 13 13 13 13	25 36 15 15 36 26 10 36 36 36 36 36 31 11 17 36 14 14 14 14 17 15
7.1B1 7.1B2 7.1C 7.1F1 7.1G1 7.1G4 7.2B3	13 8 47 36 38 47 47	15 11 36 12 32 36 37

ž

	Rule	Number	Page
	7.2B4 7.4C 7.4D1 7.4E 7.4F2 7.4G2 7.5B1 7.5B2 7.7B2 7.7B2 7.7B4 7.7B6 7.7B7 7.7B9 7.8	34 13 47 47 33 47 47 47 32 47 22 15 13 13	26 16 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 37 14 37 21 6 16
and the state of a second second	8.1C 8.1F1 8.2B3 8.2B4 8.4C 8.4D1 8.4E 8.4F2 8.4G2 8.5B1 8.5B2 8.5B6 8.5C1g) 8.7B4 8.7B6 8.7B7 8.7B9 8.7B18 8.8	47 36 47 34 13 47 47 33 47 33 33 47 47 47 47 47 22 15 13 13 13	37 12 37 26 17 37 37 37 33 38 40 40 38 38 38 21 6 16 17 15
	9.1C 9.1G1 9.1G4 9.2B3 9.2B6 9.3B1 9.4D1 9.4E 9.4G2 9.5B1 9.5C2 9.7B4	47 47 47 47 44 47 47 47 47 47 47 47	38 38 38 25 38 38 39 39 39 39 39 39
	10.1C 10.2B3 10.2B4 10.4D1 10.4E 10.4G2 10.4G3 10.5B1 10.7B4	47 47 34 47 47 32 47 47 47	39 39 27 39 39 15 39 40 40
	Chapter 11 11.1C 11.1G1 11.1G4 11.2B3 11.2B4	58 47 47 47 47 34	15 40 40 40 40 27

	Rule	Number	Page
	11.4D1 11.4E 11.5B1 11.7B4	47 47 47 47	40 40 40 40
	12.0 12.0A 12.0B1 12.0F 12.1B3 12.1B4 12.1B7 12.1C 12.1E1 12.2B3 12.3 12.3E 12.3G 12.4D1 12.4E 12.4G2 12.5B1 12.5B1 12.5B2 12.6B1 12.7A2 12.7B1 12.7B5 12.7B5 12.7B5 12.7B6 12.7B7a) 12.7B7c) 12.7B7c) 12.7B7g) 12.7B7j) 12.7B7g 12.7B9 12.7B17 12.7B23	$\begin{array}{c} 32\\ 50\\ 47\\ 56\\ 44\\ 48\\ 55\\ 47\\ 44\\ 8\\ 54\\ 45\\ 53\\ 47\\ 47\\ 47\\ 47\\ 47\\ 47\\ 47\\ 47\\ 44\\ 50\\ 50\\ 32\\ 50\\ 46\\ 21\\ 51\\ 26\\ 44\\ 28\\ 42\\ 8\\ 44\\ 44\\ 42\\ 8\\ 42\\ 21\\ 59\end{array}$	$\begin{array}{c} 15\\ 29\\ 41\\ 12\\ 29\\ 10\\ 17\\ 42\\ 31\\ 12\\ 30\\ 19\\ 35\\ 42\\ 42\\ 32\\ 24\\ 42\\ 32\\ 24\\ 22\\ 24\\ 22\\ 24\\ 22\\ 24\\ 16\\ 12\\ 32\\ 12\\ 32\\ 12\\ 34\\ 12\\ 32\\ 32\\ 22\\ 34\\ 16\\ 11\\ \end{array}$
	13.3 13.5 13.6	44 44 11	34 36 17
an 2011년에 1월 11일 11일 11일 11일 11일 11일 11일 11일 11일	21.0B 21.0D 21.1A2 21.1B1 21.1B2 21.1B4 21.1C 21.2A 21.2C 21.3B 21.4B 21.4B 21.6C1 21.7B 21.7C 21.11B 21.7C 21.11B 21.17B 21.18B 21.23	45 18 15 46 54 59 18 50 50 50 50 18 44 45 45 45 45 45 45	19 29 8 25 32 11 34 33 34 36 37 25 26 21 27 28 37

Rule		Number	Page
21.23C 21.23D 21.27 21.28A 21.28B 21.29 21.29G 21.30E 21.30F 21.30G 21.30H 21.30J 21.30H 21.30J 21.30H 21.30H 21.30H 21.30H 21.30H 21.31B 21.31B 21.31B 21.31B 21.31B 21.31C 21.32A 21.35A1 21.35A2 21.35E2 21.35E2 21.35C 21.35E2 21.36C1-3 21.36C5-9 21.36C8 21.38 21.39	種子 フレード・シュートは、「シードがに見るがいたという」と言う しつごう	45 36 45 47 12 45 8 57 59 28 52 51 57 45 45 41 31 45 41 41 41 41 41 41 41 41 41 41 41 41 41	28 18 31 31 46 24 32 12 16 11 16 19 30 16 46 48 27 28 37 28 37 28 38 13 12 6 11 13 14 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10
22.1 22.1B 22.2 22.2A 22.2B 22.3A 22.3B1 22.3C 22.3D 22.4 22.5A 22.5C2 22.5C4 22.5D 22.5D1 22.6 22.5D1 22.6 22.8 22.8A1 22.8A2 22.8B1 22.10 22.11D 22.12B 22.13B 22.14 22.15A 22.15B 22.14 22.15B 22.16C 22.16D 22.17 22.17-22.20 22.18A 22.19			49 38 41 32 16 39 52 29 53 420 29 24 31 28 50 29 46 46 37 54 55 26 13 55 47 31 8 20 36

Rule	Number		Page
22.22 22.25B1 22.26C1c) 23.1	45 44 44		51 52 53
23.1 23.2 23.4B 23.4C 23.4D 23.4E 23.4F1 23.4F1	41 58 58 41 41 41 52 47		37 19 23 45 46 47 24 53
24.18, TYPE 2 24.18, TYPE 3 24.18, TYPE 5 24.18, TYPE 6 24.18, TYPE 1 24.19 24.20B 24.20E 24.21B 24.21D 24.21D 24.21D 24.23 24.24A 24.26 .24.27C 24.27C3	$\begin{array}{c} 45\\ 44\\ 47\\ 21\\ 13\\ 44\\ 45\\ 21\\ 49\\ 56\\ 15\\ 56\\ 44\\ 34\\ 52\\ 55\\ 8\\ 42\\ 27\\ 46\\ 53\\ 54\\ 25\\ 44\\ 44\\ 44\\ 44\\ 44\\ 44\\ 18\\ 13\\ 11\\ 44\\ 55\\ 45\\ 44\\ 44\\ 55\\ 45\\ 45\\ 45\\ 45$		51 53 54 28 34 53 54 28 32 13 24 15 55 41 24 19 14 37 30 44 39 40 67 58 58 76 40 46 58 62 41 63 63 63 64 76 42 44 64 59 48 59 60 64 65 20 61
25.1 25.2 25.2A	43 24 27	121-1	23 31

Rule		Number	Page
25.3A		44	65
25.3B		44	65
25.5B		59	11
25.5C		44	66
25.5D		44	67
25.6A		11	49
25.6A2		46	52
25.7		49	34
25.8		45	70
25.8-25.11		46	52
25.9		57	26
25.9			
25.10		45	73
25.13		44	67
25.14		59	19
25.15A1		36	34
25.15A2		11	52
25.18A		23	45
25.19		11	52
25.23		44	68
25.27A		44	68
25.29A		44	68
25.30B1b)		44	69
25.30B4		46	53
25.30B5		44	70
25.30B6		46	54
25.30B7		44	70
25.30C1		44	70
25.30D		44	70
25.32A		44	70
25.32A2		33	50
			54
25.34B-25.34C		46	
25.34B1		44	71
25.34C2		44	71
25.35A1		46	54
26		58	33
26.1		47	57
26.1A		47	60
26.2		54	43
26.2B2		45	77
20.202		43	79
26.2B3			
26.2B4		15	30 44
26.2C		51	
26.2D		44	80
26.2D2		30	22 53
26.3		32	53
26.3A3		27	38
26.3A4		12	38
26.3A6		21	45
26.3A7		44	80
26.3B-C		59	19
26.4B		51	44
26.4C		51	49
26.4D2		44	82
26.6	3	44	82
20.0			02
A.2A		16	50
A.4A1		53	40
A.4F1		53	40
A.7A		18	85
A.15A		18, 21	86, 58
A.20		44	82
A.25		49	46
A.31		17	28
A.51		17	20

Rule	Number	Page
A.33	48	25
A.34	17	28
A.53	26	18
A.54	26	19
B.4	13	72
B.9	32	57
B.14	51	50
C.1	44	83
C.5C	44	84
C.7	44	85
C.8B	49	46
D, "Collection"	14	56
D, "Colophon"	13	72
D, "Preliminaries"	54	45

12.7B23. Item described. [Rev.]

In the "Description based on" note give the numeric and/or chronological designation of the issue cited in the form that it would be given if the issue were the first issue of the serial and the numeric and/or chronological designation were being recorded in area 3.

> Description based on: Vol. 1, no. 3 (Apr. 1992) Description based on: Vol. 14, no. 1 (Jan. 1986) = 56; title

> from cover from cover

Description based on: Varsha 13, anka 1 (Baisakha-Jetha 2048 [Apr.-June 1991]); title from cover

If the issues of the serial do not carry chronological designations, give the date of publication following the numeric designation.

Description based on: Vol. 19, published in 1986

21.1B4. [Rev.]

When a work falling into one or more of the categories given in 21.1B2 involves a parent body and one of its subordinate bodies (with the subordinate body responsible only for the preparation of the contents of the work), enter the work under the heading for the parent body. Make an added entry under the heading for the subordinate body if named prominently.

21.30F. Other related persons or bodies. [Rev.]

Art Exhibitions

Make an added entry under the corporate heading for the institution in which an art exhibition is held. Make the added entry under the heading for each institution if there are three or fewer, or under the first if there are four or more.

Festschriften

Make an added entry for the person or corporate body honored by a festschrift whenever the honoree is named on the chief source of information for the item being cataloged.¹ Make the added entry even if the honoree will also be given subject access on the same record. (A festschrift is a complimentary or memorial publication usually in the form of a collection of essays, addresses, or biographical, bibliographical, scientific, or other contributions, often embodying the results of research, issued in honor of a person or corporate body, usually on the occasion of an anniversary celebration.)

25.5B. Conflict resolution. [Rev.]

Serials/Including Series

1) General. Create a uniform title made up of the title proper plus a parenthetical qualifier for any serial entered under title if the title proper is identical to the title proper of another serial in the catalog. Also, create such a uniform title if the title proper is identical to the title proper of another serial found in a related work added entry or in a linking entry note (fields 760-787) on a bibliographic record in the catalog. (Disregard the choice of entry of the serial (under title or under name heading) when considering whether the titles are identical.) The "catalog" referred to here is the file against which the searching and cataloging is being done. Serial catalogers are permitted to take into account any serial of the same title of which they know, whether or not it is in the catalog (e.g., it might be found in a reference work being searched by a serial cataloger for some other reason). Take into account only the main title of another serial, not variants traced as cross

¹For Library of Congress descriptive catalogers only: Add also the value "x" in fixed field box 3 (008/30) of the machine-readable record.

references or as added entries. In general, apply the following:

a) Do not predict a conflict.

b) Resolve the conflict by adding a uniform title to the bibliographic record for the serial being cataloged; do not add one also to the record for the serial cataloged earlier.

The uniform title created is used not only as the main entry heading on the bibliographic record for the serial itself but also whenever the serial is referred to in other access points (added or subject entries) and in linking notes.

2) Choice of qualifying term. The terms most commonly used to qualify the title proper are the following:

- a) Place of publication
- b) Corporate body
- c) Place and date or Corporate body and date
- d) Date
- e) Edition statement, other title information, etc.

Depending on the situation, use either one term or a combination of terms. The order of the terms listed above is not intended as prescriptive; identify the particular situation and use the appropriate term or terms. For example, different editions of the same work, which bear differentiating edition statements, will ordinarily be distinguished by the use of the *last* mentioned category of terms above, as the *first* choice from the point of view of appropriateness. There is a special problem with the choice place vs. body, however, and when one is facing this choice, follow the hierarchy indicated both by the order and the wording of the first two of the provisions below.

3) Place of publication. Generally, use place of publication as the qualifying term.

Arrow (Montréal, Québec) Arrow (Castlegar, B.C.)

Transactions of the Illuminating Engineering Society (London, England) Transactions of the Illuminating Engineering Society (New

York, N.Y.)

Light (Brooklyn, New York, N.Y.) Light (Toronto, Ont.)

If the work is published in more than one place or if the place of publication has changed, choose as the qualifying term the place that would be named first in the publication, distribution, etc., area for the first issue published or the earliest issue for which a place is known or the earliest issue in hand, in that order of preference. (Use caution when taking information from an existing bibliographic record for the serial needing a qualifier if the record was originally created before 1981; it may not necessarily show the earliest place since pre-AACR 2 cataloging codes specified giving the latest place.)

4) Corporate body. Exceptionally, in the following cases use as the qualifier the *heading* for the body with which the work originated or by which it was issued or published:

a) The title proper consists solely of an indication of type of publication and/or periodicity (exclusive of articles, prepositions, and conjunctions).

Bulletin (Balai Pengolohan Galian (Indonesia)) Bulletin (California. Dept. of Water Resources)

Occasional paper (Australia. Bureau of Agricultural Economics)

Occasional paper (University of the West Indies (Cave Hill, Barbados). Institute of Social and Economic Research)

If more than one corporate body is associated with the work, choose as the qualifying term the name of the body responsible for the serial, rather than the one only publishing it. If multiple bodies are performing the same function in relation to the work, choose the one named first.

b) The addition of place as a qualifying term is inadequate to resolve the conflict, because another work with the same title was published in the same place.

Contact (Toronto Nutrition Committee) Contact (Real Estate Institute of Canada) (Both works published in Toronto)

name.

c) The title includes the initials or other abbreviation of the issuing body's

AIJ proceedings (American Institute of Journalists) AIJ proceedings (Association of Iron Joiners)

5) Other qualifiers. Make the choice from the following possibilities, according to what is most appropriate for the particular situation:

a) Use a combination of either place and date or corporate body and date, whichever would be appropriate according to the preceding statements for place and body alone.

Bulletin (Canadian Association of Medical Record Librarians : 1944)
Bulletin (Canadian Association of Medical Record Librarians : 1971) (Published between 1969 and 1971 under title: CAMRL newsletter)

Science bulletin (Chicago, Ill.) Science bulletin (Akron, Ohio : 1921) Science bulletin (Akron, Ohio : 1980) (Published between 1923 and 1980 under title: Science and technology bulletin)

b) Use the beginning date of publication alone (or if unavailable, the earliest date known)—as when place or body is already present in the title.

San Francisco journal (1944) San Francisco journal (1980)

Papers read before the Historical and Scientific Society of Manitoba (1945)

Papers read before the Historical and Scientific Society of Manitoba (1967)

(Published between 1965 and 1966 under title: Transactions of ...)

c) Use any element or combination of elements extracted from the description of the work (e.g., edition statement or other title information) that will serve to distinguish it from other works.

Blue book contractors register (New York—New Jersey— Connecticut ed.) Blue book contractors register (Southern California ed.)

blue book contractors register (Southern Camornia eu.)

d) Use any word(s) that will serve to distinguish one serial from another.

New Zealand national bibliography (Issued only in paper copy through Nov. 1983) New Zealand national bibliography (Microfiche) (Issued Dec. 1983- only in microfiche; not a microfiche edition of paper copy issues—cf. LCRI 21.3B)

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

Etudes anglaises (Monographic series) Etudes anglaises (Periodical)

6) Form of qualifying term. The form of the qualifier is shown by the examples above. Note that normal practice for qualifiers added to corporate headings apply here also, with a single exception: When a body (as opposed to a geographic name) is used as a qualifier, copy its heading from the name authority record exactly, with no deletions, rearrangements, changes in punctuation, etc.

Special report (Northern Illinois University. Center for Southeast Asian Studies) Occasional publication (Popular Archaeology (Firm))

7) Special situations

a) Unnumbered/numbered titles from the same body. If one body issues both an unnumbered series and a numbered series or serial with the same title, add the qualifier "(Unnumbered)" to the title for the unnumbered series in all cases of such a conflict. (For example, if the new title is numbered and the existing title is unnumbered, change the existing unnumbered series to add "(Unnumbered)" to the title.) Conversely, do not add a qualifier to the title of the numbered series or serial to resolve the conflict with the unnumbered series issued by the body.

b) *Common/section titles*. If the title proper of a serial consists of a common title and the title of a section or part (see 12.1B4), create a uniform title to delete the initial article from the title of the section or part. Apply this even when the section title is preceded by a numeric or alphabetic designation.

American men and women of science. Medical sciences American men and women of science. The medical sciences /

Progress in nuclear energy. Series VIII, Economics of nuclear power

Progress in nuclear energy. Series VIII, The economics of nuclear power /

Otherwise, create a uniform title for the work only if there is another serial with *exactly* the same common title and title of a section or part, i.e., do not create a uniform title when there is another serial with a title that is the same as the common title but with a different title of a section or part. (Disregard the fact that one or more of the section titles of a particular common title may bear a uniform title but other section titles of the same title do not or that a particular common title when appearing alone has a uniform title but the same common title appearing with its section titles does not.)

Generally, place the qualifier at the end, i.e., following the title of the section or part.

Bulletin. Series A (Corporate Body Z) Bulletin. Series A (Corporate Body Y)

but

Bulletin. Series W (Issued by Corporate Body Y but the entire title is unique)

When the main title has its own numbering or has been issued alone without a section title, however, so that the situation is one of series/subseries, the uniform title for the subseries consists of the uniform title the main series has (or would have) plus the title of the subseries.

Technical report (Minnesota. Division of Waters) Technical report (Kansas Water Office) (Has its own numbering) Technical report (Kansas Water Office). Monograph (Made up example)

Biblioteca de ciências sociais (Ediç o es Graal) Biblioteca de ciências sociais (Zahar Editores) (Issued both with and without a section title) Biblioteca de ciências sociais (Zahar Editores). Economia

Apply this same practice to cases in which the section title represents a supplement and the main title has (or would have) a uniform title. Copy first the uniform title for the main work and add the title of the supplement to that.

Statistical bulletin (Gaborone, Botswana) Statistical bulletin (Bamako, Mali) Statistical bulletin (Bamako, Mali). Supplement

c) Main entry under a name heading. Qualify the title proper by adding in parentheses a term consisting of date, other title information, an "edition" statement, or any other term or combination of terms that will serve to distinguish the work from others with the same title proper entered under the same name heading.

Canada. Dept. of Public Works [Annual report (1965)] Annual report ... Canada. Dept. of Public Works [Annual report (1977)] Annual report ... (Published 1972-1975 under title: Report)

d) *Reprints, microform copies, etc.* When a serial reappears as a reprint, as a microform copy or reissue, as a braille edition, etc., do not use a uniform title to distinguish one of these secondary manifestations from the original. If the original itself has a uniform title, use the same uniform title for the other manifestation. (When the physical format in which the serial is issued changes, a new entry is made—cf. LCRI 21.3B.)

The preceding represents the Library of Congress policy. To others who wish to make the differentiation not provided here, LC recommends that they not use the technique of a uniform title including parenthetical qualifier. Instead, they should use for the secondary manifestation a special uniform title that consists of the title (or uniform title) of the original followed by a period and a subdivision designating the secondary manifestation appropriately.

Art (Philadelphia, Pa.). Reprint (1970) Art (Philadelphia, Pa.). Reprint (1977)

Rose fanciers at large Rose fanciers at large. Microform

e) Changes in uniform title headings. When the name of a corporate body is used as a qualifying term in the uniform title and the name of that body changes or the body's responsibilities for the publication are assumed by another body, create a new record (successive entry), using the new form of name (or the name of the body newly responsible) as the qualifying term in the uniform title. Relate the two records by means of a linking entry note, citing each in uniform title form. (Also, make connecting references between the two titles in the case of monographic series.)

If something other than a corporate body has been used as a qualifying term and there is a change in its form or in fact, do *not* create a new entry. (A note may be added to the record indicating that a change has occurred; if the work is a series, make a reference from the title followed by the changed qualifier.)

If a title established before September 1983 is qualified by body but under current policy would be qualified by a different qualifier, change the qualifier whenever the existing corporate body qualifier becomes inappropriate (as when the name of the body changes or when the body is no longer responsible for the publication). This means creating one record for the publication (and changing or deleting existing records as appropriate).

Do not otherwise change uniform title headings to bring them in line with these instructions.

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

Series Titles Identical to Corporate Names

If the title of a series entered under title is identical to the name of a corporate body (including corporate name initials and acronyms) found in a heading, in a reference, or on the item being cataloged, assign a uniform title that consists of the title qualified by the term "(Series)" although there is no conflict with another series or serial title. (Apply this to all series, including subseries and multipart items.)

> Centre de recherches d'histoire ancienne (Series) Oxford Historical Society (Series) HAZ (Series) Facultat de Dret de l'Estudi General de Lleida (Series) Posebna izdanja (Crnogorska akademija nauka i umjetnosti). Odjeljenje društvenih nauka (Series)

If a new series title is identical to both a corporate name and a series title that has been qualified by the term "(Series)," add to the new title the qualifier "(Series)" followed, within its own set of parentheses, by the qualifier appropriate to breaking a conflict between two serial titles.

> corporate name: WP existing series heading: WP (Series) new series heading: WP (Series) (United States. Bureau of the Census) (both titles published in the same place)

If a new series title is identical to both a corporate name and a series or serial title that has been qualified by something other than "(Series)," add to the new title the qualifier "(Series)" followed, within its own set of parentheses, by the qualifier appropriate for breaking a conflict between two serial titles.

corporate name: ABC existing series headings: ABC (Lima, Peru); ABC (Toronto, Ont.) new series heading: ABC (Series) (Vienna, Austria)

If a new series title is identical to both a corporate name and a serial title lacking a qualifier (e.g., a serial that is not a series), add to the new title the qualifier "(Series)."

corporate name: REED existing serial: REED : a review of environmental educational developments new series heading: REED (Series)

If an existing series title lacking a qualifier later conflicts with a corporate name, add the qualifier "(Series)" to the existing heading.

existing series heading: LDA new corporate name: LDA revised series heading: LDA (Series)

Monographs That Conflict

If a monograph is entered under a title proper that is the same as the title proper main entry of another work, do not assign a uniform title to either work simply to distinguish them, even if there are multiple editions of either work.

> France / préface de Pierre Mendès-France. — Genève ; New York : Nagel, 1955

La France. — Paris : Librairie Larousse, 1967

France. — Paris : Documentation française, 1972

However, if another manifestation of one of these works requires a uniform title (e.g., a translation, excerpts) or if one of these works is used in a subject or added entry, assign a uniform title to the particular work according to the provisions for adding a qualifier to a serial title. (If a multipart monograph has been issued in multiple editions *and* is analyzable, treat each edition as a different work for purposes of assigning a uniform title; generally, use the edition statement as the qualifying term.) This same uniform title must be used in all entries for the work. Existing records in which the work appears as a main or secondary entry must be changed. *Note*: Do not assign a uniform title if the conflicting work is being used only in an analytical added entry.

France (Geneva, Switzerland). English

France / preface by Pierre Mendès-France ; translated by William H. Parker. — Geneva ; New York : Nagel, 1956 (A translation of the 1955 work)

France (Geneva, Switzerland)

France / préface de Pierre Mendès-France. — Genève ; New York : Nagel, 1955

(Revised bibliographic record for the 1955 work)

Main entry under a name heading. If a multipart monograph that is analyzable is entered under a personal or corporate body heading and the title proper or uniform title conflicts with the title proper or uniform title used on an existing bibliographic record entered under the same heading, create or change a uniform title for the multipart monograph by adding to the title proper (or uniform title) a qualifying term according to the provisions for adding a qualifier to a serial title.

Elias, Norbert

[Über den Prozess der Zivilisation. English (Oxford, England)]

The civilizing process ... Oxford : B. Blackwell

Elias, Norbert

[Über den Prozess der Zivilisation. English (New York, N.Y.)]

The civilizing process ... New York : Pantheon Books

Radio and Television Programs

Add the qualifier "(Radio program)" or "(Television program)" to the title of a radio or television program whenever the program is needed in a secondary entry and the title is the same as a Library of Congress subject heading or the title has been used as the title of another work. (It does not matter if the other work is entered under title or under a name heading.) This same uniform title for the radio or television program must be used in all entries for the particular work. (Existing records in which the radio or television program has been used as a main or added entry must be adjusted.)

U.S. Census Publications

For U.S. Bureau of the Census publications that contain the census or parts of it, use a uniform title consisting of the name of the census, qualified by the year of the census. Add to this basic uniform title parts of the census as subdivisions.

> title proper: 1972 census of construction industries uniform title: Census of construction industries (1972)

title proper: Numerical list of manufactured products: 1972 census of manufactures

uniform title: Census of manufactures (1972). Numerical list of manufactured products

title proper: Census of housing, 1960 uniform title: Census of housing (1960)

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

Comics

If a comic strip, single panel cartoon, etc., is entered under its title, establish a uniform title for the work that consists of its title, followed by an appropriate parenthetical qualifier (e.g., "Batman (Comic strip)").

Motion Pictures

If a motion picture is entered under a title proper that is the same as the title proper of another motion picture (or other work), do not assign a uniform title to either to distinguish them, even if there are multiple editions of either work. However, if a motion picture is needed in a secondary entry and the title of the motion picture is the same as a Library of Congress subject heading or the title is the same as the title of another work, add the qualifier "(Motion picture)" to the title of the motion picture. This same uniform title must be used in all entries for the particular work. (Existing records in which the motion picture is used as a main or secondary entry must be adjusted.)

New work

Copland, Aaron, 1900-The red pony ... (Music for the motion picture of the same title)

Existing works

Steinbeck, John, 1902-1968 The red pony ... (A book)

The Red pony [motion picture] ...

Added entry on the new work

I. Red pony (Motion picture)

Revised record for the motion picture

Red pony (Motion picture) The red pony [motion picture] ...

Computer Files

If a computer file is entered under a title proper that is the same as the title proper of another computer file (or other work), do not assign a uniform title to either work simply to distinguish them, even if there are multiple editions of either work.

If a computer file entered under title is needed in a subject entry or related work added entry and there is another work in the catalog with the same title proper that is also entered under title, add the qualifier "(Computer file)" to the title of the computer file. (This same uniform title must be used in all entries for the particular work, including existing records for the computer file itself.)

New work

Microsoft Excel : arrays, functions, and macros ... (A book entered under title)

Existing work

Microsoft Excel [computer file] : complete spreadsheet ...

Subject entry on the new work

1. Microsoft Excel (Computer file)

Revised record for the computer file

Microsoft Excel (Computer file)

Microsoft Excel [computer file] : complete spreadsheet ...

If the addition of the qualifier "(Computer file)" does not resolve the conflict, add also the name of the producer (in catalog-entry form).

GEM (Computer file : Digital Research (Firm)) GEM (Computer file : University of Cambridge. Dept. of Applied Economics)

Note: 1) Prior to June 1990, a qualifier was added to the title of a computer file whenever the heading was needed in a secondary entry, without regard to conflict. Generally continue to use such headings in main, subject, and added entries on records for items cataloged after June 1990. 2) Name authority records for computer files that were created in accord with policies in effect before June 1990 are routinely retained although they would not necessarily be needed under current policy.

25.14. INCUNABULA. [Rev.]

Apply 25.14 only when establishing a uniform title for a work that exists solely in pre-1501 editions and no one title predominates. Otherwise, apply 25.4.

26.3B-C. See also references and Explanatory references. [Rev.]

Introduction

These instructions deal with the following types of cross references:

- 1) see also references, including "earlier/later heading" references;
- 2) Explanatory references
 - a) References requiring special texts
 - b) Private communications of heads of state, etc.
 - c) Initial and acronym references

For reasons of economy, LC will no longer make information references. Sequences of related headings formerly connected by information references are to be connected by simple *see also* references or earlier/later heading references as illustrated in the examples below. Convert an existing information reference to *see also* references whenever the information reference must be handled for any reason.

See Also References

See also references are used to connect related headings. When the relationship is not directly sequential or when information about the exact relationship is not known, the referral line of the references reads simply: search also under. When the relationship is sequential, a special type of see also reference is made and the referral line of the reference reads: search also under the earlier heading or search also under the later heading. These special references are display constants that are generated from the coding supplied by the cataloger and may be used whether the sequence results from a name change, reorganization, hierarchical change, official language change, or similar phenomenon. In case of doubt, do not use the special legends.

Normally, make references only to connect immediately adjacent headings, thus creating a chain of *see also* references leading from one heading to another. However, if the relationship is not clear, it is permissible to connect several headings (cf. examples 2 and 10 below).

1) Guidelines on making relational references. When new information about a related body is discovered, apply one of the following alternatives:

a) If entries (bibliographic records, subdivisions, *see* references to other headings) are or will be under the related body, establish the body (if it is not already established) and make the appropriate *see also* or earlier/later heading references.

b) If the related body is not established in the automated file and no entries will be under it at this time but it is likely to be needed in the future, establish the related body. Trace appropriate references from the unused heading to the one under which entries are made. Also, trace the reverse reference (i.e., the one from the heading being used to the unused one) and code it "do not make." Trace any *see* references to the unused heading, since they will guide the user to the *see also* reference leading to the heading under which entries are made.

c) If the related body is not established in the automated file and it is not likely it will ever be needed, record data about the related body on the authority record for the heading being established. After the name in the source citation, bracket in the statement "[no publs. in LC database]." This alternative should not normally be applied when an earlier name is being established and the later name is the one for which no publications have been received.

110 Stover Manufacturing & Engine Company

670 Wendel, C.H. Stover Mfg & Engine ... 1982: cover (Stover Manufacturing & Engine Company, Freeport, Ill.) pref. (Stover Manufacturing Company [no publs. in LC database] formed in 1879; Stover interests combined in 1916 to form single firm known as Stover Manufacturing & Engine Company)

2) Evaluating existing references. When evaluating existing see also references on automated authority records, normally, retain the reference (adjusting it to current practice and AACR 2) if there is an automated authority record for the heading referred from. If there is no automated authority record, apply the guidelines above in deciding whether to retain or delete the reference. If the reference is retained, an automated authority record must be made for the heading.

3) Procedures

a) All headings connected by the references must be represented in machinereadable form, including those for which there are no bibliographic records. *All headings and references leading to the headings must be in correct LC AACR 2 form.* Establish any heading not yet in the automated authority file.

b) Source citations. When giving data in the authority record, generally, cite only sources that deal with the immediately preceding and succeeding headings.

Always give the citation for the item being cataloged in a 670 field. If the work does not contain the name being established, give an explanatory note (e.g., "(name not given)"). Give other source citations as necessary.

If any other source gives only an earlier or later name but not the name used in the heading, cite the source in the 675 field. Do not, however, divide a citation for successive issues of a serial; give the complete citation in the 670 field if any volume contains the heading or in the 675 field if no volume contains the heading.

Justification on the authority record of preceding or succeeding headings is not required in the following cases:

(1) changes in government heading because of an official language

change;

(2) changes involving only a parent body to which the body being established is subordinate;

(3) when converting existing information references to see also references. Do not normally add source citations to justify references between headings already represented on the information reference. (It is assumed that the justification is present on the manual authority records.) Add sources to justify new references, however.

c) *Tracings*. On each name authority record, trace a *see also* reference for each heading to be connected, other than the heading for which the authority record is being prepared. If the display constant "search also under the earlier heading" or "search also under the later heading" is to be used, code the tracing as appropriate.

Change any existing references that are no longer appropriate (e.g., if necessary, change earlier/later heading references to simple see also references or vice versa). Convert an existing information reference to see also references whenever the information reference must be changed for any reason. If no change is needed to the information reference, do not convert it to see also references. Complete the reference evaluation process for all the headings involved in the reference.

If any change is needed to the information reference, delete it by completing the reference evaluation process for all headings involved, converting the information reference to see also references according to the guidelines above. Note that this means some tracings will be deleted entirely.

d) *Geographic names*. Changes to geographic names are handled the same way as changes to corporate names.²

Examples

1) Available information: Some of the principal members of the Ballets des Champs Elysées left the company to form the Ballet de Paris; the former continued to exist, however.

authority record

110 Ballets des Champs Elysées 510 Ballets de Paris (= w, position 1 = n)

resulting reference

Ballet de Paris search also under Ballets des Champs Elysées

authority record

110 Ballet de Paris 510 Ballets des Champs Elysées $(\pm w, position \ 1 = n)$

resulting reference

Ballets des Champs Elysées search also under Ballet de Paris

2) The available information about the relationship is not clear. All the headings are connected by *see also* references.

²For LC descriptive catalogers only: Notify the Cataloging Policy and Support Office whenever earlier/later headings for a jurisdiction are being established or changed or an existing heading for a jurisdiction is being changed and the authority record contains a "subject usage" note in the 667 field.

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

authority record

110 College of Physicians and Surgeons of Chicago

510 University of Illinois (Urbana-Champaign campus). College of Medicine

 $(\pm w, position 1 = n)$

510 University of Illinois at the Medical Center. College of Medicine

 $(\neq w, position 1 = n)$

resulting references

University of Illinois (Urbana-Champaign campus). College of Medicine

search also under

College of Physicians and Surgeons of Chicago

University of Illinois at the Medical Center. College of Medicine

search also under

College of Physicians and Surgeons of Chicago

authority record

- 110 University of Illinois (Urbana-Champaign campus). College of Medicine
- 510 College of Physicians and Surgeons of Chicago $(\pm w, position \ 1 = n)$
- 510 University of Illinois at the Medical Center. College of Medicine

 $(\pm w, position 1 = n)$

resulting references

College of Physicians and Surgeons of Chicago search also under

University of Illinois (Urbana-Champaign campus). College of Medicine

University of Illinois at the Medical Center. College of College of Medicine

search also under

University of Illinois (Urbana-Champaign campus). College of Medicine

authority record

- 110 University of Illinois at the Medical Center. College of Medicine
- 510 College of Physicians and Surgeons of Chicago $(\pm w, position \ 1 = n)$
- 510 University of Illinois (Urbana-Champaign campus). College of Medicine
 - $(\pm w, position 1 = n)$

resulting references

College of Physicians and Surgeons of Chicago search also under

University of Illinois at the Medical Center. College of Medicine

University of Illinois (Urbana-Champaign campus). College of Medicine

search also under

University of Illinois at the Medical Center. College of Medicine

3) Available information: The American Material Handling Society changed its name to International Material Management Society.

authority record

110 American Material Handling Society 510 International Material Management Society $(\pm w, position 1 = b)$

resulting reference

International Material Management Society search also under the earlier heading American Material Handling Society

authority record

110 International Material Management Society 510 American Material Handling Society $(\pm w, position 1 = a)$

resulting reference

American Material Handling Society search also under the later heading International Material Management Society

4) Available information: The name of the International Union of American Republics was changed in 1910 to Union of American Republics and in 1949 to Organization of American States.

authority record

110 International Union of American Republics 510 Union of American Republics $(\pm w, position 1 = b)$

resulting reference

Union of American Republics search also under the earlier heading International Union of American Republics

authority record

110 Union of American Republics 510 International Union of American Republics $(\pm w, position \ 1 = a)$ 510 Organization of American States $(\pm w, position \ 1 = b)$

resulting references

International Union of American Republics search also under the later heading Union of American Republics

Organization of American States search also under the earlier heading Union of American Republics

authority record

110 Organization of American States 510 Union of American Republics $(\pm w, position 1 = a)$

resulting reference

Union of American Republics search also under the later heading Organization of American States

 Available information: In 1954 the Screen Writers' Guild and the Radio Writers Guild merged to form the Writers Guild of America, West.

authority record

110 Screen Writers' Guild 510 Writers Guild of America, West $(\pm w, position \ 1 = b)$

resulting reference

Writers Guild of America, West search also under the earlier heading Screen Writers' Guild

authority record

110 Radio Writers Guild 510 Writers Guild of America, West $(\pm w, position \ 1 = b)$

resulting reference

Writers Guild of America, West search also under the earlier heading Radio Writers Guild

authority record

110 Writers Guild of America, West 510 Screen Writers' Guild $(\pm w, position \ 1 = a)$ 510 Radio Writers Guild $(\pm w, position \ 1 = a)$

resulting references

Screen Writers' Guild search also under the later heading Writers Guild of America, West

Radio Writers Guild search also under the later heading Writers Guild of America, West

6) Available information: The name of the American-Asian Education Exchange was changed in 1962 to American Afro-Asian Education Exchange; in 1967 the original name was resumed.

authority record

110 American-Asian Education Exchange 510 American Afro-Asian Education Exchange $(\pm w, position \ 1 = n)$



resulting reference

American Afro-Asian Education Exchange search also under American-Asian Education Exchange

authority record

110 American Afro-Asian Education Exchange 510 American-Asian Education Exchange $(\pm w, position \ 1 = n)$

resulting reference

American-Asian Education Exchange search also under American Afro-Asian Education Exchange

(References were made at the time of the first change of name that had the display constants "search also under the earlier heading/search also under the later heading." When the original name was resumed, position 1 was changed to value "n" in each record, resulting in simple *see also* references.)

7) Available information: Drabenderhöhe changed its name in 1961 to Bielstein; in 1969 Bielstein was absorbed by Wiehl.

authority record

151 Drabenderhöhe (Germany) 551 Bielstein (Germany) (+w, position 1 = b)

resulting reference

Bielstein (Germany) search also under the earlier heading Drabenderhöhe (Germany)

authority record

151 Bielstein (Germany) 551 Drabenderhöhe (Germany) $(\pm w, position 1 = a)$ 551 Wiehl (Germany) $(\pm w, position 1 = n)$

resulting references

Drabenderhöhe (Germany) search also under the later heading Bielstein (Germany)

> Wiehl (Germany) search also under Bielstein (Germany)

authority record

151 Wiehl (Germany) 551 Bielstein (Germany) $(\neq w, position 1 = n)$

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

Bielstein (Germany) search also under Wiehl (Germany)

8) When under earlier cataloging rules a *see* reference tracing from one or more earlier names has already been made and, consequently, publications issued under one name are entered under another, retain the *see* reference tracing until the heading is needed for a new publication. When it is needed, establish the heading and convert the *see* reference tracing to a *see also* reference tracing (cf. LCRI 26.3). Do not change any existing bibliographic records.

Available information: The International Federation of General Factory Workers was established in 1907. In 1950 the name was changed to International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions and in 1964 to International Federation of Chemical and General Workers' Unions. Works published before the change of name in 1964 are found under International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions.

a) Earliest name not yet used as a heading

authority record

110 International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions

410 International Federation of General Factory Workers

510 International Federation of Chemical and General

Workers' Unions

 $(\pm w, position 1 = b)$

resulting references

International Federation of General Factory Workers search under

International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions

International Federation of Chemical and General Workers' Unions

search also under the earlier heading

International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions

authority record

110 International Federation of Chemical and General Workers' Unions

510 International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions

 $(\neq w, position 1 = a)$

resulting reference

International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions

search also under the later heading

International Federation of Chemical and General Workers' Unions

b) Earliest name now needed as a heading. When the heading "International Federation of General Factory Workers" is needed for a newly cataloged item, establish the heading and make a see also reference. Do not change any existing bibliographic records.

authority record

 110 International Federation of General Factory Workers
 510 International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions
 (=w, position 1 = b)

resulting reference

International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions search also under the earlier heading International Federation of General Factory Workers

On the authority record for "International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions," change the *see* reference to a *see also* reference.

authority record

- 110 International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions
- 510 International Federation of General Factory Workers $(\pm w, position \ 1 = a)$

510 International Federation of Chemical and General Workers' Unions

 $(\pm w, position 1 = b)$

resulting new reference

International Federation of General Factory Workers search also under the later heading International Federation of Industrial Organizations and General Workers Unions

 Connect authority records for named meetings in the same was as for other corporate names. Do not add notes to the bibliographic records for unnamed meetings.

Available information: The 3rd, 7th, and 9th of the following series of meetings were named; the 4th, 5th, 6th, and 8th were unnamed and the proceedings of those meetings are entered under title.

authority record

- 111 Symposium on the Plasma Membrane (1961 : New York, N.Y.)
- 511 Symposium on Macromolecular Metabolism (1965 : New York, N.Y.)
 - (=w, position 1 = b)

resulting reference

- Symposium on the Macromolecular Metabolism (1965 : New York, N.Y.)
 - search also under the earlier heading
- Symposium on the Plasma Membrane (1961 : New York, N.Y.)

authority record

- 111 Symposium on Macromolecular Metabolism (1965 : New York, N.Y.)
- 511 Symposium on the Plasma Membrane (1961 : New York, N.Y.)
 - $(\neq w, position 1 = a)$
- 511 Basic Science Symposium
 - $(\neq w, position 1 = b)$

resulting references

Symposium on the Plasma Membrane (1961 : New York, N.Y.)

search also under the later heading

Symposium on Macromolecular Metabolism (1965 : New York, N.Y.)

Basic Science Symposium

search also under the earlier heading

Symposium on Macromolecular Metabolism (1965 : New York, N.Y.)

authority record

111 Basic Science Symposium

511 Symposium on Macromolecular Metabolism (1965 : New York, N.Y.)

 $(\neq w, position 1 = a)$

resulting reference

Symposium on Macromolecular Metabolism (1965 : New York, N.Y.) search also under the later heading Basic Science Symposium

10) Available information: In 1963 the Arkansas Resources and Development Commission was replaced by the Arkansas Geological Commission. The following bodies are known to be related to these bodies but the nature of the relationship is uncertain: Arkansas. State Geologist; Arkansas. Office of the State Geologist; Arkansas. Division of Geology; Arkansas Geological and Conservation Commission. All the headings are connected to all the other headings, as illustrated by the following example showing only one of the headings:

authority record

110 Arkansas Resources and Development Commission 510 Arkansas Geological Commission

 $(\neq w, position 1 = n)$ 510 Arkansas. State Geologist

 $(\neq w, position 1 = n)$

- 510 Arkansas. Office of the State Geologist
- $(\neq w, position 1 = n)$
- 510 Arkansas. Division of Geology

 $(\neq w, position 1 = n)$

510 Arkansas Geological and Conservation Commission $(\pm w, position 1 = n)$

resulting references

Arkansas Geological Commission search also under Arkansas Resources and Development Commission

Arkansas. State Geologist search also under Arkansas Resources and Development Commission

Arkansas. Office of the State Geologist search also under Arkansas Resources and Development Commission

Arkansas. Division of Geology search also under Arkansas Resources and Development Commission

Arkansas Geological and Conservation Commission search also under Arkansas Resources and Development Commission

Explanatory References

1) "General" references. Explanatory references of the type illustrated by the examples on p. 554 of AACR 2 for "Aktiebolaget ...," "Conference ...," and "Catholic Church. Sacra ..." are not used by the Library of Congress. Trace the specific reference in all authority records.

2) Private communications of heads of state, etc. Connect headings for heads of state, ecclesiastical officials, etc., to the corresponding official heading with see also references instead of the explanatory reference called for in 21.4D2 and illustrated in 26.3C1.

authority record

100 Mohammed Reza Pahlavi, Shah of Iran, 1919-510 Iran. Shah (1941-1979 : Mohammed Reza Pahlavi) $(\pm w, position \ l = n)$

resulting reference

Iran. Shah (1941-1979 : Mohammed Reza Pahlavi) search also under Mohammed Reza Pahlavi, Shah of Iran, 1919-

Use the following guidelines to determine when to make the references:

a) If the official heading is one established without names or dates (24.20C-E), do not trace the reference.

b) If the official heading has been established, make the see also reference.

c) If the official heading has not been established, establish it and make the *see also* reference from it to the personal heading only if the item being cataloged is not clearly the work of private authorship.

3) Initialism and acronym references. When a heading or a reference consists of or contains an initialism or acronym, follow the usage of the body with respect to the capitalization of the initialism (all capital letters or not) and the punctuation of it (use of periods between the letters or not).

When the initialism occurs within the first five words of the heading or reference, provide cross references according to the following guidelines:

a) Make references from all forms actually found that include variations in the punctuation of the initialism.

b) When the only form found includes periods between the letters of the initialism, also make a reference from the form without periods.

c) When the only form found is without periods between the letters, do not make up a reference from the form with periods inserted, since publications as well as reference sources show that a general abandonment of periods between corporate initials has already taken place and shows signs of becoming obsolete. Since, however, the criterion of usage is not practicable with existing records, do not delete these references already made, whether in evaluated or unevaluated reference structures.

110 World Meteorological Organization410 WMO410 Organisation météorologique mondiale410 OMM

 110 International Federation of Library Associations and Institutions
 410 IFLA

410 IFLA

110 Ohio River Valley Water Sanitation Commission 410 ORSANCO

110 COMPEX

410 Combined Philatelic Exhibition of Chicagoland

110 A.G.A. Gas Supply Committee 410 AGA Gas Supply Committee

 110 Uniwersytet im. Adama Mickiewicza w Poznaniu. Instytut Historii
 410 IH UAM

110 TSentral'nyi institut nauchno-tekhnicheskoi informatsii i tekhniko-ekonomicheskikh issledovanii po khimicheskomu i neftianomu mashinostroeniiu 410 TSINTIkhimneftemash

110 Moskovskiĭ gorodskoĭ bank 410 Mosgorbank

When, during evaluation of references currently traced on authority records, the cataloger finds explanatory references from initialisms/acronyms traced, convert them to simple *see* references in the form provided above.

SUBJECT CATALOGING

SUBDIVISION SIMPLIFICATION PROGRESS

Since the Subject Subdivisions Conference took place at Airlie House, Virginia, in May 1991, progress continues to be made in simplifying subdivisions in the Library of Congress Subject Headings system. On Weekly Lists 92-23 through 92-40 changes were made in the following areas:

1) Elimination of exceptional practices. Ten subdivisions on the list of free-floating subdivisions used under names of places, H 1140, were discontinued in favor of dividing the corresponding main headings by place. The latter represents the standard order for topical headings:

National security
 National security—Finance
 National security—Finance—Law and legislation
 National security—Law and legislation
 Neutrality
 Nonalignment
 Passes

 (replaced by Mountain passes—[place])
 Royal household
 (replaced by Royal households—[place])
 Social registers

-Voting registers

In addition, the subdivision —Passes, which was authorized for free-floating use under types of transportation systems by H 1095, the list of free-floating form and topical subdivisions of general application, was discontinued in favor of phrase headings Local transit passes, Railroad passes, and Shipping passes.

2) Standardization of the order of subdivisions. To work toward achieving the recommended standard order of [topic]-[place]-[chronology]-[form] in subject heading strings, new topical subdivisions for which a place orientation is logical are now established with the designation (May Subd Geog), e.g., Corn-Seeds-Handling (May Subd Geog); Television programs-Syndication (May Subd Geog). On a case-by-case basis, subdivisions not previously divided by place are being authorized for geographic subdivision, e.g., Cattle-Handling (May Subd Geog); Real estate investment-Syndication (May Subd Geog); Corn-Propagation (May Subd Geog); and Public libraries-Reference services (May Subd Geog).

3) Cancellation of date of imprint subdivisions. To work toward implementing the recommendation that chronological subdivisions under topical headings should relate to the coverage of the content of the item rather than its date of issue, date of imprint subdivisions have begun to be cancelled. The headings Communism—1945and Communism—United States—1917- were cancelled in favor of Communism and Communism—United States. The headings Latin language—Grammar—1870-1975 and Latin language—Grammar—1976- were cancelled in favor of Latin language—Grammar. Under English language, the following subdivisions were cancelled in favor of using English language—Grammar:

> --Grammar--1500-1799 --Grammar--1800-1869 --Grammar--1870-1949 --Grammar--1950-

Because English language is the pattern heading for individual languages and groups of languages, these subdivisions have been removed from the list of free-floating subdivisions used under languages, H 1154. They are no longer authorized for use under other languages.

4) Use of numerals as dates or date ranges in chronological subdivisions. While LC investigates the full impact of the use of numerals for dates or date ranges in chronological subdivisions, or numerals as the initial elements of chronological subdivisions, words have been deleted from some chronological subdivisions established under names of places where the words were deemed not necessary. Fifty two headings formulated with words as the initial element of chronological subdivisions were changed or cancelled. For example, Alabama—Politics and government—Civil War, 1861-1865 was changed to Alabama—Politics and government—1861-1865; France—Intellectual life—Medieval period, 987-1515 was changed to France—Intellectual life—To 1500; and the headings Chile—Politics and government—War with Peru, 1879-1882 and Chile—Politics and government—Revolution, 1891 were replaced by the existing heading Chile—Politics and government—1824-1920.

SUBJECT HEADINGS OF CURRENT INTEREST

Weekly Lists 33-45, 1992

Afro-American neighborhoods (May Subd Geog) Attention-deficit-disordered children (May Subd Geog) Children of prenatal substance abuse (May Subd Geog) Civil RICO actions (May Subd Geog) College athletes-Recruiting (May Subd Geog) Debutante balls (May Subd Geog) Debutantes (May Subd Geog) Defamation of the dead (May Subd Geog) Dream interpretation (May Subd Geog) Dual diagnosis (May Subd Geog) Electronic calendars (May Subd Geog) Employment re-entry (May Subd Geog) Environmental sciences (May Subd Geog) Erotic videos (May Subd Geog) Facilitated communication (May Subd Geog) Fertility clinics (May Subd Geog) File conversion (Computer science) (May Subd Geog) Food combining (May Subd Geog)

Gay marriage (May Subd Geog) Guides (Spiritualism) (May Subd Geog) Hurricane Andrew, 1992 Liposculpture (May Subd Geog) Maps for children (May Subd Geog) Masculine names (May Subd Geog) National health insurance (May Subd Geog) Personal emergency response systems (May Subd Geog) Powwows (May Subd Geog) Rare diseases (May Subd Geog) Recovering addicts (May Subd Geog) Recovering alcoholics (May Subd Geog) Returning goods (May Subd Geog) Speech anxiety (May Subd Geog) Sustainable development (May Subd Geog) Talking yellow pages (May Subd Geog) Television mini-series (May Subd Geog) Victoriana (May Subd Geog) Wine cellars (May Subd Geog) Witches (May Subd Geog)

REVISED LC SUBJECT HEADINGS

The list below comprises headings that were changed or cancelled on weekly lists 23-40, 1992.

	May Subd
Replacement Heading	Geog
Ada the Ayrshire (Fictitious character)	NO
Admiraltei stvo (Saint Petersburg, Russia)	NO
Afro-American academic libraries	YES
Agaria (Indic people)	YES
Agrichai River (Azerbaijan)	NO
Agunahs	YES
Aidashin Cave (Russia)	NO
Air forces-Commonwealth countries	
Air forces-Commonwealth countries-Medals, badges, decorations, etc.	NO
Aisne, Battle of the, France, 1914	NO
Aisne, Battle of the, France, 1917	NO
Aisne, Battle of the, France, 1918	NO
Ajax (Greek mythology)	NO
Alabama–Politics and government–1861-1865	NO
	Ada the Ayrshire (Fictitious character) Admiraltel stvo (Saint Petersburg, Russia) Afro-American academic libraries Agaria (Indic people) Agrichai River (Azerbaijan) Agunahs Aidashin Cave (Russia) Air forces-Commonwealth countries Air forces-Commonwealth countries-Medals, badges, decorations, etc. Aisne, Battle of the, France, 1914 Aisne, Battle of the, France, 1917 Aisne, Battle of the, France, 1918 Ajax (Greek mythology) Alabama-Politics and

Alazani River (Georgian S.S.R. and Azerbaijan S.S.R.)	Alazani River (Georgia and Azerbaijan)	NO
Albania–Politics and	Albania–Politics and	NO
government-1944-	government-1944-1990	NO
Albania–Politics and	Albania–Politics and	NO
government-1944-	government-1990-	NO
Aldan Plateau (R.S.F.S.R.)		
	Aldan Plateau (Russia)	NO
Alemanni	Alemanni (Germanic people)	YES
Alfures	Alfures (New Guinea people)	YES
Alkhanai Mountain	Alkhanai Mountain (Russia)	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	411 11 11 m 1	
Alluvial plains-Russian	Alluvial plains-Russia	
S.F.S.R.	(Federation)	
Alma-Atinskii zapovednik	Alma-Atinskii zapovednik	NO
(Kazakh s.s.R.)	(Kazakhstan)	
Alps-Passes	Mountain passes-Alps	
Alps, Swiss-Passes	Mountain passes-Switzerland-	
	Alps, Swiss	
Altais	Altai (Turkic people)	YES
Altyn-Depe Site (Turkmen	Altyn-Depe Site (Turkmenistan)	NO
S.S.R.)		
Ama (Papuan people)	Ama (Papua New Guinea people)	YES
American literature-	American literature-Pacific	NO
Oceanian American authors	Islander American authors	
Amu Darya Delta (Uzbek S.S.R.)	Amu Darya Delta (Uzbekistan)	NO
Anabar Shield (R.S.F.S.R.)	Anabar Shield (Russia)	NO
Analytic geochemistry	Analytical geochemistry	YES
Analytic toxicology	Analytical toxicology	YES
Anau Site (Turkmen S.S.R.)	Anau Site (Turkmenistan)	NO
Andes-Passes	Mountain passes-Andes	NO
Andoke language	Andoque language	VEC
Animated films-Kazakh	Animated films-Kazakhstan	YES
S.S.R.	Animated minis-Kazakiistan	
Antigone (Legendary character)	Antigone (Greek mythology)	NO
Antigone (Legendary character)	Antigone (Greek mythology) in	NO
in literature	literature	NO
Apa Tanis	Apatani (Indic people)	YES
Apertometer	Apertometers	YES
Approbations (Hebrew	Approbations (Rabbinical	
	literature)	NO
literature)	Apsheron Peninsula	
Apsheron Peninsula (Azerbaijan	*/	NO
S.S.R.)	(Azerbaijan)	
Aptekarskii Island	Aptekarskii Island (Russia)	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)		
Aral Sea (Uzbek S.S.R. and	Aral Sea (Uzbekistan and	NO
Kazakh S.S.R.)	Kazakhstan)	
Arapesh language	Mountain Arapesh language	YES
Araucanian literature	Mapuche literature	YES
Araucanian poetry	Mapuche poetry	YES
Archives, Audio-visual	Audio-visual archives	YES
Archives, Motion picture	Film archives	YES
Arkansas-Politics and	Arkansas-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War,	government-1861-1865	
1861-1865	The second s	
Armenia-History-Persian and Greek rule, 429-640	Armenia-History-428-640	NO
	ARPANET (Computer network)	NO
ARPA computer network	ARPANET (Computer network)	NO

Art metal-work-Georgian	Art metal-work-Georgia (Republic)	
S.S.R. Art metal-work, Medieval-	Art metal-work, Medieval-	
Georgian S.S.R.	Georgia (Republic)	
Arzhan Mound (R.S.F.S.R.)	Arzhan Mound (Russia)	NO
Astrakhanskii zapovednik	Astrakhanskií zapovednik	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	NO
Athletics-Commonwealth of	Athletics-Commonwealth	
Nations	countries	
Audumbaras	Audumbara (Indic people)	YES
Aurunci	Aurunci (Italic people)	YES
Authors, Commonwealth of	Authors, Commonwealth	YES
Nations	radiois, common caut	1 200
Avacha Bay (R.S.F.S.R.)	Avacha Bay (Russia)	NO
Awards-Commonwealth of	Awards-Commonwealth	
Nations	countries	
Azerbaijan S.S.R.	Azerbaijan	NO
Azerbaijan S.S.R	Azerbaijan-Antiquities	NO
Antiquities		
Azerbaijan S.S.R Civilization	Azerbaijan-Civilization	NO
Azerbaijan S.S.RHistory	Azerbaijan-History	NO
Azerbaijan S.S.RHistory-	Azerbaijan-History-	NO
Revolution of 1905	Revolution, 1905-1907	
Azerbaijan S.S.RHistory-	Azerbaijan-History-	NO
Revolution, 1917-1921	Revolution, 1917-1921	
Azerbaijan S.S.RLanguages	Azerbaijan-Languages	NO
Azov, Sea of (Ukraine and	Azov, Sea of (Ukraine and	NO
R.S.F.S.R.)	Russia)	
Azykh Cave (Azerbaijan S.S.R.)	Azykh Cave (Azerbaijan)	NO
Badkhyz (Turkmen S.S.R.)	Badkhyz (Turkmenistan)	NO
Badkhyzskii zapovednik	Batkhyz dovlet zapovednig	NO
(Turkmen S.S.R.)	(Turkmenistan)	
Baha'i pilgrims and	Bahai pilgrims and pilgrimages	YES
pilgrimages		
Baikal Lake (R.S.F.S.R.)	Baikal, Lake (Russia)	NO
Baikal Range (R.S.F.S.R.)	Baikal Range (Russia)	NO
Bajuwarii	Bajuwarii (Germanic people)	YES
Baltimore (Md.)-Politics	Baltimore (Md.)-Politics	NO
and government-Civil War,	and government	
1861-1865	Contra englista e Ser.	
Banabans (Oceanian people)	Banabans (Pacific Island people)	YES
Baraba Lowland (R.S.F.S.R.)	Baraba Lowland (Russia)	NO
Barguzin Basin (R.S.F.S.R.)	Barguzin Basin (Russia)	NO
Barguzinskii zapovednik	Barguzinskii zapovednik	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	
Bashkirs	Bashkir (Turkic people)	YES
Bashkirskii zapovednik	Bashkirskii zapovednik	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	
Basins (Geology)-Russian	Basins (Geology)-Russia	
S.F.S.R.	(Federation)	
Bastarnae	Bastarnae (Germanic people)	YES
Batavians Baya Bussian S.F.S.B.	Batavi (Germanic people)	YES
Bays-Russian S.F.S.R.	Bays-Russia (Federation)	
Bays-Turkmen s.s.R. Belgium-Neutrality	Bays–Turkmenistan Neutrality–Belgium	
Desgruni-reactancy	resulting begluin	

Bengalis	Bengali (South Asian people)	YES
Bengalis-United States	Bengali (South Asian people)-	
	United States	
Berezina River (Byelorussian S.S.R.)	Berezina River (Belarus)	NO
Berezina River (Byelorussian	Berezina River (Belarus),	NO
s.s.R.), Battle of, 1920	Battle of, 1920	NO
Berezinskií zapovednik		NO
	Biarezinski dziarzhavny	NO
(Byelorussian S.S.R.)	zapovednik (Belarus)	
Berezovye Islands (R.S.F.S.R.)	Berezovye Islands (Russia)	NO
Bering Sea Coast (R.S.F.S.R.)	Bering Sea Coast (Russia)	NO
Bermudian fiction (English)	Bermudian fiction	YES
Bermudian literature (English) Bermudian literature		YES
Betpak-Dala (Kazakh s.s.R.)	Betpak-Dala (Kazakhstan)	NO
tsimisaraka Betsimisaraka (Malagasy people)		YES
Bialowieza Forest (Poland and	Bialowieza Forest (Poland and	NO
Byelorussian S.S.R.)	Belarus)	
Biami (Papuan people)	Piame (Papua New Guinea	YES
1977 - A. A.	people)	
Big Horn Mountains (Wyo.)	Big Horn Mountains (Wyo. and	NO
1. A.	Mont.)	
Biharis	Bihari (South Asian people)	YES
Binjhwars	Binjhwar (Indic people)	YES
Biosphere reserves-Russian	Biosphere reserves-Russia	
S.F.S.R.	(Federation)	
Birth, Multiple	Multiple birth	YES
Birth, Multiple-Japan	Multiple birth-Japan	
Bittsevskii lesopark (Moscow,	Bittsevskii lesopark (Moscow,	NO
R.S.F.S.R.)	Russia)	
Blue Ridge Mountains-Passes	Mountain passes-Blue Ridge	
blue Ruge Mountains Tasses	Mountains	
Dell'sharamal / also a tun den	Construction of the second	NO
Bol'shezemel'skaia tundra	Bol'shezemel'skaia Tundra	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	
Bol'shoe Onego (R.S.F.S.R.)	Bol'shoe Onego (Russia)	NO
Bol'shoi Berezovyi Island	Bol'shoi Berezovyi Island	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	
Boni language	Boni language (Kenya and	YES
	Somalia)	
Borovoe Lake (Kazakh S.S.R.)	Borovoe Lake (Kazakhstan)	NO
Bosnia and Hercegovina-	Bosnia and Hercegovina-	NO
History-1945-	History-1945-1992	
Bosnia and Hercegovina-	Bosnia and Hercegovina-	NO
History-1945-	History-1992-	110
Bratsko-Ust'-Ilimskii territorial'no-	Bratsko-Ust'-Ilimskii territorial'no-	NO
		NO
proizvodstvennyi kompleks	proizvodstvennyi kompleks	
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	
Brestskaia krepost -geroi	Brestskaia krepasts -heroi	NO
memorial'nyi kompleks (Brest,	(Brest, Belarus)	
Byelorussian S.S.R.)	1999년(1997년) - 1997년 1 1997년 1997년 1997	
Bronze age-Russian S.F.S.R.	Bronze age-Russia	
	(Federation)	
Bundi (New Guinea people)	Gende (Papua New Guinea	YES
	people)	
Burbung	Burbung (Australian people)	YES
Bureya Basin (R.S.F.S.R.)	Bureya Basin (Russia)	NO
Byelorussian S.S.R.	Belarus	NO
	The Province of ATOTICS	(1. S.

Byelorussian S.S.R.-Description and travel Byelorussian S.S.R.-Economic conditions Byelorussian S.S.R.-Economic conditions-1945-Byelorussian S.S.R.-Economic conditions-1945-Byelorussian S.S.R.-Economic policy Byelorussian S.S.R.-Economic policy-1945-Byelorussian S.S.R.-Economic policy-1945-Byelorussian S.S.R.-History Byelorussian S.S.R.-History-Revolution, 1863 Byelorussian S.S.R.-History-Revolution of 1905 Byelorussian S.S.R.-History-1917-Byelorussian S.S.R.-History-1917-Byelorussian S.S.R.-History-Revolution, 1917-1921 Byelorussian S.S.R.-History-German occupation, 1941-1944 Bystryk (Belorussian S.S.R.), Battle of, 1920 Caeneus (Legendary character) Calderas-Russian S.F.S.R. Calendar, Perpetual California-Politics and government-Civil War, 1861-1865 Camps (Military) Camps (Military)-Illinois Camps (Military)-Indiana Camps (Military)-Louisiana Camps (Military)-Missouri Camps (Military)-Ohio Camps (Military)-Virginia Canals-Kazakh S.S.R. Canals-Russian S.F.S.R. Canals-Turkmen S.S.R. Cañarian language Caninefates Canteen (British army) Canteen (British navy) Canteen (Canadian army) Canteen (United States Army) Canteens (War-time, emergency, etc.) Capes (Coasts)--Georgian S.S.R.

Belarus-Description and	NO
travel	NO
Belarus-Economic conditions	NO
Belarus-Economic conditions- 1945-1991	NO
Belarus-Economic conditions- 1991-	NO
Belarus-Economic policy	NO
Belarus-Economic policy- 1945-1991	NO
Belarus-Economic policy- 1991-	NO
Belarus-History	NO
Belarus-History-	NO
Revolution, 1863	
Belarus-History-	NO
Revolution, 1905-1907	110
Belarus-History-	NO
1917-1991	NO
Belarus-History-1991-	
D.L. III.	
Belarus-History-	NO
Revolution, 1917-1921	
Belarus-History-German	NO
occupation, 1941-1944	
Bystryk (Belarus), Battle of, 1920	NO
Caeneus (Greek mythology)	NO
Calderas-Russia	
(Federation)	
Perpetual calendars	YES
California-Politics and	NO
government-1861-1865	
Military comps	VES
Military camps	YES
Military camps-Illinois	
Military camps-Indiana	
Military camps-Louisiana	
Military camps-Missouri	
Military camps-Ohio	
Military camps-Virginia	
Canals-Kazakhstan	
Canals-Russia (Federation)	
Canals-Turkmenistan	
Cañari language	YES
Caninefates (Germanic people)	YES
Canteens (Establishments)	YES
Capes (Coasts)Georgia	

Cascade Range-Passes
Caucasus, Northern (R.S.F.S.R.)
Caucasus, Northern
(R.S.F.S.R.)-History
Caucasus, Northern
(R.S.F.S.R.)-History-
Revolution of 1905
Caucasus, Northern
(R.S.F.S.R.)-History-
February Revolution, 1917
Caucasus, Northern
(R.S.F.S.R.)-History-
Revolution, 1917-1921
Cave flora
Caves-Azerbaijan S.S.R.
Caves-Russian S.F.S.R.
Central Chernozem Region
(R.S.F.S.R.)
Chams
Chatkal'skii zapovednik (Uzbek S.S.R.)
Chemical reaction, Rate of
Chemical reaction, Rate of-
Effect of temperature on
Chernovaia Site (R.S.F.S.R.)
Cherskii Range (R.S.F.S.R.)
Ch'iang people
Children-Diseases-
Genetic aspects
Children's literature,
Commonwealth of Nations
Children's stories,
Commonwealth of Nations
Chile-Politics and
government-War with Peru,
1879-1882
Chile-Politics and
government-Revolution, 1891
Chimmesyan languages
Chimu language
Chingiztau (Kazakh S.S.R.)
Chirchik River (Kazakh s.s.R. and Uzbek s.s.R.)
Chodhris
Chon-Aksu River (Kirghiz
S.S.R.)
Christian saints, Coptic
Chu River (Kirghiz S.S.R. and
Kazakh S.S.R.)
Chuia Basin (R.S.F.S.R.)
Chukchi Peninsula (R.S.F.S.R.)
Chupa Bay (R.S.F.S.R.)
Church and state-Soviet
Union-History-1917-

Mountain passes-Cascade Range	
Caucasus, Northern (Russia)	NO
Caucasus, Northern (Russia)- History	NO
Caucasus, Northern (Russia)- History-Revolution, 1905-1907	NO
Caucasus, Northern (Russia)- History-February Revolution, 1917	NO
Caucasus, Northern (Russia)- History-1917-1921	NO
Cave plants	YES
Caves-Azerbaijan	
Caves-Russia (Federation)	
Central Chernozem Region (Russia)	NO
Cham (Southeast Asian people)	YES
Chatkal'skii zapovednik	NO
(Uzbekistan)	no
Chemical kinetics	NO
Chemical kinetics-Effect of	NO
temperature on	
Chernovaia Mound (Russia)	NO
Cherskii Range (Russia)	NO
Ch'iang (Chinese people)	YES
Genetic disorders in children	YES
Children's literature,	NO
Commonwealth (English)	
Children's stories,	NO
Commonwealth (English)	
Chile-Politics and	NO
government-1824-1920	
Chile-Politics and	NO
government-1824-1920	
Tsimshian languages	YES
Chimu dialect	YES
Chingiztau (Kazakhstan)	NO
Chirchik River (Kazakhstan and Uzbekistan)	
Chaudri (Indic people)	YES
Chon-Aksu River (Kyrgyzstan)	
Coptic Christian saints	YES
Chu River (Kyrgyzstan and Kazakhstan)	NO
	NO
	NO
	NO
Union	

Church work with Oceanian Americans	Church work with Pacific Islander Americans	YES
Chuvashes	Chuvash (Turkic people)	YES
Cimbri	Cimbri (Germanic people)	YES
Classification-Books-	Classification-Books-	NO
Microscope and microscopy	Microscopy	3.17A
Clinics, Rural	Rural health clinics	YES
Coal-Reserves	Coal reserves	YES
Coast Ranges-Passes	Mountain passes-Coast	1155
Coast Manges-1 asses	Ranges	
Coasts-Russian S.F.S.R.	Coasts-Russia (Federation)	
		1000
Codling-moth	Codling moth	YES
Collective bargaining-	Collective bargaining-	YES
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc.	Restaurants	
Collective labor agreements-	Collective labor agreements-	YES
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc.	Restaurants	
Columbia Gorge National Scenic	Columbia River Gorge National	NO
Area (Or. and Wash.)	Scenic Area (Or. and Wash.)	
Commander Islands (R.S.F.S.R.)	Commander Islands (Russia)	NO
Commander Islands	Commander Islands (Russia),	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.), Battle of, 1943	Battle of, 1943	
Commonwealth of Nations	Commonwealth countries	NO
Commonwealth of Nations-	Commonwealth countries-	YES
Armed Forces	Armed Forces	
Commonwealth of Nations-	Commonwealth countries-	NO
Armed Forces-Scottish	Armed Forces-Scottish	
regiments	regiments	
Commonwealth of Nations-	Commonwealth countries-	NO
Information services	Information services	NO
Commonwealth of Nations-	Commonwealth countries-	NO
		NO
International status	International status	Laurent -
Commonwealth of Nations-	Commonwealth countries-	NO
Juvenile literature	Juvenile literature	
Commonwealth of Nations drama	Commonwealth drama (English)	NO
(English)		
Commonwealth of Nations	Commonwealth fiction (English)	NO
fiction (English)		
Commonwealth of Nations	Commonwealth literature	NO
literature (English)	(English)	
Commonwealth of Nations	Commonwealth periodicals	NO
periodicals		
Commonwealth of Nations poetry	Commonwealth poetry (English)	NO
(English)	dennigs 77	
Communism-1945-	Communism	YES
Communism-United States-	Communism-United States	
1917-		
Compound microscope	Compound microscopes	YES
Concertos (Organ, percussion,	Concertos (Percussion and	NO
timpani)	organ)	110
Congo wit and humor, Pictorial	Zairian wit and humor,	YES
eenge ant and humor, rictoria	Pictorial	1100
Connecticut-Politics and	Connecticut-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War,	government-1861-1865	NO
1861-1865	Perferment-1001-1005	
Constructivism (Art)-	Constructivism (Art)-Russia	
Russian S.F.S.R.	(Federation)	
Coorgs	Kodagu (Indic people)	VEC
00153	Rodagu (mule people)	YES

Corporations, Nonprofit Corporations, Nonprofit-Insurance Corporations, Nonprofit-Marketing Corporations, Nonprofit-Registration and transfer Corporations, Nonprofit-Taxation Corporations, Nonprofit-France Corporations, Nonprofit (Roman law) Courland Lagoon (Lithuania and R.S.F.S.R.) Courland Spit (Lithuania and R.S.F.S.R.) Cuba-Politics and government-Revolution, 1959 Cumberland Mountains-Passes Częstochowa, Our Lady of (Icon) Dal'nevostochnyi morskoi zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.) Dalar Mountain (Georgian S.S.R. and R.S.F.S.R.) Danaus (Legendary character) Darvinskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.) Daunii Daurian Range (R.S.F.S.R.) December ninth movement Degree, Topological Delaware-Politics and government-Civil War, 1861-1865 Deltas-Uzbek S.S.R. Dennis the Menace (Cartoon character) Deserts-Kazakh S.S.R. Deserts-Turkmen S.S.R. Deserts-Uzbek S.S.R. Detective and mystery stories, Oceanian (English) Didgora Mountain (Georgian S.S.R.), Battle of, 1121 Diomede Islands (Alaska and R.S.F.S.R.) Dissecting microscope Dolgii Island (R.S.F.S.R.) Donald Duck (Cartoon character) Donets Basin (Ukraine and R.S.F.S.R.) Duna (Papuan people)

Nonprofit organizations	YES
Nonprofit organizations-	NO
Insurance	
Nonprofit organizations-	NO
Marketing	
Nonprofit organizations-	YES
Registration and transfer	
Nonprofit organizations-	YES
Taxation	
Nonprofit organizations-	
France	
Nonprofit organizations (Roman	NO
law)	
Courland Lagoon (Lithuania and	NO
Russia)	N 12
Courland Spit (Lithuania and	NO
Russia)	
Cuba-Politics and	NO
government-1933-1959	
Mountain passes-Cumberland	
Mountains	ann ers
Our Lady of Częstochowa (Icon)	NO
Dal'nevostochnyi morskoi	NO
zapovednik (Russia)	
Dalar Mountain (Georgia and	NO
Russia)	
Danaus (Greek mythology) Darvinskii zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Darvinskii Zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Daunii (Italic people)	VEC
Daurian Range (Russia)	YES
China-History-December	NO
Ninth Movement, 1935	NO
Topological degree	NO
Delaware–Politics and	NO
government-1861-1865	NO
government=1001=1005	
Deltas-Uzbekistan	
Dennis the Menace (Fictitious	NO
character)	110
Deserts-Kazakhstan	
Deserts-Turkmenistan	
Deserts-Uzbekistan	
Detective and mystery stories,	NO
Pacific Island (English)	110
Didgora Mountain (Georgia),	NO
Battle of, 1121	110
Diomede Islands (Alaska and	NO
Russia)	
Dissecting microscopes	YES
Dolgii Island (Russia)	NO
Donald Duck (Fictitious	NO
character)	
Donets Basin (Ukraine and	NO
Russia)	
Duna (Papua New Guinea people)	YES
Lock Contraction Contraction Proceeding	

Dvorefs Sovetov (Moscow,	Dvorefs Sovetov (Moscow,	NO
R.S.F.S.R.)	Russia)	
Dwellings-Russian S.F.S.R.	Dwellings-Russia	
	(Federation)	
Dzungarian Alatau (Kazakh s.s.R. and China)	Dzungarian Alatau (Kazakhstan and China)	NO
East Siberian Sea (R.S.F.S.R.)	East Siberian Sea (Russia)	NO
Elbrus, Mount (R.S.F.S.R.)	Elbrus, Mount (Russia)	NO
Emba River (Kazakh S.S.R.)	Emba River (Kazakhstan)	NO
Embroidery-Georgian S.S.R.	Embroidery-Georgia (Republic)	
Enamel and enameling-	Enamel and enameling-	
Georgian S.S.R.	Georgia (Republic)	
England-Church history-	England-Church history-	NO
Anglo Saxon period, 449-1066	449-1066	
English language-Grammar- 1500-1799	English langage-Grammar	NO
English language-Grammar- 1800-1869	English langage-Grammar	NO
English language-Grammar- 1870-1949	English langage-Grammar	NO
English language-Grammar- 1950-	English langage-Grammar	NO
Ethnology-Azerbaijan S.S.R.	Ethnology-Azerbaijan	
Ethnology-Byelorussian S.S.R.	Ethnology-Belarus	
Ethnology-East Cameroon	Ethnology-Cameroon	
Ethnology-Georgian S.S.R.	Ethnology-Georgia (Republic)	
Ethnology-Kazakh S.S.R.	Ethnology-Kazakhstan	
Ethnology-Kirghiz S.S.R.	Ethnology-Kyrgyzstan	
Ethnology-Tajik s.s.R.	Ethnology-Tajikistan	
Ethnology-Turkmen S.S.R.	Ethnology-Turkmenistan	
Ethnology-Uzbek S.S.R.	Ethnology-Uzbekistan	
Europe, Eastern-Foreign	Europe, Eastern-Foreign	NO
relations-1945-	relations-1945-1989	
Europe, Eastern-Foreign relations-1945-	Europe, Eastern-Foreign relations-1989-	NO
Expert systems (Computer science)-Library applications	Expert systems (Computer science)	YES
Expert systems (Computer science)-Library applications	Libraries-Automation	NO
Extinct cities-Azerbaijan S.S.R.	Extinct cities-Azerbaijan	
Extinct cities-Kazakh S.S.R.	Extinct cities-Kazakhstan	
Extinct cities-Russian S.F.S.R.	Extinct cities-Russia (Federation)	
Extinct cities-Tajik S.S.R.	Extinct cities-Tajikistan	
Extinct cities-Turkmen S.S.R.	Extinct cities-Turkmenistan	
Extinct cities-Uzbek S.S.R.	Extinct cities-Uzbekistan	
Famine in mass media	Famines in mass media	YES
Fergana Range (Kirghiz S.S.R.)	Fergana Range (Kyrgyzstan)	NO
Field ion microscope	Field ion microscopes	YES

Fields, Algebraic Fields, Algebraic-Units Fishes-Handling Florida-Politics and government-Civil War, 1861-1865 Folk art-Russian S.F.S.R. Folklore-Azerbaijan s.s.R. Folklore-Azerbaijan S.S.R.-Uzbek influences Folklore-Uzbek S.S.R. Folklore-Uzbek S.S.R.-Azerbaijani influences Forests and forestry-Byelorussian S.S.R. Fortification-Byelorussian S.S.R. Forum Iulium (Rome, Italy) France-Intellectual life-Medieval period, 987-1515 Franz Josef Land (R.S.F.S.R.) Functions, Algebraic Gadsup (Papuan people) Galaxies-Motion in the line of sight Galich'ia gora (R.S.F.S.R.) Gallongs Gdańsk, Gulf of (Poland and R.S.F.S.R.) Gegam Range (Armenian S.S.R.) Gende (Papuan people) Geology-Russian S.F.S.R. Georgia-Politics and government-Civil War, 1861-1865 Georgian S.S.R. Georgian S.S.R.-Civilization Georgian S.S.R.-History Georgian S.S.R.-History-To 1801 Georgian S.S.R.-History-1801-1917 Georgian S.S.R.-History-1917-Georgian S.S.R.-History-1917-Georgian S.S.R.-History-Revolution, 1917-1921 Georgian S.S.R.-Languages Gepidae

Algebraic fields	NO
Algebraic fields-Units	NO
Fish handling	YES
Florida-Politics and	NO
government-1861-1865	NO
Folk art-Russia	
(Federation) Folklore-Azerbaijan	
Folklore-Azerbaijan-	NO
Uzbek influences	NO
Folklore–Uzbekistan	
	-
Folklore-Uzbekistan-	NO
Azerbaijani influences	
Forests and forestry-	
Belarus	
Fortification-Belarus	
Forum of Caesar (Rome, Italy)	NO
France-Intellectual life-	NO
To 1500	
Franz Josef Land (Russia)	NO
Algebraic functions	NO
Gadsup (Papua New Guinea	YES
people)	
Galaxies-Motion in line of	NO
sight	
Galich'ia gora (Russia)	NO
Gallong (Indic people)	YES
Gdańsk, Gulf of (Poland and	NO
Russia)	
Gegam Range (Armenia)	NO
Gende (Papua New Guinea	YES
people)	1.00
Geology-Russia (Federation)	
Georgia-Politics and	NO
government-1861-1865	no
Georgia (Republic)	NO
Georgia (Republic)-	NO
Civilization	
Georgia (Republic)-History	NO
Georgia (Republic)-History-	NO
To 1801	
Georgia (Republic)-History-	NO
1801-1917	
Georgia (Republic)-History-	NO
1917-1991	
Georgia (Republic)-History-	NO
1991-	
Georgia (Republic)-History-	NO
Revolution, 1917-1921	
Georgia (Republic)-	NO
Languages	
Gepidae (Germanic people)	YES
Germanic peoples	YES

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

Germanic tribes

Germanic tribes-History,	Germanic peoples-History,	NO
Military	Military	
Germanic tribes-Jewelry	Germanic peoples-Jewelry	NO
Germanic tribes-Migrations	Germanic peoples-Migrations	NO
Germanic tribes-Religion	Germanic peoples-Religion	NO
Gissar Range (Tajik S.S.R. and Uzbek S.S.R.)	Gissar Range (Tajikistan and Uzbekistan)	NO
Gissar Valley (Tajik S.S.R.)	Gissar Valley (Tajikistan)	NO
Glaciers-Russian S.F.S.R.	Glaciers-Russia (Federation)	NO
Gorizia, Battle of, 1916	Isonzo, 6th Battle of the, Italy, 1916	NO
Gornaia Shoriia (R.S.F.S.R.)	Gornaia Shoriia (Russia)	NO
Graduate students-Science	Graduate students in science	YES
Grampians (Scotland)-Passes	Mountain passes-Scotland- Grampians	1123
Great Britain-Church	Great Britain-Church	NO
history-Anglo Saxon period, 449-1066	history-449-1066	NO
Great Britain-Church	Great Britain-Church	NO
history-Medieval period, 1066-1485	history-1066-1485	NO
Great Britain-Church	Great Britain-Church	NO
history-Modern period, 1485-	history-16th century	NO
Great Britain-Church	Great Britain-Church	NO
history-Modern period, 1485-	history-17th century	NO
Great Britain-Church	Great Britain-Church	NO
history-Modern period, 1485-	history-18th century	
Great Britain-Church	Great Britain-Church	NO
history-Modern period, 1485-	history-19th century	110
Great Britain-Church	Great Britain-Church	NO
history-Modern period, 1485-	history-20th century	
Great Britain-History,	Great Britain-History,	NO
Military-Roman period, 55 B.C449 A.D.	Military-55 B.C449 A.D.	1.000
Great Britain-History,	Great Britain-History,	NO
Military-Anglo-Saxon period, 449-1066	Military-449-1066	
Great Britain-History,	Great Britain-History,	NO
Military-Tudors, 1485-1603	Military-1485-1603	
Great Britain-History,	Great Britain-History,	NO
Military-Stuarts, 1603-1714	Military-1603-1714	
Great Britain-Politics and	Great Britain-Politics and	NO
government-Revolution of 1688	government-1660-1688	
Great Britain-Royal	Royal households-Great	
household	Britain	
Great Britain-Social life	Great Britain-Social life	NO
and customs-Medieval	and customs-1066-1485	
period, 1066-1485	INC TRUE	
Great Lakes-Neutrality	Neutrality-Great Lakes	
Gurunsi (African people)	Grusi (African people)	YES

Hagia Eikön tēs Megalochares Tēnou (Icon) Halls-Russian S.F.S.R. Hanunóo Harbors-Russian S.F.S.R. Harrisonville, N.J. (Imaginary place) Hearing aids, Binaural Heterodera glycines Honey easter Hot stage microscope Hsü, Yang, 18th cent. Prosperous Su-chou Hungary-History-1000-1683 Hungary-History-1000-1683-Juvenile literature Hungary-History-1526-1683 Hungary-History-1683-1848 Hungary-Politics and government-1683-1848 Huri (Papuan people) Hutch (Cartoon character) Hydroelectric power plants-Russian S.F.S.R. Hypermedia systems IAmal Peninsula (R.S.F.S.R.) Iatmuls Icon painting-Georgian S.S.R. Icon painting-Georgian s.s.R.-Byzantine influences Icon painting-Russian S.F.S.R. Icon painting-Russian S.F.S.R.-Byzantine influences Icon painting-Russian S.F.S.R.-Novgorod Icon painting-Russian S.F.S.R.-Novgorod-Byzantine influences Icon painting-Yugoslavia-Ohrid (Macedonia) Icon painting-Yugoslavia-Ohrid (Macedonia)-Byzantine influences Icons-Georgian S.S.R. Icons-Russian S.F.S.R. Idiocy Idiocy

Hagia Eikon tes Megalochares	NO
Tēnou (Icon)	
Halls-Russia (Federation)	
Hanunoo (Philippine people)	YES
Harbors-Russia (Federation)	
Harrisonville (N.J. :	NO
Imaginary place)	1
Binaural hearing aids	YES
Soybean cyst nematode	YES
Honeyeaters	YES
Hot stage microscopes	YES
Hsü, Yang, chü jen 1753.	NO
Prosperous Su-chou	
Hungary-History-	NO
1000-1699	
Hungary-History-	NO
1000-1699-Juvenile	
literature	
Hungary-History-Turkish	NO
occupation, 1526-1699	
Hungary-History-	NO
1699-1848	110
Hungary-Politics and	NO
government-1699-1848	NO
Huli (Papua New Guinea people)	VEC
Hutch (Fictitious character)	YES
	NO
Hydroelectric power plants-	
Russia (Federation)	
Interactive media	YES
IAmal Peninsula (Russia)	NO
Iatmul (Papua New Guinea	YES
people)	
Icon painting-Georgia	
(Republic)	
Icon painting-Georgia	NO
(Republic)-Byzantine	
influences	
Icon painting-Russia	
(Federation)	
Icon painting-Russia	NO
(Federation)-Byzantine	NO
influences	
Icon painting-Russia	
(Federation)-Novgorod	
Icon painting-Russia	NO
(Federation)-Novgorod-	
Byzantine influences	
Icon painting-Macedonia	
(Republic)-Ohrid	
Icon painting-Macedonia	NO
(Republic)-Ohrid-	
Byzantine influences	
Icons-Georgia (Republic)	
Icons-Russia (Federation)	
Mental retardation	YES
Stupidity	YES
Mojo language	YES
mojo migueso	163

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

Ignaciano language

Illinois–Politics and government–Civil War,	Illinois-Politics and government-1861-1865	NO
1861-1865 Indiana-Politics and	Indiana Dalitics and	110
government-Civil War, 1861-1865	Indiana–Politics and government–1861-1865	NO
Integrals, Fractional	Fractional integrals	NO
Integrals, Stochastic	Stochastic integrals	NO
Interference microscope	Interference microscopes	YES
Iolotan Oasis (Turkmen S.S.R.)	Iolotan Oasis (Turkmenistan)	NO
Ironwork-Russian S.F.S.R.	Ironwork-Russia	
	(Federation)	
Irtysh-Karaganda Canal (Kazakh	Irtysh-Karaganda Canal	NO
S.S.R.)	(Kazakhstan)	
Irtysh River (Kazakh S.S.R.	Irtysh River (Kazakhstan and	NO
and R.S.F.S.R.)	Russia)	
Isazai	Isazai (Indic people)	YES
Islands-Russian S.F.S.R.	Islands-Russia (Federation)	
Isonzo, Battles of the,	Isonzo, Battles of the, Italy,	NO
1915-1917	1915-1917	
Isoprenoid compounds	Isopentenoids	NO
Isoprenoid compounds-Synthesis	Isopentenoids-Synthesis	NO
Issyk-Kul' (Kirghiz S.S.R.)	Issyk-Kul´ (Kyrgyzstan)	NO
Isthmuses-Russian S.F.S.R.	Isthmuses-Russia	
	(Federation)	
Italy-Church history-	Italy-Church history-	NO
Modern period, 1559-	16th century	
Italy-Church history-	Italy-Church history-	NO
Modern period, 1559-	17th century	
Italy-Church history-	Italy-Church history-	NO
Modern period, 1559-	18th century	
Italy-Church history-	Italy-Church history-	NO
Modern period, 1559-	19th century	
Italy-Church history-	Italy-Church history-	NO
Modern period, 1559-	20th century	
Italy-Neutrality	Neutrality-Italy	
Izmai lovskii lesopark (Moscow,	Izmai lovskii lesopark (Moscow,	NO
R.S.F.S.R.)	Russia)	
Jakun (Malayan people)	Jakun (Malaysian people)	YES
Jalé (Papuan people)	Jalé (New Guinea people)	YES
Jalé (Papuan people)- Missions	Jalé (New Guinea people)- Missions	YES
Jaqai	Yaqay (New Guinea people)	YES
Jesus Christ-Apparitions	Jesus Christ-Apparitions	YES
and miracles (Modern)	and miracles	
Jews-Soviet Union-	Jews-Russia-History-	NO
History-Pogroms, 1881-1882	Pogroms, 1881-1882	
Jews-Soviet Union-	Jews-Soviet Union-	NO
History-1917-	History	
Jews-Tajik S.S.R.	Jews–Tajikistan	
Jews-Tajik S.S.R	Jews-Tajikistan-	NO
Languages	Languages	
Jews–Uzbek S.S.R.	Jews-Uzbekistan	1.10
Jews-Uzbek S.S.R	Jews-Uzbekistan-	NO
Languages	Languages	

K-Z Kommando Hessental	Hessental (Schwäbisch-Hall,	NO
(Schwäbisch-Hall, Germany :	Germany : Concentration camp)	
Concentration camp) Kamchatka Peninsula	Kamahatka Daningula (Bussia)	
(R.S.F.S.R.)	Kamchatka Peninsula (Russia)	NO
Kanin Peninsula (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kanin Peninsula (Russia)	NO
Kanis	Kanikkaran (Indic people)	YES
Kanisza, Battle of, 1601	Kanjiža (Serbia), Battle of,	NO
DA Line to the MA	1601	
Kansas-Politics and	Kansas-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War,	government-1861-1865	
1861-1865		
Kansk-Achinsk Basin	Kansk-Achinsk Basin (Russia)	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)		
Kapauku (Papuan people)	Kapauku (New Guinea people)	YES
Kara-Bogaz Gulf (Turkmen	Kara-Bogaz Gulf (Turkmenistan)	NO
S.S.R.) Kara Kum (Turkmen S.S.R.)	Kara Kum (Turkmanistan)	NO
Kara-Kum Canal (Turkmen	Kara Kum (Turkmenistan)	NO
S.S.R.)	Kara-Kum Canal (Turkmenistan)	NO
Kara language	Kara language (Central African	YES
in miguige	Republic and Sudan)	1.00
Kara Sea (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kara Sea (Russia)	NO
Kara-Tau (Kazakh S.S.R.)	Kara-Tau (Kazakhstan)	NO
Karelian Isthmus (R.S.F.S.R.)	Karelian Isthmus (Russia)	NO
Karluks	Karluk (Turkic people)	YES
Kartlia (Georgian S.S.R.)	Kartlia (Georgia)	NO
Kaštela Bay (Croatia)	Kaštel Bay (Croatia)	NO
Kavkazskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kavkazskii zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Kazakh S.S.R.	Kazakhstan	NO
Kazakh S.S.RAntiquities	Kazakhstan-Antiquities	NO
Kazakh S.S.RHistory	Kazakhstan-History	NO
Kazakh S.S.RHistory-	Kazakhstan-History-	NO
Revolution, 1917-1921	Revolution, 1917-1921	
Kedrovaia pad' (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kedrovaia pad' (Russia)	NO
Keli Range (Georgian S.S.R.)	Keli Range (Georgia)	NO
Kenney	Keney (Philippine people)	YES
Kentucky-Politics and	Kentucky-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War, 1861-1865	government-1861-1865	
Kerch Strait (Ukraine and	Kerch Strait (Ukraine and	NO
R.S.F.S.R.)	Russia)	
Khamar-Daban Range (R.S.F.S.R.)	Khamar-Daban Range (Russia)	NO
Khamtis	Khamti (Southeast Asian people)	YES
Khatyn' War Memorial (Byelorussian s.s.r.)	Khatyn' War Memorial (Belarus)	NO
Khibiny Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)	Khibiny Mountains (Russia)	NO
Khinganskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	Khinganskii zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Khingou River (Tajik s.s.R.)	Khingou River (Tajikistan)	NO
Khoperskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	Khoperskii zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Khroma Bay (R.S.F.S.R.)	Khroma Bay (Russia)	NO
Kipchak	Kipchak (Turkic people)	YES

Kirghiz S.S.R. Kirghiz S.S.R.–History	Kyrgyzstan Kyrgyzstan–History	NO NO
Kirghiz S.S.RHistory- 1917-	Kyrgyzstan–History– 1917-1991	NO
Kirghiz S.S.RHistory- 1917-	Kyrgyzstan–History– 1991-	NO
Kirghiz s.s.RHistory- Revolution, 1917-1921	Kyrgyzstan-History- Revolution, 1917-1921	NO
Kirgizskii Range (Kirghiz s.s.r. and Kazakh s.s.r.)	Kirgiz Range (Kyrgyzstan and Kazakhstan)	NO
Kivach (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kivach (Russia)	NO
Kiwai (Papuan people)	Kiwai (Papua New Guinea people)	YES
Kizhi Island (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kizhi Island (Russia)	NO
Kliuchevskaia Volcano (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kliuchevskaia Volcano (Russia)	NO
Kochka Site (Uzbek s.s.R.)	Kochka Site (Uzbekistan)	NO
Kogai tribes	Kogai (Australian people)	YES
Kola Peninsula (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kola Peninsula (Russia)	NO
Kolams	Kolami (Indic people)	YES
Kolis	Koli (Indic people)	YES
Kolka Glacier (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kolka Glacier (Russia)	NO
Kolyma Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kolyma Mountains (Russia)	NO
Kondopoga Bay (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kondopoga Bay (Russia)	NO
Konzhakovskii Kamen' Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)	Konzhakovskii Kamen' Mountain (Russia)	NO
Kopet Dag (Turkmen S.S.R. and Iran)	Kopet Dag (Turkmenistan and Iran)	NO
Koras	Koda (Indic people)	YES
Koravas	Yerukala (Indic people)	YES
Korea-History-1864-	Korea-History-1864-1910	NO
Korea-History-1864-	Korea-History-20th century	NO
Korea-Politics and	Korea-Politics and	NO
government-1910-	government-20th century	
Korsakov Harbor (R.S.F.S.R.)	Korsakov Harbor (Russia)	NO
Koryak Range (R.S.F.S.R.)	Koryak Range (Russia)	NO
Kostomukshskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kostomukshskii zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Krasnodar Trial, Krasnodar, R.S.F.S.R., 1943	Krasnodar Trial, Krasnodar, Russia, 1943	NO
Krasnoe Lake (Karelian Isthmus, R.S.F.S.R.)	Krasnoe Lake (Karelian Isthmus, Russia)	NO
Krasnoiarskaia GĖS (R.S.F.S.R.)	Krasnofarskafa GES (Russia)	NO
Kronotskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kronofskiť zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Kulunda Canal (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kulunda Canal (Russia)	NO
Kumas (New Guinea tribe)	Kumas (New Guinea people)	YES
Kumyks	Kumyk (Turkic people)	YES
Kunashir Island (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kunashir Island (Russia)	NO
Kurama Range (Uzbek S.S.R. and Tajik S.S.R.)	Kurama Range (Uzbekistan and Tajikistan)	NO
Kuril Islands (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kuril Islands (Russia)	NO
Kuznetsk Alatau (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kuznetsk Alatau (Russia)	NO
Kuznetsk Basin (R.S.F.S.R.)	Kuznetsk Basin (Russia)	NO

Kyzyl-Kum (Kazakh S.S.R. and Uzbek S.S.R.)	Kyzyl-Kum (Kazakhstan and Uzbekistan)	NO
Kyzylkumskii zapovednik (Uzbek S.S.R.)	Kyzylkumskii zapovednik (Uzbekistan)	NO
Lagoons-Russian S.F.S.R.	Lagoons-Russia (Federation)	
Lakeland terriers	Lakeland terrier	YES
Lakes-Armenian S.S.R.	Lakes-Armenia (Republic)	
Lakes-Kazakh S.S.R.	Lakes-Kazakhstan	
Lakes-Kirghiz S.S.R.	Lakes-Kyrgyzstan	
Lakes-Russian S.F.S.R.	Lakes-Russia (Federation)	
Lakes–Uzbek S.S.R.	Lakes-Uzbekistan	
Laplandskii zapovednik	Laplandskii zapovednik	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	
Lasseter's Reef (Imaginary	Lasseter's Reef (Legendary	NO
place)	place)	
Latin language-Grammar-	Latin language-Grammar	NO
1870-1975		
Latin language-Grammar- 1976-	Latin language-Grammar	NO
Leningradskaia AĖS	Leningradskafa atomnafa	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	elektrostantsifa imeni V.I. Lenina (Russia)	
Libraries, Community college	Community college libraries	YES
Libraries, Depository	Depository libraries	YES
Libraries, Private	Private libraries	YES
Libraries, Private school	Private school libraries	YES
Libraries, Teachers college	Teachers college libraries	YES
Libraries, Technical college	Technical college libraries	YES
Libraries, Technical college- Reference services	Technical college libraries- Reference services	YES
Libraries, Technical college-	Technical college libraries-	NO
Use studies	Use studies	NO
Libraries, University and	Academic libraries	YES
college	Treadenne noraries	120
Libraries, University and	Academic libraries-	YES
college-Acquisitions	Acquisitions	
Libraries, University and	Academic libraries-	NO
college-Administation	Administration	
Libraries, University and	Academic libraries-	NO
college-Administation-	Administration-Staff	
Staff participation	participation	
Libraries, University and	Academic libraries-Aims and	NO
college-Aims and objectives	objectives	
Libraries, University and	Academic libraries-Book	NO
college-Book lists	lists	
Libraries, University and	Academic libraries-	YES
college-Circulation analysis	Circulation analysis	
Libraries, University and	Academic libraries-	YES
college-Collection	Collection development	120
development		
Libraries, University and	Academic libraries-	YES
college-Departmental	Departmental libraries	
libraries	T	
Libraries, University and	Academic libraries-Finance	NO
college-Finance		Life 1

Libraries, University and Academic Intrales- Test college-Reference services Reference services No Libraries, University and Academic libraries- No college-Relations with Relations with faculty and collegt-one Libraries, University and Academic libraries-Reserve YES college-Reserve collections collections No Libraries, University and Academic libraries-Space YES college-Space utilization utilization utilization Libraries, University and Academic libraries- No college-Space utilization Undergraduate libraries YES Libraries, University and Academic libraries- No college-Undergraduate Ibraries YES Libraries, University and Academic libraries No college-Massachusetts Massachusetts YES Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- YES Museums, relics, etc. Relics Libraries, Georgia Colegian Lokshif Mountains (Georgia) No government-1945- government-1945- No government-1945- government-1945	Librarias University and	Academic libraries-	MEG
Libraries, University and college-Relations with faculty and curriculumAcademic libraries- Relations with faculty and curriculumNoLibraries, University and college-Services to Hispanic AmericansAcademic libraries-ReserveYESLibraries, University and college-Space utilizationAcademic libraries-SpaceYESLibraries, University and college-Space utilizationAcademic libraries- tutilizationNoLibraries, University and college-Undergraduate librariesAcademic libraries- tutilizationNoLibraries, University and college-UndergraduateAcademic libraries- tutilizationNoLibraries, University and college-UndergraduateAcademic libraries- tutilizationNoLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries- studiesNoLibraries, University and college-OlassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsNoLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc. Lithuania-Politics and government-1945- Lotskif Mountains (Georgia S.S.R)Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- government-1991- Lokskif Mountains (Georgian S.S.R)YESLorenzan language Lovistin Politics and government-Civil War, government-1861-1865NoNoLovistian-Politics and government-1861-1865NoYESLovistian-Politis and government-1861-1865NoNoLovistian-Polities and government-1861-1865NoYESLovistian-Polities and government-1861-1865NoYESMaanja (Africe poople) Maanya (Kepaua people)YES<	Libraries, University and		YES
college-Relations with faculty and curriculumRelations with faculty and curriculumLibraries, University and college-Reserve collectionsAcademic libraries-ReserveYESLibraries, University and college-Services to Hispanic AmericansAcademic libraries-SpaceNOLibraries, University and college-StatisticsAcademic libraries- StatisticsNOLibraries, University and college-StatisticsAcademic libraries- StatisticsNOLibraries, University and college-StatisticsAcademic libraries- StatisticsNOLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries- statisticsNOLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MasachusettsNOLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- RelicsYESMuseums, relics, etc. Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- government-1945- Locksif Mountains (Georgian s.S.R.)Ling Sland (Prince of Masuma, Politics and government-1945- government-1945- government-1861-1865NOLordistana-Politics and government-Civil War, government-1861-1865NOLovator Ketchikan, Alaska) Acana, Robrean Politics and government-Civil War, government-1861-1865NOLovator Ketchikan, Alaska) Acana, Robrean Politics and government-Civil War, government-1861-1865NOLovator Mountains (Bornean people) Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMalafia Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R.) Malafia Sos 'va (Russia : Manaya (Marca people)NOLygii Maanyas (Bornean people)Masi Masi (Incice			NO
faculty and curriculumcurriculumcurriculumLibraries, University and college-Reserve collectionsAcademic libraries-ReserveYESLibraries, University and college-Space utilizationAcademic libraries-ServicesNOLibraries, University and college-Space utilizationAcademic libraries- utilizationNOLibraries, University and college-StatisticsAcademic libraries- statisticsNOLibraries, University and college-Undergraduate librariesAcademic libraries- statisticsNOLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsNOLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- Museums, relics, etc. Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.NOLindon, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.YESLindon, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- MuseumsYESLong Island (Prince of government-1945- Isoland (Prince of government-1945- Isoland (Prince of Long Island (Prince of Museis-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)NOLorenzan language government-Civil War, government-2801 Isolana-Politics and government-1861-1865NOLovzero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Lovzero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovzero Mountain (Russia) Machiguaga Indians Machiguaga IndiansNOMaafa Son Maapa Maparia S Malafa Son Va (R.S.F.S.R.)Maafaria Son Va (R.S.F.S.R.) Maafaria S Malafa Son Va (R.S.F.S.R.)NOMalafa Son Va (R.S.F.S.R.: Malafa So			110
Libraries, University and college-Reserve collections college-Services to thispanic Americans Libraries, University and Academic libraries-Space utilization tilization college-Statistics college-Undergraduate libraries verses to studies college-Undergraduate libraries verses to studies college-Massachusetts college-Massachusetts Libraries, University and Academic libraries-Use studies college-Massachusetts collection, Abraham, 1809-1865- Knuseums, relics, etc. Relics college-Nations, relics, etc. Relics covernment-1945- government-1945- government-1945- government-1945- government-1945- government-1945-1991 colskif Mountains (Georgia) No S.S.R.) Loop Island (Prince of No Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska) Area, Alaska) Lorenzan language Massachusets Masara, Relics and government-0145- government-1865-11865 coverero Mountain (Res.F.S.R.) Loverero Mountain (Russia) No Maels-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska) Area, Alaska No Maanya (Bornean people) Maanyan (Bornean people) Maanyan (Bornean people) YES Machiganga Indians Machiguenga Indians No Machiguenga Indians Massachuseta college-Nation Reserve) Preserve) Malafa Sos 'va (Rus.F.S.R.) Malafa Sos 'va (Rus.F.S.R.) Malafa Sos 'va (Russia - No Freserve) Preserve) Malafa Kos (Kazakhat) No Kazakhata) No Kazakhatan) No Kazakhatan (Massahat) No Kazakhatan) No Kazakhatan No Kazakhatan) No Kazakhatan No Ka			
Libraries, University and college-Services to Hispanic AmericansAcademic libraries-Services to Hispanic AmericansNo to Hispanic AmericansLibraries, University and college-StatisticsAcademic libraries-Space utilization utilizationYESLibraries, University and college-Undergraduate librariesAcademic libraries- StatisticsNo StatisticsLibraries, University and college-Undergraduate librariesAcademic libraries- StatisticsNo statisticsLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries- studiesNo statisticsLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsNo studiesLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.KelicsYES RelicsLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Libranies and government-1945- government-1945-1991No government-1945-1991Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Males-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)No government-1861-1865Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia) Machiganga IndiansNo Machiguenga Ianguage Madik (Papuan people)No YES Mahanubhava Machiguenga IndiansNo Machiguenga Ianguage Madik (New Guinea people)YES YES YES MahalisMalafa Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R.: Malafa Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R.: MahanubhavaMalafa Sos 'va (Russia : Magaria (Indinesian people)No YES Madafa Sos 'va (Russia : Malafa Sos 'va (Russia : Malafa Sos 'va (Russia : Malafa Sos 'va (Russia : Manayshilk P	the last of the second s	Academic libraries-Reserve	YES
college-Services to Hispanic Americansto Hispanic AmericansLibraries, University and college-Space utilizationAcademic libraries-Space utilizationYESLibraries, University and college-StatisticsAcademic libraries- StatisticsNOLibraries, University and college-Undergraduate librariesAcademic libraries- StatisticsNOLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries- studiesNOLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries- MasachusettsNOLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries- Museums, relics, etc. RelicsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc. Lithuania-Politics and government-1945- Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- government-1945-1991YESLokskif Mountains (Georgian ss.R.)Lokskif Mountains (Georgian government-1945- Lokskif Mountains (Georgian ss.R.)NOLorenzan language government-Sides Machiganga Indians Machiganga Indians Machiganga IndiansLovozero Mountain (Russia) Machiganga Indians Machiganga Indians Machiganga Indians Machiganga IndiansNOLygii Malafa Korva (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia) Machiguenga Indians Machiguenga Indians Machiguenga Indians Machiguenga Indians Machiguenga Indians Mahafubhava Malafa Sox'va (Russa: Malafa Sox'va (Russa: Malafa Sox'va (Russa: Mangarese peopleYESMalafa Sox'va (Russa: Mangarese peopleMalafa Sox'va (Russa: Mangarese peopleYESMandafa Sox 'va (Russa: Mangarese peopleMalafa Korica peopleYES<		collections	
Hispanic AmericansAcademic libraries-SpaceYESLibraries, University and college-Space utilizationAcademic libraries-SpaceYESLibraries, University and college-UndergraduateAcademic libraries-NOLibraries, University and college-UndergraduateModergraduate librariesYESLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries-Use studiesNOLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsNOLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- RelicsYESLithuania-Politics and government-1945- Uotskif Mountains (Georgian s.s.R)Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- government-1991- Lokskif Mountains (Georgian s.s.R)NOLorenzan language Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia) Logal anguageNOLoygii (Germanic people) Maanyan (Bornean people)Masayan (Bornean people) Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMadalis (Pauan people) Maanyan (Bornean people)Madaik (New Guinea people) Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMahalis Mahalis MahalisMahaiubhava Mahainubhava Mahainubhava Mahainubhava Mahainubhava Mahainubhava Mahainubhava Mahais Mahalis Mahalis Mandia Sos'va (Russia : Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (KazakhYESMangyshlak Peninsula Mangyshlak Peninsula Mangyshlak Peninsula	Libraries, University and	Academic libraries-Services	NO
Libraries, University and college-Space utilizationAcademic libraries-Space utilizationYESLibraries, University and college-StatisticsAcademic libraries- StatisticsNoLibraries, University and college-Undergraduate librariesAcademic libraries- statisticsNoLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- studiesNoLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- Museums, relics, etc.NoLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Librania-Politics and government-1945-YESLibuania-Politics and government-1945-Libuania-Politics and government-1945-NoLogisland (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of usana-Politics and government-20465NoLoverzon Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)NoLovisiana-PolitiesMaanyan (Bornean people) Maanyans (Bornean people)YESNoMaanyans (Bornean people)Maaiyan (Bornean people)YESMaanyan (Bornean people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maaik (New Guinea people)YESMaanyan (Bornean people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maaik (Maaika (Papuae people)YESMaanyan (Bornean people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maaik (Maaika (Casakh Maaik (Casakh Maaik (Casakh Maaik (Papuae people)YESMaanyan (Bornean people)YESMaanabaharaMaaik (Casakh Maaik (Indice people)YESMaagari (Indonesian people)YES	college-Services to	to Hispanic Americans	
college-Space utilizationutilizationLibraries, University and college-UndergraduateAcademic libraries- StatisticsNOLibraries, University and college-UndergraduateUndergraduate librariesYESLibrariesUndergraduate libraries- studiesNOLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries-Use studiesNOLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- Maseums, relics, etc.NOLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- government-1945- government-1945-YESLithuania-Politics and government-1945- Loskif Mountains (Georgian S.S.R.)Likola (Prince of Losisan 2-Politics and government-1865-NOLorenzan language Loverstor Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)NOLovgaro Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)NOLygii Maanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people) Maanyan (Bornean people)YESNOMachiganga language MaahaisMachiguenga language Maahai (Indic people)YESNOMahanubhava Malaia Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R.:Malaia Sos'va (Russia : Manja (African people)NOMalafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R.:Malafa Sos'va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula Mangyshlak Peninsula K PenisculaMalagarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula Mangyshlak PeninsulaMangarai (Indonesian people)YES <t< td=""><td></td><td></td><td></td></t<>			
Libraries, University and college-Statistics Statistics Statistics College-Undergraduate libraries University and college-Undergraduate libraries University and college-Use studies S		Academic libraries-Space	YES
college-StatisticsStatisticsLibraries, University and college-Undergraduate librariesUndergraduate librariesYESLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries-Use studiesNoLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsNoLime-kilnsLime kilnsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- RelicsYESLithuania-Politics and government-1945- Lokskif Mountains (Georgian s.s.R.)Linkskif Mountains (Georgian Lokskif Mountains (Georgian S.S.R.)NoLorenzan language government-204fLong Island (Prince of Males-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)NoLovezero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) LygiiLovezero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Lygii (Germanic people)NoLovisiana-Politics and government-1865Lovisiana-Politics and government-1865NoLovisiana-Politics and government-Civil War, government-1861-1865NoLovisiana-Politics and government-2000Lovisiana-Politics and government-1861-1865NoLovisiana-Politics and government-2000YESMaanyan (Bornean people)YESMaanyan (Bornean people)YESMaahaitis Mahalis Mahalis Mahalis Mahalis MahalubhavaMachiguenga Indians Machiguenga IndiansNoPreserve) Malafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S			
Libraries, University and college-Undergraduate librariesUndergraduate librariesYESLibrariesAcademic libraries-Use studiesNo studiesLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries- MassachusettsNo studiesLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsNo yesLime-kilnsLime kilnsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.YESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.RelicsNo government-1945-1991Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-Lithuania-Politics and government-1991-No s.s.R.)Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of No Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)No government-1861-1865Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) LygiiLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Lygii (Germanic people)YES YESMachiganga Indians Machiganga IndiansMachiguenga Indians Machiguenga IndiansNo Magar (Nepalese people)YES YESMadik (Papuan people) MaahailsMalaî (Sos'va (Russia : MahalibhavaNo YES MahainbhavaYES YES Malaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Manayan (Bornean people)YES MagarsMadak (Papuan people) Madak (Papuan people)YES Manayan (Bornean people)YES Manayan (Bornean people)YES Manayan (Bornean people)Madala Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : MahanubhavaMalaîa Sos'va (Russia : Mangarsi Mala			NO
college-Undergraduate librariesNoLibraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries- studiesNoLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsNoLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsYESLime-kilnsLime kilnsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- RelicsYESMuseums, relics, etc.RelicsNo government-1945- government-1945-1991No government-1945-Linkuania-Politics and government-1945-Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- No wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)No government-1991-Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of No Wales-Outer Ketchikan Census Area, Alaska)No government-1865Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)No government-1865Loyozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)No Hachiganga Indians Machiguenga IndiansNo Machiguenga Indians Machiguenga IndiansNo Machiguenga Indians Mahali (Indic people)YES YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YES YESMahali (Indic people)YES YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YES YESMahali (Indic people)YES YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YES YESMahali (Indic people)YES YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YES YESMangara (Indonesian people)YES YES<			
librariesAcademic libraries-UseNocollege-Use studiesstudiesstudiesLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsYESLime-kilnsLime kilnsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.YESLithuania-Politics and government-1945- Lotskif Mountains (Georgian S.S.R.)Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.YESLithuania-Politics and government-1945- government-1991- Lokskif Mountains (Georgian S.S.R.)Long Island (Prince of Museusana-Politics and Lowisiana-Politics and government-1985- government-1991- Lokskif Mountains (Georgian Lousisiana-Politics and government-1985- government-1991- Lokskif Mountains (Georgian Lousisiana-Politics and government-1985- government-1991- Lowisiana-Politics and Louisiana-Politics and government-1861-1865No S.S.R.)Lorenzan language Louisiana-Politics and government-Civil War, government-1861-1865No government-1861-1865Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Lovozero Mountain (Russia) No Lygii (Germanic people)No YESMaachiganga Indians Machiguenga Indians MahalisMachiguenga Indians Mahail (Indic people)No YESMahais Mahais MahaisMalais (No Magara' (Repalese people)YES YESMahais Mahais MahaisMalic (Indic people)YES YESMahais Mahais MahaisMalais (Indice people)YES YESMahais Mahais MahaisMalais (Indice people)YES YES M		Undergraduate libraries	YES
Libraries, University and college-Use studiesAcademic libraries- studiesNoLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsNoLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lime kilnsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- RelicsYESLithuania-Politics and government-1945-Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- government-1945-1991No government-1945-1991Lokskif Mountains (Georgian s.s.R.)Lokskif Mountains (Georgian government-1945-No government-1991-Lokskif Mountains (Georgian government-Civil War, government-1861-1865Long Island (Prince of government-1861-1865No government-1865Lovacero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) LygiiLovozero Mountain (Russia) Machiguenga Indians Machiguenga IndiansNo Lygii (Germanic people)YES YESMaanyans (Bornean people) MaahisMaagar (Nepalese people) MaahinubhavaYES YESMahanubhava MahalisYES Madiaî Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Manja (African people)YES Ma			
college-Use studiesstudiesLibraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsLime-kilnsLime kilnsLime-kilnsLime kilnsLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- government-1945-1991Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Lorenzan language government-10tits and government-1865Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lorozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia) Machiganga IndiansLoygii Machiganga IndiansMachiguenga Indians Machiguenga IndiansNo Magar (Nepales people)Matik (Papuan people) Matafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R.: Matafa Sos'va (Ressia : <br< td=""><td></td><td>A and anote liberation TTee</td><td></td></br<>		A and anote liberation TTee	
Libraries, University and college-MassachusettsAcademic libraries- MassachusettsLime-kilnsLime kilnsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.YESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.YESLithuania-Politics and government-1945- government-1945-Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-NoLokskif Mountains (Georgian s.s.R.)Lokskif Mountains (Georgia)NoLorenzan languageLong Island (Prince of government-1865NoLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NoLyiiMachiganga Indians Machiganga IndiansMachiguenga Indians Machiganga IndiansNoMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga Indians Matik (Papuan people)Maair (New Guinea people)YESMadaña Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R.): Madaña Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R.:Malaîa Sos 'va (Russia : Maaira (Merales people)NoPreserve)Madaña (Indic people)YESMadaña Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R.:Malaîa Sos 'va (Russia : Malaîa Sos 'va (Russia : Malaîa Sos 'va (Russia : MahanubhavaYESMahanubhavaMalaîa Sos 'va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESMahanubhavaYESManja (African people)YESMangarase peopleYESManja (African people)YESManja (African people)YESManja (African people) <td></td> <td></td> <td>NO</td>			NO
college-MassachusettsMassachusettsLime-kilnsLime kilnsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865-Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865-YESMuseums, relics, etc.MuseumsNogovernment-Politics andLithuania-Politics andNogovernment-1945-government-1945-1991NoLithuania-Politics andLithuania-Politics andNogovernment-1945-government-1991-NoLokskii Mountains (GeorgianLokskii Mountains (Georgia)Nos.s.R.)Long Island (Prince ofNoWales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Wales-Outer Ketchikan Census Area, Alaska)Nogovernment-Civil War, 1861-1865government-1861-1865NoLoygiiLoygi (Germanic people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNoLygiiLygi (Germanic people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga IndiansMalai (Indic people)YESMahanubhavaMahanubhavaYESMalai Sos'va (R.s.F.S.R.)Malaia Sos'va (Russia :NoPreserve)Preserve)YESMahanubhavaMalaia Sos'va (Russia :NoMalaia Sos'va (R.s.F.S.R. :Malaia Sos'va (Russia :NoPreserve)Preserve)YESMahanubhavaMalaia Sos'va (Russia :NoPreserve)Preserve)YESMahanubhava </td <td>college-Use studies</td> <td>studies</td> <td></td>	college-Use studies	studies	
college-MassachusettsMassachusettsLime-kilnsLime kilnsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865-Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865-YESMuseums, relics, etc.MuseumsNogovernment-Politics andLithuania-Politics andNogovernment-1945-government-1945-1991NoLithuania-Politics andLithuania-Politics andNogovernment-1945-government-1991-NoLokskii Mountains (GeorgianLokskii Mountains (Georgia)Nos.s.R.)Long Island (Prince ofNoWales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Wales-Outer Ketchikan Census Area, Alaska)Nogovernment-Civil War, 1861-1865government-1861-1865NoLoygiiLoygi (Germanic people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNoLygiiLygi (Germanic people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga IndiansMalai (Indic people)YESMahanubhavaMahanubhavaYESMalai Sos'va (R.s.F.S.R.)Malaia Sos'va (Russia :NoPreserve)Preserve)YESMahanubhavaMalaia Sos'va (Russia :NoMalaia Sos'va (R.s.F.S.R. :Malaia Sos'va (Russia :NoPreserve)Preserve)YESMahanubhavaMalaia Sos'va (Russia :NoPreserve)Preserve)YESMahanubhava </td <td>Librarian University and</td> <td>Acadamia librarias</td> <td></td>	Librarian University and	Acadamia librarias	
Lime-kinsLime kilnsYESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Kincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.YESLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- RelicsYESLithuania-Politics and government-1945-Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-NOgovernment-1945- government-1945-government-1991- government-1991-NOLokskif Mountains (Georgian s.S.R.)Lokskif Mountains (Georgia)NOVales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Wales-Outer Ketchikan Census Area, Alaska)NOLorenzan language government-Civil War, government-1865YESNOLoyczero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Loyczero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovzero Mountain (Russia) Machiganga Indians Machiguenga Indians Machiguenga Indians Machiguenga IndiansNOMagars Majafia Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Mahalis Mahalis Mahai (Indic people)YESNOMagars Madia Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Mahanubhava Mahainubhava Mahai (Indic people)YESNOMagars Magars Magar (Nepalese people)YESNOMalafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Mahanubhava Mahaiu (Indic people)YESNOMalafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos'va (Russia : Mangarese peopleYESNOMalafa Sos'va (Russia : Mangara (African people)YESNOMalafa Sos'va (Russia : Mangara (African people)YESNOMangagarese people Manggarais (Indonesian people)YESNO <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			
Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- MuseumsYESMuseums, relics, etc.RelicsNogovernment-1945- government-1945-Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-Nogovernment-1945- Lokskif Mountains (Georgian s.s.R.)Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-NoLong Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Area, Alaska)NoLorenzan language government-Civil War, 1861-1865Lovzero Mountain (Russia) Machiganga IndiansNoLovzero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovzero Mountain (Russia) Machiganga IndiansNoLygi Madik (Papuan people)Maayan (Bornean people) YESYESMading Raga Madia Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Mahanubhava Malaia Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaia Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaia Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaia Sos'va (Russia : Mahanubhava Malaia Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaia Sos'va (Russia : Malaia Sos'va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESMalanubhava Malajas Malaja AndjasMalto (Indic people) Mangarai (Indonesian people)YESMandijas Malaja (African people)YESManggarase people Mangara (African people)YESMalaia Sos'va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESManggarase people Manggarai (Indonesian people)YESManggarase people Manggarai (Indonesian people)YESMalaia Sos'va (Russia : Mangarai (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangys			VEC
Museums, relics, etc.MuseumsLincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865-Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865-YESMuseums, relics, etc.RelicsNogovernment-Politics andLithuania-Politics andNogovernment-1945-government-1945-1991NoLithuania-Politics andLithuania-Politics andNogovernment-1945-government-1991-NoLokskif Mountains (GeorgianLokskif Mountains (Georgia)Nos.s.R.)Long Island (Prince ofNoVales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Wales-Outer Ketchikan CensusNogovernment-Civil War,government-1861-1865Nogovernment-Civil War,government-1861-1865NoLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NoLygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga IanguageMachiguenga IanguageYESMadik (Papuan people)MasiMahānubhāvaYESMahanubhavaMahānubhāvaYESMahanubhavaMahānubhāvaYESMahānubhavaMahānubhāvaYESMalafa Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R.):Malafa Sos 'va (Russia :NoPreserve)Preserve)YESMalafa Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R.):Malafa Sos 'va (Russia :NoPreserve)Malafa KeninsulaNoYESMangyashlak Peninsula (KazakhMangyashlak PeninsulaNoS.S.R.)(Kazakhstan)YES			
Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- Museums, relics, etc.Lincoln, Abraham, 1809-1865- RelicsYESMuseums, relics, etc.RelicsNogovernment-1945- government-1945-1991NoLithuania-Politics and government-1945-Lithuania-Politics and government-1991-NoLokskif Mountains (Georgian s.S.R.)Lokskif Mountains (Georgia) Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)NoLong Island (Prince of wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Males-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)NoLorenzan language government-Civil War, government-1861-1865YESNoLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia) Machiganga IndiansNoLygii Machiganga Indians Machiganga IndiansMachiguenga Indians Mahalis MahalisNoMachiganga Is Mahalis Mahalis Mahalis Mahalis Mahalis Mahalis Mahalis Mahalis Mahalis Mahalis Mahaji (Indic people)YESMalafa Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos 'va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESManjas Mandiga Manja (African people)YESManggarese people Manggarese peopleYESManggarese people Manggarese peopleYESManggarese people Manggarese peopleYESManggarese people Manggarese peopleYESManggarese people Manggarese peopleYESManggarese people Manggarese peopleYESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula Mangyshl			1 ES
Museums, relics, etc.RelicsLithuania–Politics and government–1945-Lithuania–Politics and government–1945-1991NoLithuania–Politics and government–1945-Lithuania–Politics and government–1991-NoLokskif Mountains (Georgian s.s.R.)Lokskif Mountains (Georgian s.s.R.)NoLong Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Area, Alaska)NoLorenzan language government–Civil War, government–1861-1865YESLouisiana–Politics and government–Civil War, government–1861-1865NoLygii Loyozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia) Manyans (Bornean people)NoMachiganga Indians Machiguenga IndiansMachiguenga Indians Machiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga Ianguage MahalisMachiguenga Indians MahalisNoMalafa Sos' va (R.S.F.S.R.): Malafa Sos' va (R.S.F.S.R.):Malafa Sos' va (Russia : Mahalis Mahali (Indic people)YESMalafa Sos' va (R.S.F.S.R.): Malafa Sos' va (R.S.F.S.R.):Malafa Sos' va (Russia : MahanubhavaNoPreserve) Malafa Asos' va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos' va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESMalafa Sos' va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos' va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESMangagares people Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh<			YES
Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-1991No government-1945-1991Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-Lithuania-Politics and government-1991-No government-1991-Lokskif Mountains (Georgian S.S.R.)Lokskif Mountains (Georgia)NoLong Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan Census Area, Alaska)NoLorenzan language government-Civil War, government-Civil War, 1861-1865Amuesha language government-1861-1865YESLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NoNoLygii Machiganga Indians Machiganga IndiansMachiguenga Indians Machiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga Indians Mathis MahanubhavaMasi (Indic people)YESMalafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos'va (Russia : MahanubhavaNoPreserve) Malafa Asos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos'va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESMalafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos'va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESMandiga MandiyaMalto (Indic people)YESMangagarese people Mangashlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak PeninsulaNo			1100
government-1945-government-1945-1991Lithuania-Politics and government-1945-Lithuania-Politics and government-1991-NoLokskif Mountains (Georgian s.S.R.)Lokskif Mountains (Georgia)NoLong Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)NoLorenzan language government-Civil War, government-Civil War, 1861-1865Amuesha language government-1861-1865YESLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia) Lygii (Germanic people)NoLygii Machiganga Indians Machiganga IndiansMachiguenga Indians Machiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga Indians MatalisMagar (Nepalese people)YESMalafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Preserve)Malafa Sos'va (Russia : Preserve)NoPreserve) Malafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malafa Sos'va (Russia : Preserve)YESMalafa Agar Manja (African people)YESManggarese people Manja (African people)YESManggarese people Manggarai (Indonesian people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMandigas Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula S.S.R.)Mangyshlak Peninsula Mangyshlak Peninsula Mangyshlak PeninsulaNo			NO
Lithuania-Politics and government-1945- Lokskif Mountains (Georgian s.S.R.)Lithuania-Politics and government-1991- Lokskif Mountains (Georgian s.S.R.)NoLong Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan Census Area, Alaska)NoLorenzan language government-Civil War, government-Civil War, 1861-1865Lousiana-Politics and government-1861-1865NoLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NoNoLygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people) Machiganga IndiansMachiguenga Indians Machiguenga languageNoMadik (Papuan people) Malaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Preserve)YESMalaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Preserve)YESMananubhava Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESManja African people Manja (African people)YESManja Sos'va (Ruszakh Manjg Anja (African people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula Mangyshlak Peninsula Mangyshlak PeninsulaNo			110
Lokskif Mountains (Georgian S.S.R.)Lokskif Mountains (Georgia)NOLong Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan Census Area, Alaska)NOLorenzan language government-Civil War, 1861-1865Amuesha languageYESLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NOLygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga languageYESMadaik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMahanubhavaMahanubhavaMahanubhavaYESMalaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Preserve)Malaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Preserve)Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Preserve)NOMalaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Manja (African people)YESMandijasMalto (Indic people)YESManggarese peopleManja (African people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNONoS.S.R.)Kazakhstan)No	•		NO
S.S.R.)Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Census Area, Alaska)Lorenzan language government-Civil War, government-Civil War, 1861-1865Amuesha language government-1861-1865YESLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Isona governeant (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia) Lygii (Germanic people)NoLygii Maanyans (Bornean people) Machiganga Indians Machiganga language Madik (Papuan people)Maanyan (Bornean people) Madik (New Guinea people)YESMadars Mahalis Mahanubhava MahanubhavaMaagar (Nepalese people) Malaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Preserve)YESMalaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Preserve)Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Preserve)NoMalaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaja (African people)YESMandijas Mandia (Indic people)YESManggarese people Manja (African people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakhstan)No	government-1945-	government-1991-	
S.S.R.)Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Long Island (Prince of Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Census Area, Alaska)Lorenzan language government-Civil War, government-Civil War, 1861-1865Amuesha language government-1861-1865YESLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) Isona governeant (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia) Lygii (Germanic people)NoLygii Maanyans (Bornean people) Machiganga Indians Machiganga language Madik (Papuan people)Maanyan (Bornean people) Madik (New Guinea people)YESMadars Mahalis Mahanubhava MahanubhavaMaagar (Nepalese people) Malaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Preserve)YESMalaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Preserve)Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Preserve)NoMalaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Malaja (African people)YESMandijas Mandia (Indic people)YESManggarese people Manja (African people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakhstan)No			NO
Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)Wales-Outer Ketchikan Census Area, Alaska)Lorenzan languageAmuesha languageYESLouisiana-Politics and government-Civil War, 1861-1865Louisiana-Politics and government-1861-1865NoLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NoLygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNoMachiganga languageMachiguenga languageYESMadik (Papuan people)Magar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMalaña Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaîa Sos'va (Russia :NoPreserve)Preserve)Preserve)YESMalpahariasMalto (Indic people)YESManggarese peopleManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNo			
Area, Alaska)Lorenzan languageAmuesha languageYESLouisiana-Politics andLouisiana-Politics andNOgovernment-Civil War,government-1861-1865NO1861-1865Louozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NOLygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga languageYESMadik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMalaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaîa Sos'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)YESManjasMalto (Indic people)YESMandjasMalto (Indic people)YESMandjasManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNO	Long Island (Prince of		NO
Lorenzan languageAmuesha languageYESLouisiana-Politics and government-Civil War, 1861-1865Louisiana-Politics and government-1861-1865NOLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NOLygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga languageYESMadik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMahalisMadar (Nepalese people)YESMahanubhavaMahali (Indic people)YESMalaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaîa Sos'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)YESMandjasMalto (Indic people)YESMandjasManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh s.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNO	Wales-Outer Ketchikan, Alaska)	Wales-Outer Ketchikan Census	
Louisiana-Politics and government-Civil War, 1861-1865Louisiana-Politics and government-1861-1865NOLovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.) LygiiLovozero Mountain (Russia)NOLygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga languageYESMadik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMahalisMagar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMalaîa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. : Preserve)Malaîa Sos'va (Russia : Preserve)NOMalpahariasMalto (Indic people)YESMandjasManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNO			
government-Civil War, 1861-1865government-1861-1865Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NOLygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga IndiansNOMadik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMagarsMagar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMalaña Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaña Sos 'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)YESMandjasMalto (Indic people)YESManggarese peopleManja (African people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNOKazakhstan)Kazakhstan)Kazakhstan)			YES
1861-1865Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NOLygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga languageYESMadik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMagarsMagar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMalaîa Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaîa Sos 'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)YESMandjasMalto (Indic people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNO		Louisiana–Politics and	NO
Lovozero Mountain (R.S.F.S.R.)Lovozero Mountain (Russia)NOLygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga languageYESMadik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMagarsMagar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMalaîa Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaîa Sos 'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)YESMandjasMalto (Indic people)YESManggarese peopleManja (African people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNO	•	government-1861-1865	
LygiiLygii (Germanic people)YESMaanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga languageYESMadik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMagarsMagar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMalaîa Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaîa Sos 'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)YESMandjasMalto (Indic people)YESManggarese peopleManja (African people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNO		Table - Table	
Maanyans (Bornean people)Maanyan (Bornean people)YESMachiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga languageYESMadik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMagarsMagar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMalaîa Sos 'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaîa Sos 'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)YESMandjasMalto (Indic people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNO			
Machiganga IndiansMachiguenga IndiansNOMachiganga languageMachiguenga languageYESMadik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMagarsMagar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMahanubhavaMahānubhāvaYESMalaîa Sos´va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaîa Sos´va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)YESMandjasMalto (Indic people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNO			
Machiganga languageMachiguenga languageYESMadik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMagarsMagar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMahanubhavaMahānubhāvaYESMalaîa Sos´va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaîa Sos´va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)YESMandjasMalto (Indic people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (KazakhMangyshlak PeninsulaNOs.S.R.)(Kazakhstan)YES			
Madik (Papuan people)Madik (New Guinea people)YESMagarsMagar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMahanubhavaMahānubhāvaYESMalaia Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaia Sos'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)Preserve)MalpahariasMalto (Indic people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (KazakhMangyshlak PeninsulaNOS.S.R.)(Kazakhstan)YES			
MagarsMagar (Nepalese people)YESMahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMahanubhavaMahānubhāvaYESMalafa Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malafa Sos'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)Preserve)MalpahariasMalto (Indic people)YESMandjasManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (KazakhMangyshlak PeninsulaNOS.S.R.)(Kazakhstan)NO			
MahalisMahali (Indic people)YESMahanubhavaMahānubhāvaYESMalaíā Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaíā Sos'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)Preserve)MalpahariasMalto (Indic people)YESMandjasManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (KazakhMangyshlak PeninsulaNOS.S.R.)(Kazakhstan)NO			
MahanubhavaMahānubhāvaYESMalaiā Sos´va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaiā Sos´va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)Preserve)MalpahariasMalto (Indic people)YESMandjasManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (KazakhMangyshlak PeninsulaNOS.S.R.)(Kazakhstan)NO			
Malaia Sos'va (R.S.F.S.R. :Malaia Sos'va (Russia :NOPreserve)Preserve)Preserve)MalpahariasMalto (Indic people)YESMandjasManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh S.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNO			
Preserve)Preserve)MalpahariasMalto (Indic people)YESMandjasManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (KazakhMangyshlak PeninsulaNOs.s.R.)(Kazakhstan)YES			
MalpahariasMalto (Indic people)YESMandjasManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh s.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNO			
MandjasManja (African people)YESManggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh s.S.R.)Mangyshlak PeninsulaNOKazakhstan)(Kazakhstan)NO			YES
Manggarese peopleManggarai (Indonesian people)YESMangyshlak Peninsula (KazakhMangyshlak PeninsulaNOS.S.R.)(Kazakhstan)			
Mangyshlak Peninsula (Kazakh Mangyshlak Peninsula NO S.S.R.) (Kazakhstan)			YES
			NO
Manors-Turkmen S.S.R. Manors-Turkmenistan			
	Manors-Turkmen S.S.R.	Manors-Turkmenistan	

÷

a

Manuscripts (Palimpsests)	Palimpsests	YES
Marcomanni	Marcomanni (Germanic people)	YES
Marind tribes	Marind (New Guinea people)	YES
Marine parks and reserves-	Marine parks and reserves-	
Russian S.F.S.R.	Russia (Federation)	
Markakol' Lake (Kazakh S.S.R.)	Markakol' Lake (Kazakhstan)	NO
Marshes-Byelorussian S.S.R.	Marshes-Belarus	
Marsi	Marsi (Italic people)	YES
Maryland-Politics and	Maryland-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War, 1861-1865	government-1861-1865	
Massachusetts-Politics and	Massachusetts-Politics and	NO
government-New Plymouth, 1620-1691	government-1620-1691	
Massachusetts-Politics and	Massachusetts-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War, 1861-1865	government-1861-1865	
Massacres-China-	Nanking Massacre, Nan-ching	NO
Nan-ching shih	shih, China, 1937	
Mawken	Moken (Southeast Asian people)	YES
Mayatsk Site (R.S.F.S.R.)	Mayatsk Site (Russia)	NO
Mayo language (Piman)	Mayo dialect (Piman)	YES
McCarthy-Army controversy, 1954	Army-McCarthy Controversy, 1954	NO
Meadow-larks	Meadowlarks	YES
Mejprat (Papua New Guinea people)	Mejprat (New Guinea people)	YES
Memorials-Russian S.F.S.R.	Memorials-Russia (Federation)	
Meshchera Lowland (R.S.F.S.R.)	Meshchera Lowland (Russia)	NO
Metropolitans	Metropolitanates	YES
Mickey Mouse (Cartoon	Mickey Mouse (Fictitious	NO
character)	character)	
Mickey Mouse (Cartoon	Mickey Mouse (Fictitious	YES
character)-Collectibles	character)-Collectibles	
Mickey Mouse (Cartoon	Mickey Mouse (Fictitious	YES
character) in mass media	character) in mass media	
Microscope and microscopy	Microscopes	YES
Microscope and microscopy	Microscopy	YES
Microscope and microscopy- Technique	Microscopy-Technique	NO
Microscopy, Medical	Medical microscopy	YES
Microtome	Microtomes	YES
Midas	Midas (Legendary character)	NO
Mikirs	Mikir (Indic people)	YES
Military decorations-	Military decorations-	
Commonwealth of Nations	Commonwealth countries	
Minnesota–Politics and government–Civil War, 1861-1865	Minnesota-Politics and government-1861-1865	NO
Minusinsk Basin (R.S.F.S.R.)	Minusinsk Basin (Russia)	NO
Mishmis	Mishmi (Indic people)	YES
Missions-Germanic tribes	Germanic peoples-Missions	YES
Mississippi-Politics and	Mississippi-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War, 1861-1865	government-1861-1865	10

Missouri-Politics and	Missouri-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War, 1861-1865	government-1861-1865	
Mnong langage, Eastern	Eastern Mnong language	YES
Monarchy-Soviet Union	Monarchy-Russia	
Moneron Island (R.S.F.S.R.)	Moneron Island (Russia)	NO
Monguors	Mongour (Chinese people)	YES
Monument Rock Wilderness (Baker County, Or.)	Monument Rock Wilderness (Or.)	NO
Mordovskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	Mordovskii zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Moscow Canal (R.S.F.S.R.)	Moscow Canal (Russia)	NO
Moscow Trials, Moscow, R.S.F.S.R., 1936-1937	Moscow Trials, Moscow, Russia, 1936-1937	NO
Mounds-Russian S.F.S.R.	Mounds-Russia (Federation)	
Mountains-Armenian S.S.R.	Mountains-Armenia (Republic)	
Mountains-Azerbaijan S.S.R.	Mountains-Azerbaijan	
Mountains-Georgian S.S.R.	Mountains-Georgia (Republic)	
Mountains-Kazakh S.S.R.	Mountains-Kazakhstan	
Mountains-Kirghiz S.S.R.	Mountains-Kyrgyzstan	
Mountains-Russian S.R.S.R.	Mountains-Russia (Federation)	
Mountains-Tajik S.S.R.	Mountains-Tajikistan	
Mountains-Turkmen S.S.R.	Mountains-Turkmenistan	
Mountains-Uzbek S.S.R.	Mountains-Uzbekistan	
Moxo Indians	Mojo Indians	NO
Moxo language	Mojo language	YES
Mugur-Sargol Site (R.S.F.S.R.)	Mugur-Sargol Site (Russia)	NO
Mundurucu Indians	Munduruku Indians	NO
Mundurucu language	Munduruku language	YES
Municipal university and college libraries	Community college libraries	YES
Mural painting and decoration, Medieval-Yugoslavia-	Mural painting and decoration, Medieval-Macedonia	
Ohrid (Macedonia)	(Republic)-Ohrid Mural painting and decoration,	NO
Mural painting and decoration, Medieval-Yugoslavia-Ohrid	Medieval-Macedonia	NO
(Macedonia)-Byzantine influences	(Republic)-Ohrid- Byzantine influences	
Murgab River (Afghanistan and	Murgab River (Afghanistan and	NO
Turkmen S.S.R.)	Turkmenistan)	
Murgabskoe gosudarevo imienie (Turkmen s.s.R.)	Murgabskoe gosudarevo imienie (Turkmenistan)	NO
Murrumbidgee tribes	Murrumbidgee (Australian people)	YES
Muruts	Murut (Bornean people)	YES
Muthurajas	Muthuraja (Indic people)	YES
Myotis lucifugus	Little brown bat	YES
Nagarnooks Naikas	Nagarnook (Australian people)	YES
	Naika (Indic people)	YES
Narew River (Byelorussian s.s.R. and Poland)	Narew River (Belarus and Poland)	NO
National parks and reserves- Azerbaijan s.s.R.	National parks and reserves- Azerbaijan	

8

National parks and reserves-Byelorussian S.S.R. National parks and reserves-Georgian S.S.R. National parks and reserves-Kazakh S.S.R. National parks and reserves-Turkmen S.S.R. National parks and reserves-Uzbek S.S.R. Natural areas-Azerbaijan S.S.R. Natural areas-Georgian S.S.R. Natural areas-Kazakh S.S.R. Natural areas-Turkmen S.S.R. Natural areas-Uzbek S.S.R. Nebraska National Forest (Neb.) Neris River (Byelorussian S.S.R. and Lithuania) Netherlands-Church history-Middle Ages, 843-1555 Netherlands-History-1789-1900 Netherlands-History-1830-Netherlands-History-1830-Netherlands-History-1849-Netherlands-History-1849-Netherlands-Politics and government-1815-1830 Netherlands-Politics and government-1830-Netherlands-Politics and government-1830-Netherlands-Politics and government-1830-1898 Neva Bay (R.F.S.F.R.) New Hampshire-Politics and goverment-Civil War, 1861-1865 New Jersey-Politics and government-Civil War, 1861-1865 New York (State)-Politics and government-Civil War, 1861-1865 Newspapers-Sections, columns, etc.-Advice Newspapers-Sections, columns, etc.-Arts Newspapers-Sections, columns, etc.-Editorials

National parks and reserves- Belarus	
National parks and reserves-	
Georgia Republic)	
National parks and reserves- Kazakhstan	
National parks and reserves- Turkmenistan	
National parks and reserves-	
Uzbekistan	
Natural areas-Azerbaijan	
Natural areas-Georgia (Republic) Natural areas-Kazakhstan	
Natural areas-Turkmenistan	
Natural areas-Uzbekistan	
Nebraska National Forest (Neb. and S.D.)	NO
Neris River (Belarus and	NO
Lithuania)	
Netherlands-Church history- To 1500	NO
Netherlands-History-19th century	NO
Netherlands-History-19th	NO
century Netherlands-History-20th	NO
century	
Netherlands-History-19th century	NO
Netherlands-History-20th century	NO
Netherlands-Politics and	NO
government-19th century	NO
Netherlands-Politics and	NO
government-19th century	110
Netherlands-Politics and	NO
government-20th century	
Netherlands-Politics and	NO
government-19th century	
Neva Bay (Russia)	NO
New Hampshire-Politics and	NO
government-1861-1865	e balatter and
New Jersey-Politics and	NO
government-1861-1865	NO
New York (State)-Politics	NO
and government-1861-1865	
Advice columns	YES
Arts in the press	YES
Editorials	YES

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

Newspapers-Sections, columns, etcGossip	Gossip columns	YES
Ngada people	Ngada (Indonesian people)	YES
Nilo-Hamitic tribes	Nilo-Hamitic peoples	YES
Nogai	Nogai (Turkic people)	YES
Nomads-Kirghiz S.S.R.	Nomads-Kyrgyzstan	
	Non-Chernozem Region (Russia)	NO
Non-Chernozem Region	Non-Chemozeni Region (Russia)	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	N d C I' D l'd	
North Carolina-Politics and	North Carolina-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War,	government-1861-1865	
1861-1865	A state processing and the second	
Novaia Zemlia (R.S.F.S.R.)	Novaia Zemlia (Russia)	NO
O-wen-k'o (Tribe)	Evenki (Asian people)	YES
Oases-Turkmen S.S.R.	Oases-Turkmenistan	
Oceanian American librarians	Pacific Islander American	YES
	librarians	
Oceanian American women	Pacific Islander American	YES
occumun remoniture women	women	
Oceanian Americans	Pacific Islander Americans	YES
	Pacific Islander Americans-	YES
Oceanian Americans-Mental		IES
health	Mental health	
Oceanian fiction (English)	Pacific Island fiction	NO
	(English)	
Oceanian literature	Pacific Island literature	NO
Oceanian literature (English)	Pacific Island literature	NO
and the second	(English)	
Oceanian newspapers	Pacific Island newspapers	YES
Oceanian periodicals	Pacific Island periodicals	YES
Oceanians	Pacific Islanders	YES
Oceanians-United States	Pacific Islanders-United	
Oceanians-Onice States	States	
Outsta (Clarinat fluta harr	Octets (Clarinet, flute, horn,	NO
Octets (Clarinet, flute, horn,		140
trumpet, percussion,	trumpet, percussion, violin,	
vibraphone, violin,	violoncello)	
violoncello)		ANUT
Octets (Clarinet, flute,	Vocalises with instumental	NO
saxophone, percussion,	ensemble	
vibraphone, violin, voice)		
Octets (Piano, percussion,	Octets (Piano, percussion,	NO
vibraphone, violins (2),	violins (2), viola,	
viola, violoncello, double	violoncello, double bass)	
bass)	No god light in the second second	
Oghuz	Oghuz (Turkic people)	YES
Ohio–Politics and	Ohio-Politics and	NO
		140
government-Civil War,	government-1861-1865	
1861-1865	0.1.1.1	
Oil-shales-Reserves	Oil shale reserves	YES
Okskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	Okskii zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Olkhon Island (R.S.F.S.R.)	Olkhon Island (Russia)	NO
Onega Lake (R.S.F.S.R.)	Onega Lake (Russia)	NO
Orang Abung	Orang Abung (Indonesia people)	YES
Orang Hulu (Malayan people)	Orang Hulu (Malaysian people)	YES
Orange Bowl Game, Miami, Fla.	Orange Bowl, Miami, Fla.	NO
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	(Football game)	
Organ, percussion, timpani	Percussion and organ with	NO
with orchestra	orchestra	
	Oriya (Indic people)	YES
Oriyas	onja (maio people)	1 LA

YES YES YES

YES NO

YES NO NO NO

YES

YES NO

YES

<u>R</u>

Ouray, Mount (Colo.)-Passes	Mountain passes-Colorado-	
AND A DESCRIPTION OF A	Ouray, Mount	
Padaungs	Padaung (Burmese people)	YES
Pai-Khoi Range (R.S.F.S.R.)	Pai-Khoi Range (Russia)	NO
Paiute language	Northern Paiute language	YES
Paiute language	Southern Paiute language	YES
Palaces-Russian S.F.S.R.	Palaces-Russia (Federation)	
Palestine-Politics and	Palestine-Politics and	NO
government-1929-1948	government-1917-1948	
Pandora (Musical instrument)	Bandora	YES
Pandora music	Bandora music	
Paraguay-History-1938-	Paraguay–History– 1938-1989	NO
Paraguay-History-1938-	Paraguay-History-1989-	NO
Parentintim language	Parintintin dialect	YES
Parks-Russian S.F.S.R.	Parks-Russia (Federation)	
Patom Plateau (R.S.F.S.R.)	Patom Plateau (Russia)	NO
Patuas	Juang (Indic people)	YES
Peach Bowl, Atlanta, Ga.	Peach Bowl, Atlanta, Ga.	NO
Contraction of the restaura in the	(Football game)	and and the
Pearl-fisheries	Pearl fisheries	YES
Pechenegs	Pecheneg (Turkic people)	YES
Peninsulas-Azerbaijan S.S.R.	Peninsulas-Azerbaijan	
Peninsulas-Kazakh S.S.R.	Peninsulas-Kazakhstan	
Peninsulas-Russian S.F.S.R.	Peninsulas-Russia	
Tennisulas-Russian S.F.S.K.	(Federation)	
Pennsylvania-Politics and	Pennsylvania–Politics and	NO
government-Civil War,	government-1861-1865	NO
1861-1865	government=1801-1805	
Personnel records in education	Student records	
	Student records	YES
Personnel records in education-	Student records-Law and	YES
Law and legislation	legislation	and the second second
Petite-Nation River (Ont.)	Petite Nation River (Québec)	NO
Petroleum-Reserves	Petroleum reserves	YES
Petroleum-Reserves-Law	Petroleum reserves-Law and	YES
and legislation	legislation	
Petroleum-Alaska-	Petroleum reserves-Alaska	
Reserves		
Petroleum-United States-	Petroleum reserves-United	
Reserves	States	
Petroleum products-Reserves	Petroleum products reserves	YES
Phase microscope	Phase-contrast microscopes	YES
Philadelphia (Pa.)-Politics	Philadelphia (Pa.)-Politics	NO
and government-Civil War, 1861-1865	and government	
Philoctetes (Legendary	Philoctetes (Greek mythology)	NO
character)		
Phocis (Greece)	Phōkis (Greece : Region)	NO
Pinezhskii zapovednik	Pinezhskii zapovednik (Russia)	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)		and a
Pithecanthropus erectus	Homo erectus	YES
Pitsunda Cape (Georgian	Pitsunda Cape (Georgia)	NO
S.S.R.)		
Pitsunda-Miusserskii	Pitsunda-Miusserskii	NO
zapovednik (Georgian S.S.R.)	zapovednik (Georgia)	
Plains-Kazakh S.S.R.	Plains-Kazakhstan	

Plains-Russian S.F.S.R. Plant communities-Ordination	Plains-Russia (Federation) Ordination (Statistics)	NO
Plant communities-Ordination	Plant communities-Statistical methods	NO
Plateaus-Kazakh S.S.R.	Plateaus-Kazakhstan	
Plateaus-Russian S.F.S.R.	Plateaus-Russia (Federation)	
Plateaus-Uzbek S.S.R.	Plateaus-Uzbekistan	
Pnars	Pnar (Indic people)	YES
Podkumok Mound (R.S.F.S.R.)	Podkumok Mound (Russia)	NO
Poets, Commonwealth of Nations	Poets, Commonwealth	YES
Polar Ural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)	Polar Ural Mountains (Russia)	NO
Polarizing microscope	Polarizing microscopes	YES
Post exchanges	Military exchanges	YES
Post exchanges-Law and	Military exchanges-Law and	YES
legislation	legislation	11.5
Post exchanges (United States	Military exchanges	VEC
Army)	Wintary exchanges	YES
	Multiple programmy	VED
Pregnancy, Multiple	Multiple pregnancy	YES
Prioksko-Terrasnyi biosfernyi	Prioksko-Terrasnyi biosfernyi	NO
zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	zapovednik (Russia)	
Pripet Marshes (Byelorussian	Pripet Marshes (Belarus and	NO
s.s.R. and Ukraine)	Ukraine)	
Pripiat' River (Ukraine and	Pripiat' River (Ukraine and	NO
Byelorussian S.S.R.)	Belarus)	
Pripoliarnyi Ural Mountains	Pripoliarnyi Ural Mountains	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	
Proton microscope	Proton microscopes	YES
Protest poetry, German-20th century	Protest poetry, German	YES
Protest poetry, German-20th century	German poetry-20th century	NO
Proverbs, Moré	Proverbs, Mooré	YES
Proverbs, Mossi	Proverbs, Mooré	YES
Pruritus	Itching	YES
Prussia, East (Poland and	Prussia, East (Poland and	NO
R.S.F.S.R.)	Russia)	
Public buildings-Russian	Public buildings-Russia	
S.F.S.R.	(Federation)	
Putorana Plateau (R.S.F.S.R.)	Putorana Plateau (Russia)	NO
Quadi	Quadi (Germanic people)	YES
Quartets (Piano, percussion,	Quartets (Piano, percussion,	
vibraphone, double bass)	double bass)	NO
		NO
Quivira (Imaginary place)	Quivira (Legendary place)	NO
Rabhas	Rabha (Indic people)	YES
Rachin Range (Georgian S.S.R.)	Rachin Range (Georgia)	NO
Railroads-Passes	Railroad passes	YES
Railroads-Russian S.F.S.R.	Railroads-Russia (Federation)	
Rajbansi	Rajbangsi (Indic people)	YES
Reflex, Tendon	Tendon reflex	YES
Reflexes, Abnormal	Abnormal reflexes	YES
Repetekskii zapovednik	Repetekskii zapovednik	NO
(Turkmen S.S.R.)	(Turkmenistan)	
Repoussé work-Georgian	Repoussé work-Georgia	
S.S.R.	(Republic)	
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc.	Restaurants	YES

Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Decoration
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Electric equipment
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Employees
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Equipment and supplies
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Equipment and supplies-
Valuation
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Inventory control
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Law and legislation
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Maintenance and repair
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Personnel management
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Sanitation
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Terminology
Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc
Vocational guidance
Rhaetian Alps-Passes
Riangs
Rivers-Azerbaijan S.S.R.
Rivers-Byelorussian S.S.R.
Rivers-Georgian S.S.R.
Rivers-Kazakh S.S.R.
Rivers-Kirghiz S.S.R.
Rivers-Russian S.F.S.R.
Rivers-Tajik s.s.R.
Rivers-Turkmen S.S.R.
Rivers-Uzbek s.s.R.
Roads-Georgian S.S.R.
Roads-Russian S.F.S.R.
Dahart Massira (Cartaan

ÿ

a

RIVEIS-UZUER S.S.R.
Roads-Georgian S.S.R.
Roads-Russian S.F.S.R.
Robert Macaire (Cartoon character)
Romances (Instrumental music)
Romania-Social conditions- 1945-
Romania-Social conditions- 1945-
Rose Bowl Game, Pasadena, Calif.
Russian S.F.S.R.
Russian S.F.S.R
Antiquities
Russian S.F.S.R
Civilization
Russian S.F.S.RHistory
Russian SESR -History-

Revolution, 1917-1921

Restaurants-Electric	NO
equipment	
Restaurants-Employees	NO
Restaurants-Equipment and supplies	NO
Restaurants-Equipment and supplies-Valuation	YES
Restaurants-Inventory control	NO
Restaurants-Law and legislation	YES
Restaurants-Maintenance and repair	NO
Restaurants-Personnel management	NO
Restaurants-Sanitation	110
Restaurants-Sanitation	NO
Restaurants-Terminology	NO
Restaurants-Vocational guidance	YES
Mountain passes-Rhaetian Alps	
Riang (South Asian people)	YES
Rivers-Azerbaijan Rivers-Belarus	
	NO
Rivers-Georgia (Republic) Rivers-Kazakhstan	
Rivers-Kyrgystan	
Rivers-Russia (Federation)	
Rivers-Tajikistan	
Rivers-Turkmenistan	
Rivers-Uzbekistan	
Roads-Georgia (Republic)	
Roads-Russia (Federation)	
Robert Macaire (Fictitious	NO
character)	VEG
Romances (Music) Romania-Social conditions-	YES
1945-1989	NO
Romania-Social conditions- 1989-	NO
Rose Bowl, Pasadena, Calif. (Football game)	NO
Russia (Federation)	NO
Russia (Federation)- Antiquities	NO
Russia (Federation)-	NO
Civilization	1.0
Russia (Federation)-History	NO
Russia (Federation)–History–	NO
Revolution, 1917-1921	

Restaurants-Decoration

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

NO

Russian S.F.S.RLanguages	Russia (Federation)- Languages	NO
Russian S.F.S.RPolitics	Russia (Federation)-	NO
and government	Politics and government	110
Russo-Polish War, 1919-1920-	Russo-Polish War, 1919-1920-	
Campaigns-Byelorussian S.S.R.	Campaigns-Belarus	
Sakhalin (R.S.F.S.R.)	Sakhalin (Russia)	NO
Sakhalin, Gulf of (R.S.R.S.R.)	Sakhalin, Gulf of (Russia)	NO
Salair Ridge (R.S.F.S.R.)	Salair Ridge (Russia)	NO
Samland (R.S.F.S.R.)	Samland (Russia)	NO
San Bernardino Mountains (Calif.)-Passes	Mountain passes-California- San Bernardino Mountains	
San Borondon (Imaginary place)	San Borondon (Legendary place)	NO
San Gabriel Mountains (Calif.)-	Mountain passes-California-	
Passes	San Gabriel Mountains	
Sangilen Mountains	Sangilen Mountains (Russia)	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)		
Sangre de Cristo Mountains	Mountain passes-Sangre de	
(Colo. and N.M.)-Passes	Cristo Mountains (Colo. and N.M.)	
Saurashtrians	Saurashtra (Indic people)	YES
Sayan Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)	Sayan Mountains (Russia)	NO
Schipperkes	Schipperke	YES
Scotland-Church history-	Scotland-Church history-	NO
Medieval period, 1057-1567	To 1500	
Seashore flora	Seashore plants	YES
Self-love in literature	Narcissism in literature	NO
Selkirk Range-Passes	Mountain passes-Selkirk Range	
Selung (Southeast Asian people)	Moken (Southeast Asian people)	YES
Semang (Malayan people)	Semang (Malaysian people)	YES
Sepik River (New Guinea)	Sepik River (Indonesia and	NO
	Papua New Guinea)	
Septets (Piano, guitar,	Septets (Piano, guitar,	NO
clavioline, musical saw,	clavioline, musical saw,	
percussion, vibraphone,	percussion)	
xylophone	and a set of the set of the	
Sette-Daban Range (R.S.F.S.R.)	Sette-Daban Range (Russia)	NO
Sevan Lake (Armenian S.S.R.)	Sevan Lake (Armenia)	NO
Severnaia Zemlia (R.S.F.S.R.)	Severnaia Zemlia (Russia)	NO
Severo-Osetinskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	Severo-Osetinskii zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Shakespeare, William, 1564-1616-Characters-	Shakespeare, William, 1564-1616-Characters-	NO
Revolutionists	Revolutionaries	
Shantarskie Islands	Shantarskie Islands (Russia)	NO
	Shaharskie Islands (Russia)	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.) Shields (Geology)-Russian	Shields (Geology)-Russia	
S.F.S.R.	(Federation)	
Shimongs	Shimong (Indic people)	YES
Shipka Mountains (Bulgaria)-	Mountain passes-Bulgaria-	163
Passes	Shipka Mountains	
Shipping-Passes	Shipping passes	VEC
Ship's stores and Navy exchanges	Military exchanges	YES
(United States Navy)	Minuary excitatiges	163

.

Short stories, Bermudian (English)	
Short stories, Commonwealth of	
Nations (English)	
Shumilikha Site (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Siberia (R.S.F.S.R.)-	
Description and travel Siberia (R.S.F.S.R.)-	
Description and travel-To	
1800	
Siberia (R.S.F.S.R.)-	
Description and travel-	
1801-1944	
Siberia (R.S.F.S.R.)-	
Description and travel- 1945-1980	
Siberia (R.S.F.S.R.)-	
Description and travel-	
1981-	
Siberia (R.S.F.S.R.)- History	
Siberia (R.S.F.S.R.)-	
History–1917-	
Siberia (R.S.F.S.R.)-	
History-Revolution,	
1917-1921	
Siberia, Eastern (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Siberia, Northeastern (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Siberia, Western (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Siculi	
Sierra Nevada (Calif. and	
Nev.)-Passes	
Sikhote-Alin' Range	
(R.S.F.S.R.)	
Sikhotè-Alinskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Sinhalese	
Siriono language	
Sithones	
Siunt-Khasardagskii	
gosudarstvennyi zapovednik	
(Turkmen S.S.R.)	
Slobodka (R.S.F.S.R. : Extinct city)	
Solovetski Islands	
(R.S.F.S.R.)	
South Carolina-Politics and	
government-Civil War,	
1861-1865	
Soviet Union-Armed Forces-	
Finnish officers Soviet Union-Church history-	
17th century	
Soviet Union-Church history-	
1917-	

Short stories, Commonwealth (English)	NO
Shumilikha Mound (Russia)	NO
Siberia (Russia)-	NO
Description and travel	110
Siberia (Russia)-	NO
Description and travel-To	
1800	
Siberia (Russia)-	NO
Description and travel-	
1801-1944	
Siberia (Russia)-	NO
Description and travel-	
1945-1980	
Siberia (Russia)-	NO
Description and travel-	
1981-	
Siberia (Russia)-History	NO
Particul	
Siberia (Russia)-History-	NO
1917-	
Siberia (Russia)-History-	NO
Revolution, 1917-1921	
Siboria Eastern (Bussie)	NO
Siberia, Eastern (Russia) Siberia, Northeastern (Russia)	NO
Siberia, Northeasterii (Russia)	NO
Siberia, Western (Russia)	NO
Siculi (Italic people)	YES
Mountain passes-Sierra	115
Nevada (Calif. and Nev.)	
Sikhote-Alin' Range (Russia)	NO
Sikhotė-Alinskii zapovednik	NO
(Russia)	
Sinhalese (Sri Lankan people)	YES
Siriano language	YES
Sithones (Germanic people)	YES
Siunt-Khasardagskii	NO
gosudarstvennyi zapovednik	
(Turmkenistan)	
Slobodka (Russia : Extinct	NO
city)	
Solovetski Islands (Russia)	NO
South Carolina-Politics and	210
government-1861-1865	NO
government-1001-1002	
Russia-Armed Forces-	NO
Finnish officers	NU
Russia-Church history-	NO
17th century	110
Soviet Union-Church history	NO

Short stories, Bermudian

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

57

YES

Soviet Union-Civilization-19th century Soviet Union-Civilization-1917-Soviet Union-Economic conditions-To 1861 Soviet Union-Economic conditions-1861-1917 Soviet Union-Economic conditions-1918-Soviet Union-Economic conditions-1918-1945 Soviet Union-Economic policy-1917-Soviet Union-Foreign relations-To 1689 Soviet Union-Foreign relations-1689-1725 Soviet Union-Foreign relations-1689-1800 Soviet Union-Foreign relations-1762-1796 Soviet Union-Foreign relations-1796-1801 Soviet Union-Foreign relations-19th century Soviet Union-Foreign relations-1801-1825 Soviet Union-Foreign relations-1825-1855 Soviet Union-Foreign relations-1855-1881 Soviet Union-Foreign relations-1881-1894 Soviet Union-Foreign relations-1894-1917 Soviet Union-Foreign relations-1917-Soviet Union-History-To 862 Soviet Union-History-To 1533 Soviet Union-History-862-1237 Soviet Union-History-1237-1480 Soviet Union-History-Ivan III, 1462-1505 Soviet Union-History-Period of consolidation, 1462-1605 Soviet Union-History-Ivan IV, 1533-1584 Soviet Union-History-1533-1613 Soviet Union-History-Boris Godunov, 1598-1605

Russia-Civilization- 1801-1917	NO
Soviet Union-Civilization	NO
Russia-Economic conditions- To 1861	NO
Russia-Economic conditions- 1861-1917	NO
Soviet Union-Economic conditions	NO
Soviet Union-Economic conditions-1917-1945	NO
Soviet Union-Economic policy	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- To 1689	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- 1689-1725	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- 1689-1800	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- 1762-1796	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- 1796-1801	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- 1801-1917	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- 1801-1825	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- 1825-1855	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- 1855-1881	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- 1881-1894	NO
Russia-Foreign relations- 1894-1917	NO
Soviet Union-Foreign relations	YES
Kievan Rus-History-To 862	NO
Russia-History-To 1533	NO
Kievan Rus-History- 862-1237	NO
Russia-History-1237-1480	NO
Russia-History-Ivan III, 1462-1505	NO
Russia-History-Period of Consolidation, 1462-1605	NO
Russia-History-Ivan IV, 1533-1584	NO
Russia–History–1533-1613	NO
Russia-History-Boris Fyodorovich Godunov, 1598-1605	NO

Soviet Union-History-Epoch of confusion, 1605-1613 Soviet Union-History-Michael, 1613-1645 Soviet Union-History-1613-1689 Soviet Union-History-House of Romanov, 1613-1917 Soviet Union-History-Alexis, 1645-1676 Soviet Union-History-Rebellion of Stenke Razin, 1667-1671 Soviet Union-History-Theodore, 1676-1682 Soviet Union-History-Sophia, 1682-1689 Soviet Union-History-Peter I, 1689-1725 Soviet Union-History-1689-1800 Soviet Union-History-Streltsy Revolt, 1698 Soviet Union-History-Astrakhan Uprising, 1705-1706 Soviet Union-History-Bulavin Uprising, 1707-1709 Soviet Union-History-Catherine I, 1725-1727 Soviet Union-History-Peter II, 1727-1730 Soviet Union-History-Anne, 1730-1740 Soviet Union-History-Ivan VI, 1740-1741 Soviet Union-History-Elizabeth, 1741-1762 Soviet Union-History-Peter III, 1762 Soviet Union-History-Catherine II, 1762-1796 Soviet Union-History-Rebellion of Pugachev, 1773-1775 Soviet Union-History-Paul I, 1796-1801 Soviet Union-History-19th century Soviet Union-History-Alexander I, 1801-1825 Soviet Union-History-Conspiracy of December, 1825 Soviet Union-History-Nicholas I, 1825-1855 Soviet Union-History-Alexander II, 1855-1881

Russia-History-Time of	NO
Troubles, 1598-1613	
Russia-History-Michael, 1613-1645	NO
Russia-History-1613-1689	NO
Russia-History-1613-1917	NO
Russia-History-Aleksei	NO
Mikhai lovich, 1645-1676	
Russia-History-Rebellion	NO
of Stenke Razin, 1667-1671	
Russia-History-Theodore,	NO
1676-1682	
Russia-History-So'fia	NO
Alekseevna, 1682-1689	
Russia-History-Peter I,	NO
1689-1725	
Russia-History-1689-1800	NO
Russia-History-Streltsy	NO
Revolt, 1698	NO
Russia–History–Astrakhan	NO
Uprising, 1705-1706	NO
	NO
1 01	
Russia-History-Catherine I, 1725-1727	
Russia-History-Peter II,	NO
1727-1730	
Russia-History-Anna,	NO
1730-1740	
Russia-History-Ivan VI,	NO
1740-1741	
Russia-History-	NO
The state of the s	
Russia-History-Peter	NO
III, 1762	
Russia-History-Catherine	NO
II, 1762-1796	and freedom
	NO
of Pugachev, 1773-1775	Under Lord
Russia-History-Paul I,	NO
1796-1801	
Russia-History-19th	NO
century	
Russia-History-Alexander	NO
I, 1801-1825	A CHARGE STORE
Russia-History-December	NO
Uprising, 1825	
russia motory monoras	NO
I, 1825-1855	10.01
Russia-History-Alexander	NO
II, 1855-1881	

Cataloging Service Bulletin, No. 59 (Winter 1993)

Soviet Union-History-	
Kandiyevka Uprising, 1861	
Soviet Union-History-	
Alexander III, 1881-1894	
Soviet Union-History-	
Nicholas II, 1894-1917	
20th century	
Soviet Union-History-	
1904-1914	
Soviet Union-History-	
Revolution of 1905	
Soviet Union-History-	
1917-	
Soviet Union-History,	
Military-1917-	
Soviet Union-Intellectual	
life-1801-1917	
Soviet Union-Intellectual	
life-1917-	
Soviet Union-Kings and	
rulers	
Soviet Union-Politics and	
government-To 1533	
Soviet Union-Politics and	
government-1533-1613	
Soviet Union-Politics and	
government-1613-1689	
Soviet Union-Politics and	
government-1689-1800	
Soviet Union-Politics and	
government-19th century	
Soviet Union-Politics and	
government-1801-1825	
Soviet Union-Politics and	
government-1825-1855	
Soviet Union–Politics and	
government-1855-1881	
Soviet Union–Politics and	
government-1881-1894	
Soviet Union-Politics and	
government-1894-1917	
Soviet Union-Politics and	
government-1904-1914	
government-1917-	
Soviet Union-Religion-	
1917-	
Soviet Union-Social	
conditions To 1901	
Soviet Union–Social	
conditions-1801-1917	
Soviet Union-Social	
conditions-1917-	
Soviet Union-Social life	
and customs-1533-1917	

Russia-History- Kandiyevka Uprising, 1861	NO
and the second se	NO
III, 1881-1894	NO
Russia-History-Nicholas II, 1894-1917	NO
Soviet Union-History	NO
Russia–History–1904-1914	NO
Russia-History-	NO
Revolution, 1905-1907	
Soviet Union-History	NO
Soviet Union-History, Military	NO
Russia-Intellectual life- 1801-1917	NO
Soviet Union-Intellectual life	NO
Russia-Kings and rulers	NO
Russia-Politics and	NO
government-To 1533	NO
Russia–Politics and	NO
government-1533-1613	NO
Russia–Politics and	NO
government-1613-1689	no
Russia–Politics and	NO
government-1689-1801	no
Russia–Politics and	NO
government-1801-1917	
Russia-Politics and	NO
government-1801-1825	
Russia-Politics and	NO
government-1825-1855	
Russia-Politics and	NO
government-1855-1881	
Russia-Politics and	NO
government-1881-1894	
Russia-Politics and	NO
government-1894-1917	
Russia-Politics and	NO
government-1904-1914	
Soviet Union-Politics and	NO
government	
Soviet Union-Religion	NO
Russia-Social conditions- To 1801	NO
	NO
1801-1917	
a a	NO
conditions	
Russia-Social life and	NO
customs-1533-1917	

Soviet Union-Social life and customs-1917-Soviet Union, Northern Sovkhoz "Bolkhovskii" (R.S.F.S.R.) Sovkhoz "Detskosel skii" (R.S.F.S.R.) Sovkhoz "Ruch'i" (R.S.F.S.R.) Spits (Geomorphology)-Russian S.F.S.R. Sports-Commonwealth of Nations Stanovoi Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Stars, Variable Stars, Variable-Magnitudes Stars, Variable-Spectra State farms-Russian S.F.S.R Stent (Surgery) Steppes-Kazakh S.S.R. Steppes-Russian S.F.S.R. Still-birth in animals Straits-Russian S.F.S.R. Strikes and lockouts-Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc. Suevi Suevi-Spain Sugar Bowl Game, New Orleans, La. Suites (Clarinet, flute, horn, trumpet, percussion, vibraphone, violin, violoncello) Sukhumi Military Road (R.S.F.S.R. and Georgian S.S.R.) Sunda Islands, Lesser (Indonesia) Sungir Site (R.S.F.S.R.) Super Bowl Game (Football) Surfaces, Minimal Surinam wit and humor Svanetia (Georgian S.S.R.) Svanetian Mountains (Georgian S.S.R.) Swamp flora Table Mountain (Yukon-Koyukuk Borough, Alaska) Tagbanuas Taglar Cave (Azerbaijan S.S.R.) Tajik S.S.R.

Tajik S.S.R.-Antiquities Tajik S.S.R.-History

Tajik S.S.R.-History-Revolution, 1917-1921

Soviet Union-Social life	NO
and customs	
Russia, Northern	NO
Sovkhoz "Bolkhovskii" (Russia)	NO
Sovkhoz "Detskosel'skii"	NO
(Russia)	
Sovkhoz "Ruch'i" (Russia)	NO
Spits (Geomorphology)-	
Russia (Federation)	
Sports-Commonwealth	
countries	
Stanovoi Range (Russia)	NO
Variable stars	NO
Variable stars-Magnitudes	NO
Variable stars-Spectra	NO
State farms-Russia	
(Federation)	
Stents (Surgery)	YES
Steppes-Kazakhstan	
Steppes-Russia (Federation)	
Stillbirth in animals	YES
Straits-Russia (Federation)	
Strikes and lockouts-	YES
Restaurants	
Suevi (Germanic people)	YES
Suevi (Germanic people)- Spain	
Sugar Bowl, New Orleans, La. (Football game)	NO
Suites (Clarinet, flute, horn,	NO
trumpet, percussion, violin,	
violoncello)	
Voenno-Sukhumskaia doroga	NO
(Russia and Georgia)	
Lesser Sunda Islands	NO
(Indonesia)	
Sungir Site (Russia)	NO
Super Bowl (Football game)	NO
Minimal surfaces	NO
Surinamese wit and humor	YES
Svanetia (Georgia)	NO
Svanetian Mountains (Georgia)	NO
Swamp plants	YES
Table Mountain (Yukon-Koyukuk	NO
Census Area, Alaska)	
Tagbanua (Philippine people)	YES
Taglar Cave (Azerbaijan)	NO
Tajikistan	NO
Tajikistan-Antiquities	NO
Tajikistan-History	NO
Tajikistan-History-	NO
Revolution, 1917-1921	

Tajik s.s.RLanguages	Tajikistan-Languages	NO
Talish Mountains (Azerbaijan S.S.R. and Iran)	Talish Mountains (Azerbaijan and Iran)	NO
Tambora, Mount (Sumbawa,	Tabora, Mount (Indonesia)-	NO
Indonesia)-Eruption, 1815	Eruption, 1815	
Tangsas	Tangsa (Indic people)	YES
Tank-cars	Tank cars	YES
Tank-cars-Welding	Tank cars-Welding	NO
Taparita language	Taparita dialect	YES
Tarasca Mine (Imaginary place)	Tarasca Mine (Legendary place)	NO
Tarbagatai Range (Kazakh s.s.R. and China)	Tarbagatai Range (Kazakhstan and China)	NO
Tatar Strait (R.S.F.S.R.)	Tatar Strait (Russia)	NO
Tausugs	Tausug (Philippine people)	YES
Taymyr Peninsula (R.S.F.S.R.)	Taymyr Peninsula (Russia)	NO
Teberdinskii zapovednik	Teberdinskii zapovednik	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	
Teeth, Deciduous	Deciduous teeth	YES
Teeth, Deciduous-Eruption	Deciduous teeth-Eruption	YES
Tehachapi Mountains (Calif.)-	Mountain passes-California-	
Passes	Tehachapi Mountains	
Temperance-Biblical	Temperance-Biblical	NO
arguments	teaching	
Temuan (Malayan people)	Temuan (Malaysian people)	YES
Tendon of Achilles	Achilles tendon	NO
Tendon of Achilles-Wounds	Achilles tendon-Wounds and	YES
and injuries	injuries	
Tennessee-Politics and	Tennessee-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War,	government-1861-1865	STATES OF STREET
1861-1865	Botominent root roop	
Tereno Indians	Terena Indians	NO
Tereno language	Terena language	YES
Territorial production	Territorial production	11.0
complexes-Russian S.F.S.R.	complexes-Russia (Federation)	
Tervingi	Tervingi (Germanic people)	YES
Texas-Politics and	Texas-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War, 1861-1865	government-1861-1865	
Thakurs	Thakuri (Indic people)	YES
Theater-Armenian S.S.R.	Theater-Armenia	NO
Thesmophoria (Festival)	Thesmophoria	YES
Thumri	Thumris	NO
Thyestes (Legendary character)	Thyestes (Greek mythology)	NO
Tigrovaia balka (Tajik S.S.R.)	Tigrovaia balka (Tajikistan)	NO
Tigrovaia Balka Site (Tajik s.s.R.)	Tigrovaia Balka Site (Tajikistan)	NO
Timan Ridge (R.S.F.S.R.)	Timan Ridge (Russia)	NO
Timano-Pechorskii territorial no-	Timano-Pechorskii territorial no-	NO
proizvodstvennyľ kompleks (R.S.F.S.R.)	proizvodstvennyť kompleks (Russia)	
Timoguns (Bornea people)	Timugon (Bornean people)	YES
Tobol River (Kazakh S.S.R. and	Tobol River (Kazakhstan and	NO
R.S.F.S.R.)	Russia)	100
Tolbachik Volcano (R.S.F.S.R.)	Tolbachik Volcano (Russia)	NO
Toprak-kala (Uzbek S.S.R. :	Toprak-kala (Uzbekistan :	NO
Extinct city)	Extinct city)	

industry workers industry employees Trade-unions-Restaurants, Trade-unions-Restaurant YES lunch rooms, etc. employees Trade-unions-Soft drink Trade-unions-Soft drink YES industry workers industry employees Trialet Range (Georgian Trialet Range (Georgia) NO \$.3.R.) Trials (Political crimes and Offenseo)-Russia (Federation) Trigonometry, Plane Plane trigonometry NO Trigonometry, Spherical Spherical Ute, percussion) NO vibraphone) Truthfulness and falsehood- NO (Islam) Tsarlisyno (Moscow, Asing Maring Maring Maring Maring Maring S.S.R.) Tamek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen S.S.R.) Turkmen s.S.R. Turkmen S.S.R. Turkmen s.S.R. Turkmen s.S.R. Turkmen s.S.R. Turkmen s.S.R. Turkmen s.S.R. Turkmen s.S.R History Turkmen s.S.R Turkmen s.S.R Turkmen s.S.R Turkmen s.S.R Turkmen s.S.R Turkmen s.S.R Turkmen s.S.R History Turkmen istan-Antiquities NO Turkmen s.S.R Turkmen s.S.R History Turkmen istan-Antiquities NO Revolution, 1917-1921 Revolution, 1917-1921 Turkmen s.S.R History Turkmenistan-Antiquities NO (Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.) Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Ulakhan Sis Range (R.	Trade-unions-Asbestos	Trade-unions-Asbestos	YES
lunch rooms, etc.employeesTrade-unions-Soft drinkindustry workersindustry workersindustry employeesTrialet Range (GeorgianTrialet Range (Georgia)S.B.R.)Trials (Political crimes and offenses)-RussiaTrials (Political crimes and offenses)-Russian S.F.S.R.Trials (Political crimes and offenses)-RussianTrigonometry, PlanePlane trigonometryNoSpherical trigonometryNoNo trigonometry, SphericalTrins (Flute, marimba, vibraphone)Trios (Flute, percussion)NoWorkersTruthfulness and falsehood (Ralm)Truthfulness and falsehood- Religious aspects-IslamTsarifiyno (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Maring (Papua New Guinea people)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen s.R.P.Tumdras-Russian S.F.S.R.Turkmen S.S.R.)TurkmenistanTurkmen S.S.R.TurkmenistanTurkmen S.S.R.TurkmenistanTurkmen S.S.R.TurkmenistanNo Revolution, 1917-1921Turkmenistan-AntiquitiesTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YES Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)UbiiUbii (Germanic people)YES Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Uakan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)UbiiUbii (Germanic people)YES Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Uakan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)UbiiUbii (Germanic people)YES Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Uakan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)UighursUighur (Urkic			VEC
Trade-unions-Soft drink Trade-unions-Soft drink YES industry workers industry employees No S.S.R.) Trialet Range (Georgia) No Trials (Political crimes and offenses)-Russia (Federation) No Trigonometry, Plane Plane trigonometry No Trigonometry, Spherical Spherical trigonometry No Trigonometry, Spherical Spherical trigonometry No Trigonometry, Spherical Spherical trigonometry No Vibraphone) Truthfulness and falsehood No Tsembaga Maring Maring (Papua New Guinea YES people) Turkmen S.S.R.) Turkmenistan No Turkmen S.S.R. Turkmenistan No YES Turkmen S.S.R Attiguites Turkmenistan-Attiguites No Turkmen S.S.R Attiguites Turkmenistan-History No Turkmen S.S.R History Turkmenistan-History No Turkmen S.S.R History- Turkmenistan - History- No Revolution, 1917-1921 Revolution, 1917-1921 No Turkmen S.S.R.S.N. Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Udokan Range (Russia) <td></td> <td></td> <td>IES</td>			IES
industry workersindustry employeesTrialet Range (Georgia)NoS.S.R.)Trialet Range (Georgia)NoS.S.R.)Trialet Range (Georgia)NoTrials (Political crimes and offenses)-Russian S.F.S.R.Offenses)-RussiaTrigonometry, PlanePlane trigonometryNoTrigonometry, SphericalSpherical trigonometryNoTrigonometry, SphericalSpherical trigonometryNoTriso (Flute, marimba, vibraphone)Trios (Flute, percussion)NoR.S.F.S.R.)Affastifiyno (Moscow, Russia)NoR.S.F.S.R.)Affastifiyno (Moscow, Russia)NoTsarifiyno (Moscow, s.S.R.)Maring (Papua New Guinea people)YES people)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen s.R.R.)Tundras-Russia (Federation)Tundras-Russia S.F.S.R.Tundras-Russia (Federation)Turkmen S.S.R.)TurkmenistanNoTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNoTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-HistoryNoTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNo(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)Ulokan Range (Russia)NoUbiiUbii (Urnkie people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulokan Range (Russia)NoUbirusUlorialer -Politics andNogovernment-1945-government-1945-Nogovernment-1945-government-1945-NoUhriane-Politics andUlraide States-PoriginNoUnited States-PoriginNoNoUnited			VEC
Trialet Range (Georgia)N0S.S.R.)Trials (Political crimes and offenses)-Russian S.F.S.R.Trials (Political crimes and offenses)-Russia (Federation)Trigonometry, PlanePlane trigonometry Plane trigonometryN0Trigonometry, Spherical Spherical TrigonometryN0Trios (Flute, marimba, vibraphone)Truthfulness and falsehood- Religious aspects-IslamN0TSarifsyno (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Maring (Papua New Guinea people)YESTumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen s.s.R.)Turkmenistan)N0Turkmen S.S.R.ATurkmenistan)Turkmenistan)Turkmen S.S.R.ATurkmenistan)N0Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesN0Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesN0Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesN0Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-HistoryN0Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-HistoryN0Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-HistoryN0Turkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-HistoryN0Revolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921Ysiâcheletie RossiiN0UbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)N0Ugoronment-1945- government-1945- government-1945-N0Government-1945- Usraine-Politics and united States-PoreignN0United States-PoreignUnited States-Politics and government-1945-N0United States-			IES
S.S.R.) Trials (Political crimes and offenses)-Russia S.F.S.R. Offenses)-Russian S.F.S.R. Offenses)-Russia Offenses)-Russian S.F.S.R. (Federation) Trigonometry, Spherical Spherical trigonometry NO Trothfulness and falsehood Truthfulness and falsehood- NO (Islam) Religious aspects-Islam TSarifsyno (Moscow, Russia) NO R.S.F.S.R.) Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmenn Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site NO Tundras-Russian S.F.S.R. Tundras-Russia (Federation) Turkmenistan NO Turkmen S.S.R. Turkmenistan-Antiquities NO Turkmen S.S.RAntiquities Turkmenistan-Antiquities NO Turkmen S.S.RAntiquities Turkmenistan-History NO Turkmen S.S.RAntiquities Turkmenistan-History NO Revolution, 1917-1921 Revolution, 1917-1921 Revolution, 1917-1921 Tysächeletie Rossii (No NO NO (Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.) Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Udokan Range (Russia) NO Ubria Ubria (Germanic people) YES Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Ulakhan Sis Ra			NO
Trials (Political crimes and offenses)-Russia offenses)-Russia (Federation)Trials (Political crimes and offenses)-Russia (Federation)Trigonometry, Plane Trigonometry, Spherical Triso (Flute, parcussia)Plane trigonometry Spherical trigonometryNO TrigonometryTriso (Flute, marimba, wibraphone)Truthfulness and falsehood- Religious aspects-IslamNO Religious aspects-IslamTSarifsyno (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Maring (Papua New Guinea people)YES people)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen S.S.R.)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen s.S.R.)NO Religious aspects-IslamTundras-Russian S.F.S.R. Turkmen S.S.R.Tundras-Russia (Federation) Turkmen S.S.R. Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesNO Turkmenistan-AntiquitiesTurkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNO Turkmen S.S.RHistory- Turkmenistan-History- NO Revolution, 1917-1921NO Turkmen S.S.R. Turkmenistan-History- NO Turkmen S.S.RS.S.N.)NO (Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)UbiiUbii (Germanic people)YES UighursYES UighursUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YES UighursUkraine-Politics and government-1945- Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)NO Uikhan Sis Range (Russia)United States-Foreign United States-ForeignUika Kirova, 21 (Moscow, Russia)United States-Politics and government-1945-1763NO government-175-1783United States-Politics and government-French and government-175-1763NO government-175-1763United States-Politics and government-Revolution, r relations-Revolution, government-		Thatet Range (Georgia)	NO
offenses)-Russia (Federation) Trigonometry, Plane Plane trigonometry NO Toriso (Flute, marimba, Trios (Flute, precussion) NO Vibraphone) Truthfulness and falsehood NO Truthfulness and falsehood Truthfulness and falsehood- NO (Islam) Religious aspects-Islam NO TSarifsyno (Moscow, (Farifsyno (Moscow, Russia) NO R.S.F.S.R.) Maring (Papua New Guinea YES Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site NO Tungases Evenki (Asian people) YES Turkmen S.S.R. Turkmenistan NO Turkmen S.S.RAntiquities Turkmenistan-Antiquities NO Turkmen S.S.RHistory Turkmenistan-History NO Revolution, 1917-1921 Revolution, 1917-1921 NO Tysfacheletie Rossii Tysfacheletie Rossia NO Ubii Ubii (Germanic people) YES Ukraine-Politics and Ukraine-Politics and NO government-1945- government-1991- Ukraine-Politics and NO Ubifak Koroxa, 21 (Moscow, NO		Trials (Balifical arimas and	
(Federation)NOTrigonometry, SphericalSpherical trigonometryNOTrisos (Flute, marimba, vibraphone)Trios (Flute, percussion)NOTruthfulses and falsehood (Islam)Truthfulness and falsehood- Religious aspects-IslamNOTSarifsyno (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)AffarifSyno (Moscow, Russia)NOTsembaga Maring s.S.R.N.Maring (Papua New Guinea people)YESTurmek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen)Turkmenistan-NOTundaras-Russian S.F.S.R.Tundras-Russia (Federation)YESTurkmen S.S.R.Turkmenistan - AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-HistoryNOTurkmen S.S.RHistory- Revolution, 1917-1921Tysfacheletie RossiiNOUosgoord, R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUghursUghur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics and government-1945-Ukraine-Politics and government-1945-1991NOUlifas Korova, 21 (Moscow, united States-ForeignNoNoUnited States-Politics and government-1945-1763NoNoUnited States-Politics and government-1945-1763NoNoUnited States-Politics and government-1755-1763NoNoUnited States-Politics and government-1775-1783NoNoUnited States-Politics and government-1775-1783No<			
Trigonometry, SphericalPlane trigonometryNOTrigonometry, SphericalSpherical trigonometryNOTrios (Flute, marimba,Trios (Flute, percussion)NOvibraphone)Truthfulness and falsehood-NOTruthfulness and falsehoodTruthfulness and falsehood-NO(fslam)Religious aspects-IslamTSarifsyno (Moscow, Russia)NOR.S.F.S.R.)Maring (Papua New GuineaYESTsembaga MaringMaring (Papua New GuineaYESpeople)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (TurkmenTumek-Kuchidzhik SiteNOS.S.R.)Tundras-Russia (Federation)TumgusesTurkmen S.S.R.Turkmen sistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-HistoryNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-History-NOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-History-NORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUbiUbini (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-NOgovernment-1945-government-1945-NORevolution, 1977-1783Tristan-1775-1783NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-Politics andNOResiaNogovernment-1975-1763NOUnited State	onenses)-Russian S.F.S.R.		
Trigonometry, SphericalSpherical trigonometryNOTrios (Flute, marimba, vibraphone)Trios (Flute, percussion)NOTruthfulness and falsehood (Islam)Truthfulness and falsehood- Religious aspects-IslamNOTSarifSyno (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)A'SarifSyno (Moscow, Russia)NOTsembaga MaringMaring (Papua New Guinea people)YESTumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen s.S.R.)Tumke-Kuchidzhik SiteNOTundras-Russian S.F.S.R.TurkmenistanNOTurkmen s.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen s.S.RAhtiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen s.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-HistoryNORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNOUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUghursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics and government-1945-government-1991-NOUkraine-Politics and uores and clastes-ForeignNONOUnited States-Poreign 1775-1783United States-PoreignNOUnited States-Politics and government-175-1763NONOUnited States-Politics and government-175-1763NONOUnited States-Politics and government-175-1763NONOUnited States-Politics and government-175-1763NONOUnited States-Politics and government-175-1763NONO <td>Trigonometry Plane</td> <td></td> <td>NO</td>	Trigonometry Plane		NO
Trios (Flute, marimba, vibraphone)Trios (Flute, percussion)NO vibraphone)Truthfulness and falsehood (Islam)Truthfulness and falsehood- Religious aspects-IslamNO Religious aspects-IslamTSarifiSyno (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Tsembaga MaringMaring (Papua New Guinea people)YES people)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen s.S.R.)Tumek-Kuchidzhik SiteNO religious aspects-IslamTundras-Russian S.F.S.R. Turkmen s.S.R.Tundras-Russia (Federation) (Turkmenistan)YES YESTurkmen S.S.R. Turkmen s.S.RAhtiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNO Turkmen s.S.RHistoryTurkmen S.S.RHistory (Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)Turkmenistan-History- NO Revolution, 1917-1921 Tysfacheletie RossiiNO (Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)Ubii Ubii Ubii (Germanic people)YES Udokan Range (Russia)NO government-1945- government-195-1763NO Rusia)United States-Politics and government-1			
vibraphone)Truthfulness and falsehood- Religious aspects-IslamNO Religious aspects-IslamTSarifsyno (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Maring (Papua New Guinea people)YES people)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen S.S.R.)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmenistan)NO s.S.R.)Tundras-Russian S.F.S.R.Turkmenistan Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesNO Turkmen s.S.RAntiquitiesNO Turkmen s.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-Antiquities Turkmenistan-AntiquitiesNO Turkmen s.S.RHistoryNO Turkmenistan-AntiquitiesTysfacheletic RossiiTysfacheletic RossiiNO Revolution, 1917-1921 Revolution, 1917-1921 Revolution, 1917-1921 Revolution, 1917-1921 Revolution, 1917-1921 Tysfacheletic RossiiNO Turkmenistan-History- NO Revolution, 1917-1921 Revolution, 1917-1911 Russia) NO Revolutiane-Politics and government-1945- Revolution, relations-1775-1783 Reversian Revolution, relations-1775-1783 Revolution, relations-1775-1783 Revolution, relations-1775-1783 Revolution, relations-1775-1783 Reversian Revolution, relations-Politics and government-1775-1783 Revolution, Russia)NO Reversiane NO 			
Truthfulness and falsehood (Islam)Truthfulness and falsehood- Religious aspects-IslamNO Religious aspects-IslamTSarifsyno (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Maring (Papua New Guinea people)YES people)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen s.s.R.)Tumek-Kuchidzhik SiteNO s.s.R.)Tundras-Russian S.F.S.R.Tumek-Kuchidzhik SiteNO rundras-Russian S.F.S.R.Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistanNO (Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNO rurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-HistoryNO Revolution, 1917-1921Tysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO (Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)NO (Novgorod, Russia)UbiiUbii (Germanic people)YES Udkan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udkan Range (Russia)NO government-1945- government-1945- government-1945-Ukraine-Politics and government-1945-Ukraine-Politics and government-1945- government-1945-NO government-1945- government-1945- government-1945-United States-Foreign relations-Revolution, relations-Revolution, relations-1775-1783NO relations-1775-1783United States-Foreign United States-Politics and government-1775-1783NO government-1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1775-1783NO government-1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1775-1783NO government-1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1775-1783NO government-1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1775-1783 <td< td=""><td></td><td>mos (riute, percussion)</td><td>NO</td></td<>		mos (riute, percussion)	NO
(Islam)Religious aspects-IslamTSarifšyno (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)A'Sarifšyno (Moscow, Russia)NoR.S.F.S.R.)A'Sarifšyno (Moscow, Russia)NoTsembaga MaringMaring (Papua New Guinea people)YESTumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen s.S.R.)Turkmenistan)YESTundras-Russian S.F.S.R.Tundras-Russia (Federation)YESTurgusesEvenki (Asian people)YESTurkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNoTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNoTurkmen S.S.RHistory-Turkmenistan-History-NoRevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921Ysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNoUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NoUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUdraine-Politics and government-1945-Ukraine-Politics and government-1945-NoUlifak Korova, 21 (Moscow, relations-Revolution, relations-Revolution, relations-Revolution, relations-1775-1783NoUnited States-Poreign united States-Poreign united States-Politics and government-1755-1763NoUnited States-Politics and government-Prechand government-1775-1783NoUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NoUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NoUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NoUnited States-Politics and governm		Truthfulness and falsehood	NO
TŠarifšyno (Moscow, Russia) NO R.S.F.S.R.) Maring (Papua New Guinea people) Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site No S.S.R.) Tundras-Russian S.F.S.R. Tundras-Russia (Federation) Turkmen S.S.R. Turkmenistan Turkmen S.S.RAntiquities Turkmenistan-Antiquities Turkmen S.S.RHistory Turkmenistan-History Tysfacheletie Rossi Tysfacheletie Rossii (Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.) (Novgorod, Russia) Ubii Ubii (Germanic people) YES Udkan Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Udkan Range (Russia) No Ubii Ubii (Germanic people) YES Urkmen -Politics and Ukraine-Politics and No government-1945- government-1991- VER Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia) No Ulifia Korova, 21 (Moscow, Ulitaka Sirange (Russia) No United States-Foreign United States-Foreign No United States-National security National security-United States No United States-Politics and United States-Politics and No government-1945- government-1945-199			NO
R.S.F.S.R.)Maring (Papua New Guinea people)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen S.S.R.)Tumek-Kuchidzhik SiteNOS.S.R.)Tumek-Kuchidzhik SiteNOS.S.R.)Tumdras-Russia (Federation)Tundras-Russia (Federation)TundgusesEvenki (Asian people)YESTurkmen S.S.R AntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-AntigotiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-History-NORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921Tysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUlghursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-NOgovernment-1945-government-1945-NOUlakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlitifa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulitifa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOIntied States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-1775-1783United States-Politics andNOgovernment-French and government-1755-1763Inited States-Politics andNOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOUnited States-Politics andUni			NO
Tsembaga MaringMaring (Papua New Guinea people)YES people)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (TurkmenTumek-Kuchidzhik SiteNOS.S.R.)(Turkmenistan)NOTundras-Russian S.F.S.R.Tundras-Russia (Federation)YESTurkmen S.S.R.TurkmenistanNOTurkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-AntiguitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-HistoryNORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-NOUlifaa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulifaa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NONoited States-PoreignUnited States-ForeignNOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-ForeignNOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-United StatesUnited States-PoreignUnited States-PoreignNOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-ForeignNOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andN		A Santsyno (Moscow, Russia)	NO
people)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen s.s.R.)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmenistan)Tundras-Russia S.F.S.R.Tundras-Russia (Federation)TungusesEvenki (Asian people)YESTurkmen S.S.R AntiquitiesTurkmenistanNOTurkmen S.S.R AntiquitiesTurkmenistan - AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.R HistoryTurkmenistan-History-NOTurkmen S.S.R HistoryTurkmenistan-History-NORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUbiiUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUghursUjghur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics and government-1945-Ukraine-Politics and government-1945-NOUlkraine-Politics and government-1945-Uliakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlitias Korova, 21 (Moscow, united States-ForeignNORussia)NoUnited States-Politics and united States-Politics and government-175-1783NoNoUnited States-Politics and government-French and government-175-1763NoNoUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NoNoUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NoUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNo <th< td=""><td></td><td>Marina (Danua Nau Guinan</td><td>VEC</td></th<>		Marina (Danua Nau Guinan	VEC
Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmen s.s.R.)Tumek-Kuchidzhik Site (Turkmenistan)NOTundras-Russian S.F.S.R.Tundras-Russia (Federation)Tundras-Russian S.F.S.R.Turkmen S.S.R.Turkmenistan people)YESTurkmen S.S.R.Turkmenistan -AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistory-Turkmenistan-History-NORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)NOUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1991-Ukraine-Politics andNOUlkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991NOUlkahan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlitifas Korova, 21 (Moscow,NOR.S.F.S.R.)United States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NOIndia War, 1755-1763United States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic	Tsembaga Maring		IES
S.S.R.)(Turkmenistan)Tundras-Russian S.F.S.R.Tundras-Russia (Federation)TungusesEvenki (Asian people)YESTurkmen S.S.R.Turkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistory-Turkmenistan-History-NORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)NOUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991VESUlikan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlifaa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulifaa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NONited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO	Tumole Kushidahile Site (Turkman	and the second	NO
Tundras-Russian S.F.S.R.Tundras-Russia (Federation)TungusesEvenki (Asian people)YESTurkmen S.S.R.TurkmenistanNOTurkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-HistoryNOTurkmen S.S.RHistory-Turkmenistan-History-NORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)NOUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991Viraine-Politics andNOUlifaa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulifaa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NOUnited States-Politics andgovernment-1945-175-1763NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991Viraine-Politics andNOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NOIndia War, 1755-1763United States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO </td <td></td> <td></td> <td>NO</td>			NO
TungusesEvenki (Asian people)YESTurkmen S.S.R AntiquitiesTurkmenistanNOTurkmen S.S.R HistoryTurkmenistan - AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.R HistoryTurkmenistan - HistoryNOTurkmen S.S.R History-Turkmenistan - History-NORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)VESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991NOUlifsa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulifsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NOgovernment-French and government-French and government-French and government-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics and government-1755-1763NoUnited States-Politics and government-French and government-French and government-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			
Turkmen S.S.R.TurkmenistanNOTurkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-HistoryNOTurkmen S.S.RHistory-Turkmenistan-History-NORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)NOUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1991-Ukraine-Politics andNOUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991NOUlakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlitafka Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulitafka Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NOR.S.F.S.R.)United States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution, government-1775-1783NOUnited States-Politics and government-French and government-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO <td></td> <td></td> <td>1100</td>			1100
Turkmen S.S.RAntiquitiesTurkmenistan-AntiquitiesNOTurkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-HistoryNOTurkmen S.S.RHistory-Turkmenistan-History-NORevolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921Tysiâcheletie RossiiTysiâcheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)NOUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1991-Ukraine-Politics andNOUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991NOUlakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlifia Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulifia Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NORussia)NoRussia)NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1775-1783NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1763NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains Reg			
Turkmen S.S.RHistoryTurkmenistan-HistoryNOTurkmen S.S.RHistory- Revolution, 1917-1921Turkmenistan-History- Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)NOUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics and government-1945-Ukraine-Politics and government-1945-NOUlifsa Korova, 21 (Moscow, ulifsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow, united States-ForeignNONOUnited States-Foreign United States-National securityNational security-United StatesNOunited States-Politics and government-French and government-1775-1783NONOUnited States-Politics and government-French and government-1755-1763NONOUnited States-Politics and government-French and government-1775-1783NONOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NONOUnited States-Politics and united States-Politics and government-French and government-1775-1783NONOUnited States-Politics and united States-Politics and united States-Politics and government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			
Turkmen S.S.RHistory- Revolution, 1917-1921Turkmenistan-History- Revolution, 1917-1921NOTysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)NOUbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1991-Ukraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlifiza Korova, 21 (Moscow, united States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution, government-French and government-1775-1783NoNoUnited States-Politics and government-French and government-1775-1763NoNoUnited States-Politics and united States-Politics andNoNogovernment-Revolution, government-French and government-1775-1783NoNoUnited States-Politics and united States-Politics andNoNogovernment-Revolution, government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NoNoUnited States-Politics and united States-Politics and government-1775-1783NoNoUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNoNogovernment-Revolution, government-1775-1783NoNoUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)No <td></td> <td></td> <td></td>			
Revolution, 1917-1921Revolution, 1917-1921Tysfacheletie RossiiTysfacheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)UbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1991-Vkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991NOUlakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlifsa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulifsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NOR.S.F.S.R.)Russia)NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NOunited States-National securityNational security-United StatesNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763NOunited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1755-1763NOunited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			
Tysiâcheletie RossiiTysiâcheletie RossiiNO(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)UbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1991-Ukraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlifsa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulifsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NONOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NO1775-1783United States-ForeignNOunited States-National securityNational security-United StatesNOunited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1775-1763NOunited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1763NOunited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1775-1783NOunited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NO			NO
(Novgorod, R.S.F.S.R.)(Novgorod, Russia)UbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1991-Ukraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991VIakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlifsa Korova, 21 (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Ulifsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow, Russia)NOUnited States-Foreign relations-Revolution, relations-Revolution, government-1775-1783NoUnited States-National security united States-Politics and government-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics and government-1775-1783NoUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NO			
UbiiUbii (Germanic people)YESUdokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1991-Ukraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlifsa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulifsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NOR.S.F.S.R.)Russia)NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NOUnited States-National securityNational security-United StatesNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763NOunited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1755-1763NOunited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOunited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			NO
Udokan Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Udokan Range (Russia)NOUighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1991-Ukraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlitisa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulitisa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NOR.S.F.S.R.)Russia)NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NOUnited States-National securityNational security-United StatesNOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			
UighursUighur (Turkic people)YESUkraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1991-Ukraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlifsa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulitsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NOR.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NO1775-1783National security-United StatesNOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NO			
Ukraine-Politics and government-1945- Ukraine-Politics and government-1945-Ukraine-Politics and government-1945-1991NO government-1945-1991Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.) Ulitsa Korova, 21 (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.) United States-Foreign relations-Revolution, 1775-1783Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia) NO Russia)NO NO NO Russia)United States-National security United States-Neutrality United States-Politics and government-French and government-1755-1763NO Russia)United States-Politics and government-French and government-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1755-1763NO NO Russia)United States-Politics and government-French and government-Revolution, 1775-1783Ural-Altaic peoplesNO NO government-1775-1783Ural-Altaic tribes Ural-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoples Ural Mountains (Russia)NO NO NO NO NO Ural Mountains RegionNO			
government-1945-government-1991-Ukraine-Politics andUkraine-Politics andNOgovernment-1945-government-1945-1991Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlifsa Korova, 21 (Moscow,Ulifsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow,NOR.S.F.S.R.)Russia)NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-1783NOUnited States-National securityNational security-United StatesNOUnited States-NeutralityNeutrality-United StatesNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NO			
Ukraine-Politics and government-1945-Ukraine-Politics and government-1945-1991NOUlakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlifsa Korova, 21 (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Ulitsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow, Russia)NOUnited States-Foreign relations-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Foreign relations-1775-1783NOUnited States-National security United States-NeutralityNational security-United States government-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics and government-French and government-Revolution, 1775-1783NoNOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-Revolution, government-Revolution, government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoples Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			NO
government-1945-government-1945-1991Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlitsa Korova, 21 (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Ulitsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow, Russia)NOUnited States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution, 1775-1783relations-1775-1783NOUnited States-National securityNational security-United StatesNOUnited States-NeutralityNeutrality-United StatesNOUnited States-Politics and government-French and government-Revolution, 1775-1783NOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, united States-Politics and government-Revolution, Ural-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NO		•	
Ulakhan Sis Range (R.S.F.S.R.)Ulakhan Sis Range (Russia)NOUlitsa Korova, 21 (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Ulitsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow, Russia)NOUnited States-Foreign relations-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Foreign relations-1775-1783NOUnited States-National security United States-NeutralityNational security-United States Neutrality-United StatesNOUnited States-Politics and government-French and government-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoples Ural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)NONOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			NO
Ulitsa Korova, 21 (Moscow, R.S.F.S.R.)Ulitsa Kirova, 21 (Moscow, Russia)NOWited States-Foreign relations-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Foreign relations-1775-1783NOUnited States-National security United States-NeutralityNational security-United States Neutrality-United StatesNOUnited States-Neutrality United States-Politics and government-French and government-French and government-Revolution, 1775-1783NoNOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribes Ural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.) Ural Mountains (Russia)NONOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			
R.S.F.S.R.)Russia)United States-ForeignUnited States-ForeignNOrelations-Revolution,relations-1775-17831775-1783Inited States-National securityNational security-United StatesUnited States-NeutralityNeutrality-United StatesUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			
United States-Foreign relations-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Foreign relations-1775-1783NO1775-1783relations-1775-17831775-1783United States-National security United States-NeutralityNational security-United StatesUnited States-NeutralityNeutrality-United StatesUnited States-Politics and government-French and Indian War, 1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, 1775-1783NOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, Ural-Altaic tribesNOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.) Ural Mountains RegionNONO			NO
relations-Revolution, 1775-1783relations-1775-17831775-1783Inited States-National securityNational security-United StatesUnited States-NeutralityNeutrality-United StatesNo government-French and government-French and government-Revolution, 1775-1763No government-1755-1763United States-Politics andUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, government-Revolution, 1775-1783No government-1775-1783Ural-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNo you Ural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)No Ural Mountains Region (Russia)			
1775-1783United States-National securityNational security-United StatesUnited States-NeutralityNeutrality-United StatesUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763United States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-17831775-1783Ural-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			NO
United States-National securityNational security-United StatesUnited States-NeutralityNeutrality-United StatesUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763United States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-17831775-1783Ural-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO		relations-1//5-1/83	
United States-NeutralityNeutrality-United StatesUnited States-Politics andUnited States-Politics andNOgovernment-French andgovernment-1755-1763NOIndian War, 1755-1763United States-Politics andNOgovernment-Revolution,government-1775-1783NO1775-1783Ural-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO		N. C. I. N. T. S. I. C.	
United States-Politics and government-French and Indian War, 1755-1763United States-Politics and government-1755-1763NOUnited States-Politics and government-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			
government–French and Indian War, 1755-1763government–1755-1763United States–Politics and government–Revolution, 1775-1783United States–Politics and government–1775-1783Ural-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNO Ural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NO NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			
Indian War, 1755-1763United States-Politics and government-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1775-1783Ural-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNO Ural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NO NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			NO
United States-Politics and government-Revolution, 1775-1783United States-Politics and government-1775-1783NOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO		government-1/55-1/63	
government-Revolution, 1775-1783government-1775-1783Ural-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO		The Low Part of Large	
1775-1783Ural-Altaic peoplesNOUral-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO			NO
Ural-Altaic tribesUral-Altaic peoplesNOUral Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO		government-1//5-1/83	
Ural Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)Ural Mountains (Russia)NOUral Mountains RegionUral Mountains Region (Russia)NO		TT-1 Altein months	
Ural Mountains Region Ural Mountains Region (Russia) NO			
(R.S.F.S.R.)		Ural Mountains Region (Russia)	NO
	(R.S.F.S.R.)		

Ural Mountains Region	
(R.S.F.S.R.)-History	
Ural Mountains Region	
(R.S.F.S.R.)-History-	
Revolution of 1905	
Ural Mountains Region	
(R.S.F.S.R.)-History-	
Revolution, 1917-1921	
Ural River (Russian S.F.S.R.	
and Kazakh S.S.R.)	
Uruguay-History-1904-	
oruguay mistory 1904	
Uruguay-History-1904-	
Used video disc players	
Ust Urt (Kazakh S.S.R. and	
Uzbek S.S.R.)	
Uzbek S.S.R.	
Uzbek S.S.R.–Antiquities Uzbek S.S.R.–Civilization	
Uzbek S.S.REconomic	
conditions	
Uzbek S.S.REconomic	
conditions-1918-	
Uzbek S.S.REconomic	
conditions-1918-	
Uzbek s.s.RHistory	
Uzbek S.S.RHistory-	
Revolution, 1905	
Uzbek S.S.RHistory-	
Revolution, 1917-1921	
Uzbek S.S.RLanguages	
Uzbek s.s.RSocial	
conditions	
Uzbek S.S.RSocial	
conditions-1917-	
Uzbek S.S.RSocial	
conditions-1917-	
Uzboi River (Turkmen s.s.R.)	
Uzon Caldera (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Vaigach Island (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Vakhsh River (Tajik s.s.R.)	
Valaam Island (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Valdai Hills (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Valentin Isthmus (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Valikhanov Site (Kazakh	
S.S.R.)	
Valleys-Kirghiz S.S.R.	
Valleys-Russian S.F.S.R.	
Valleys-Tajik S.S.R.	
Valleys-Uzbek S.S.R.	
Verkholansk Range (R.S.F.S.R.)	
Video disc industry	
Video disc players	
Video discs	
Video discs-Catalogs	
Video discs-Library	
applications	

Ural Mountains Region (Russia)- History	NO
Ural Mountains Region (Russia)-	NO
History-Revolution,	
1905-1907	
Ural Mountains Region (Russia)-	NO
History-Revolution,	
1917-1921	
Ural River (Russia and	NO
Kazakhstan)	
Uruguay-History-	NO
1904-1973	
Uruguay-History-1973-	NO
Used videodisc players	YES
Ust Urt (Kazakhstan and	NO
Uzbekistan)	
Uzbekistan	NO
Uzbekistan-Antiquities	NO
Uzbekistan-Civilization	NO
Uzbekistan-Economic	NO
conditions	
Uzbekistan-Economic	NO
conditions-1918-1991	
Uzbekistan-Economic	NO
conditions-1991-	
Uzbekistan-History	NO
Uzbekistan-History-	NO
Revolution, 1905-1907	
Uzbekistan-History-	NO
Revolution, 1917-1921	
Uzbekistan-Languages	NO
Uzbekistan-Social	NO
conditions	
Uzbekistan-Social	NO
conditions-1917-1991	
Uzbekistan-Social	NO
conditions-1991-	1.00
Uzboi River (Turkmenistan)	NO
Uzon Caldera (Russia)	NO
Vaigach Island (Russia)	NO
Vakhsh River (Tajikistan)	NO
Valaam Island (Russia)	NO
Valdai Hills (Russia)	NO
Valentin Isthmus (Russia)	NO
Valikhanov Site (Kazakhstan)	NO
Valleys-Kyrgyzstan	
Valleys-Russia (Federation)	
Valleys-Tajikistan	
Valleys-Uzbekistan	
Verhoiansk Range (Russia)	NO
Videodisc industry	YES
Videodisc players	YES
Videodiscs	YES
Videodiscs-Catalogs	NO
Libraries-Technological	NO
innovations	

*

ø

Video discs-Library applications	Videodiscs	YES
Video discs-Museum applications	Videodiscs	YES
Video discs-Museum applications	Museums-Technological innovations	NO
Video discs in education	Videodiscs in education	YES
Video tape recorders and recording	Video recording	YES
Video tape recorders and recording	Video tape recorders	YES
Video tape recorders and recording	Videocassette recorders	YES
Video tape recorders and	Video recording-Law	YES
recording-Law and legislation	and legislation	
Video tape recorders and recording-Library applications	Libraries and video recording	YES
Videocassettes for children	Video recordings for children	YES
Virginia-Politics and	Virginia-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War, 1861-1865	government-1861-1865	110
Visi	Visi (Germanic people)	YES
Visimskii zapovednik (R.S.F.S.R.)	Visimskii zapovednik (Russia)	NO
Vitim Plateau (R.S.F.S.R.)	Vitim Plateau (Russia)	NO
Voennaia galereia (Zimnii dvorets, Leningrad, S.F.S.R.)	Voennaia galereia (Zimnii dvorets, Saint Petersburg, Russia)	NO
Voenno-Gruzinskaia doroga (Georgian S.S.R. and	Voenno-Gruzinksaia doroga (Georgia and Russia)	NO
R.S.F.S.R.)	Warner Or Hand Col	
Voenno-Osetinskafa doroga (Georgian S.S.R. and R.S.F.S.R.)	Voenno-Osetinskaia doroga (Georgia and Russia)	NO
Volcanoes-Russian S.F.S.R.	Volcanoes-Russia (Federation)	
Volga-Baltic Waterway (R.S.F.S.R.)	Volga-Baltic Waterway (Russia)	NO
Vyborgskii zakaznik (R.S.F.S.R.)	Vyborgskii zakaznik (Russia)	NO
Wages-Restaurants, lunch rooms, etc.	Wages-Restaurants	YES
Wages-Restaurants, lunch rooms, etcLaw and legislation	Wages-Restaurants-Law and legislation	YES
Waghris	Waghri (Indic people)	YES
Wagner, Richard, 1813-1883- Museums, relics, etc.	Wagner, Richard, 1813-1883- Museums	YES
Wagner, Richard, 1813-1883- Museums, relics, etc.	Wagner, Richard, 1813-1883- Relics	YES
Wanchos	Wancho (Indic people)	YES
Wappo language War crime trials-Russian S.F.S.R.	Wappo dialect War crime trials-Russia (Federation)	YES

War memorials-Byelorussian	War memorials-Belarus	
S.S.R.	that memorials belat as	
Warrau literature	Warao literature	YES
Weaving-Germanic tribes	Weaving, Germanic	YES
West Siberian Plain	West Siberian Plain (Russia	NO
(R.S.F.S.R. and Kazakh S.S.R.)	and Kazakhstan)	
West Virginia-Politics and	West Virginia-Politics and	NO
government-Civil War, 1861-1865	government-1861-1865	
White Sea (R.S.F.S.R.)	White Sea (Russia)	NO
White Sea-Baltic Canal	White Sea-Baltic Canal	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	
Wildlife refuges-Russian S.F.S.R.	Wildlife refuges-Russia (Federation)	
		VEC
Women authors, Commonwealth of Nations	Women authors, Commonwealth	YES
Wood-carving-Georgian	Wood-carving-Georgia	
S.S.R.	(Republic)	
Wood types	Wood types (Printing)	YES
World series (Baseball)	World Series (Baseball)	NO
World War, 1914-1918-	World War, 1914-1918-	
Campaigns-Armenian S.S.R.	Campaigns-Armenia (Republic)	
World War, 1939-1945-	World War, 1939-1945-	
Campaigns-Byelorussian S.S.R.	Campaigns-Belarus	
World War, 1939-1945-	World War, 1939-1945-	
Byelorussian S.S.R.	Belarus	
Wrangel Island (R.S.F.S.R.)	Wrangel Island (Russia)	NO
X-ray microscope	X-ray microscopes	YES
Yakuts	Yakut (Turkic people)	YES
Yana-Indigirka Lowland	Yana-Indigirka Lowland	NO
(R.S.F.S.R.)	(Russia)	110
Yanoama Indians	Yanomamo Indians	NO
Yanoama language	Yanomamo language	YES
Yenisey Ridge (R.S.F.S.R.)	Yenisey Ridge (Russia)	NO
Yoga, Siddha	Yoga	NO
Yurucarean language	Yuracare language	YES
Zabai kal'skii natsional'nyi	Zabai kal´skii natsional´nyi	NO
park (R.S.F.S.R.)	park (Russia)	
Zaisan Lake (Kazakh S.S.R.)	Zaisan Lake (Kazakhstan)	NO
Zakatal'skii zapovednik	Zakatal'skii zapovednik	NO
(Azerbaijan s.s.R.)	(Azerbaijan)	
Zangezur (Armenian S.S.R.)	Zangezur (Armenia)	NO
Zeravshan Range (Tajik S.S.R.	Zeravshan Range (Tajikistan	NO
and Uzbek s.s.R.)	and Uzbekistan)	
Zeravshan River (Tajik S.S.R.	Zeravshan River (Tajikistan	NO
and Uzbek S.S.R.)	and Uzbekistan)	
Zeravshan River Delta (Uzbek	Zeravshan River Delta	NO
S.S.R.)	(Uzbekistan)	
Zhiguli Mountains (R.S.F.S.R.)	Zhiguli Mountains (Russia)	NO
Ziggy (Cartoon character)	Ziggy (Fictitious character)	NO
Zimnii dvorets (Leningrad,	Zimnií dvorets (Saint	NO
R.S.F.S.R.)	Petersburg, Russia)	

SUBJECT HEADINGS REPLACED BY NAME HEADINGS

A/UX (Computer operating system) ASTRA (Computer programs) ASTRA (Computer file) Bag of Tricks (Computerprograms) CADSES (Computer programs) CADSES Calculus Toolkit (Computer Calculus toolkit programs) Charlotte and South Carolina Railroad CLASSLIB (Computer programs) Concurrent PC DOS (Computer operating system) CP/68 (Computer operating system) CP/M (Computer operating system) CP/M-80 (Computer operating system) CP/M-86 (Computer operating system) CP/M Plus (Computer operating system) Data File Handler (Computer Data file handler programs) DELTA (Computer programs) Delta (Computer file) DENDRAL (Computer programs) DETECT (Computer programs) DISP (Computer operating system) EPIC (Computer programs) FILESTAT (Computer programs) GEM (Computer operating system) GEOS (Computer operating GEOS (Computer file) system) Greenville and French Broad Railroad Hainan Island (China) Helios (Computer operating system) ILLOD-(AND-OR-B) (Computer program) ILLOD-(ANDOR-B) (Computer program) Jay's treaty, 1794 Kazakhskaia zheleznaia dorogo Kernal (Computer operating system) **KEYSTAT** (Computer programs) KONSTA (Computer programs)

Cancelled Subject Headings Replacement Name Heading

A/UX

Bag of tricks

Charlotte and South Carolina Railroad Company CLASSLIB Concurrent PC DOS (Computer file) CP/68

CP/M

CP/M-80

CP/M-86

CP/M plus

DENDRAL DETECT DISP (Computer file)

EPIC (Computer file) FILESTAT GEM (Computer file : Digital Research)

Greenville and French Broad Railroad Company Hainan Province (China) Helios (Computer file)

ILLOD-(AND-OR-B)

ILLOD-(ANDOR-B)

Great Britain. Treaties, etc. United States, 1794 Nov, 19 Oazag temir zholy Kernal

NO

KEYStat KONSTA

LDOS (Computer operating LDOS system) LOCUS (Computer operating system) MANPOWER (Computer program) Memphis and Charleston Railroad MP/M (Computer operating system) National Standard Reference Data System NETTRA-E1 (Computer program) NETTRA-E2 (Computer program) NETTRA-E3 (Computer program) NETTRA-G1 (Computer program) NETTRA-G1-FIFO (Computer program) NETTRA-G2 (Computer program) NETTRA-G2-FIFO (Computer program) NETTRA-G3 (Computer program) NETTRA-G3-FIFO (Computer program) NETTRA-G4 (Computer program) NETTRA-P1 (Computer program) NETTRA-P2 (Computer program) NETTRA-PG1 (Computer program) NETTRA-PG1-FIFO (Computer program) North Atlantic treaty, 1949 NULOAD (Computer program) OCCULT (Computer program) OCRYSP (Computer program) OLF (Computer progam) OP3VAR (Computer program) **OPTIMA** (Computer program) OR GHX (Computer program) ORACLS (Computer program) Order Entry and Invoicing (Computer program) OS/400 (Computer operating system) OS-1100 (Computer operating system) OS BAMOS (Computer operating system) OS DISPAK (Computer operating system) OS ES (Computer operating system) PAC (Computer program) PACER (Computer program) PALLAS-2DCY (Computer program) PALLAS-PL, SP (Computer program) PARADIGM (Computer program) PASCAL.P (Computer program)

LOCUS (Computer file)

MANPOWER (Computer file) Memphis and Charleston Railroad Company MP/M

National Standard Reference Data System (U.S.) NETTRA-E1 NETTRA-E2 NETTRA-E3 NETTRA-G1 NETTRA-G1-FIFO

NETTRA-G2 NETTRA-G2-FIFO

NETTRA-G3 NETTRA-G3-FIFO

NETTRA-G4 NETTRA-P1 NETTRA-P2 NETTRA-PG1 NETTRA-PG1-FIFO

North Atlantic Treaty (1949) NULOAD OCCULT (Computer file) OCRYSP OLF **OP3VAR OPTIMA** (Computer file) OR GHX ORACLS Order entry and invoicing

OS/400

OS-1100

OS BAMOS

OS DISPAK

OS ES

PAC PACER (Computer file) PALLAS-2DCY PALLAS-PL, SP

PARADIGM (Computer file) PASCAL.P

PASSION (Computer program)
PATHOS (Computer operating system)
Patrol Car Allocation Model (Computer program)
PATTIE (Computer program)
PELINOMIC (Computer program)
Perfect Calc (Computer program)
Perfect Filer (Computer program)
Perfect Writer (Computer program)
Perfect Writer (Computer program)
Perry Preschool Project

PFP (Computer program) PILOT (Computer program) PIMAX (Computer program) PIPS (Computer program) PIRAL (Computer program) POGO (Computer program) POGO (Computer program) Polylith (Computer operating system)

POS (Computer program) POWDER (Computer program) PR1XM (Computer program) PrintMaster (Computer program) PROANA5 (Computer program) ProDOS (Computer operating system)

Project Gemini Project Mercury PROJTARG (Computer program) PROSAB (Computer program) PROSIM (Computer program) PSAM (Computer program) PSR (Computer program) PULSE (Computer operating

system) PUMA (Computer program) PURR-PUSS (Computer program) PYGMALION (Computer program) QL Quill (Computer program) RA6800ML (Computer program) RACTION (Computer program) REALVAL (Computer program) REFLEX (Computer program) REFLEX (Computer program) REFLAB (Computer program) RETRO (Computer program) RETRO (Computer program) RETRO (Computer program)

Richmond and York River Railroad ROCKET (Computer program) PASSION (Computer file) PATHOS

Patrol car allocation model

PATTIE PELINOMIC Perfect calc

Perfect filer

Perfect writer

Perry Preschool Project (Ypsilanti, Mich.) PFP (Computer file) PILOT (Computer file) PIMAX PIPS PIRAL PMS (Computer file) POGO (Computer file) Polylith

POS POWDER (Computer file) PR1XM PrintMaster PROANA5 ProDos

Project Gemini (U.S.) Project Mercury (U.S.) PROJTARG PROSAB (Computer file) PROSIM PSAM PSR (Computer file) PULSE (Computer file)

PUMA (Computer file) PURR-PUSS Pygmalion (Computer file) QL quill RA6800ML Racter RATION Realval Reflex (Computer file) **REHAB** (Computer file) Reportpack RETRO (Computer file) Richmond and Danville Railroad Company Richmond and York River Railroad Company ROCKET (Computer file)

RSTS (Computer operating system) RSX (Computer operating system) RT-11 (Computer operating system) Szöny, Hungary, Peace of, 1642 THEOS (Computer operating system) TopView (Computer operating system) UCSD p-System (Computer operating system) UTILSTAT (Computer programs) Vil'nius (Computer operating system) VM/CMS (Computer operating system) Washington, Treaty of, 1842 Wendin-DOS (Computer operating system) Wordwise (Computer program) Xinu (Computer operating system)

RSX

RSTS

RT-11

Holy Roman Empire. Treaties, etc. Turkey, 1642 Mar. 23 THEOS

TopView

UCSD p-System

UTILSTAT Vil'nius (Computer file)

VM/CMS

Great Britain. Treaties, etc. United States, 1842 Aug. 9 Wendin-Dos (Computer file)

Wordwise (Computer file) Xinu

LC CLASSIFICATION

THE USE OF ALTERNATE CLASSIFICATION NUMBERS

One of the activities in which the Library of Congress engages for the benefit of the nation's libraries is providing alternate classification numbers for bibliographies—which the Library of Congress itself places in Class Z—and for individual volumes in monographic series that the Library of Congress classifies as collections. The former Office for Subject Cataloging Policy recently undertook a survey to determine the extent to which the alternate classification numbers are used by the library community. This report summarizes the responses to the questionnaire that appeared in *Cataloging Service Bulletin*, no. 55 (Winter 1992).

Of the 353 questionnaires returned, 318 were analyzed. The remaining 35 were either from institutions that did not use *Library of Congress Classification* or did not lend themselves to analysis.

Most of the responses (79%) were from academic libraries, 16% from special libraries, and 1% from public libraries. The type of library for the remaining 4% could not be determined.

Of the 312 institutions responding to the question concerning the classification of bibliographies, 68% indicated that they regularly assign the alternate number to the bibliographies added to their collections while 24% use the Class Z number. The remaining 8% indicated they use either number, depending upon where the particular bibliography will be located in their collections. That decision usually revolves around location in the general collections or in a reference collection. Many respondents indicated that they have

reclassified, or are about to reclassify, their bibliographies into the subject collections.

Of the 300 institutions responding to the question concerning the classification of monographic series, 53% indicated that they use the alternate numbers rather than the collected set numbers while 11% indicated they regularly use the collected set numbers. The remaining 36% indicated they frequently use one or the other, depending upon local decisions concerning the treatment of monographic series.

Of the 285 institutions that described the potential impact on their cataloging operations if the Library of Congress were to cease providing these alternate numbers, 76% indicated the impact would be significant while 24% described the impact as minimal.

Although ceasing to provide alternate classification numbers for bibliographies and monographic series classified as collections would be a moderate savings for the Library of Congress, it is apparent that these alternate numbers are widely used and needed. Ceasing to provide them would create a significant impact on the library community, especially in these times of reduced resources. The Library of Congress will continue to assign alternate numbers to bibliographies and monographic series classified as collections.

SUBCLASS GE, ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES

In Cataloging Service Bulletin, no. 58 (Fall 1992), p. 53, the incorrect date was given for the issue of LC Classification: Additions and Changes in which the new subclass appeared. It should have read "list 247 (July-September 1992)."

SHELFLISTING

DATES IN CALL NUMBERS FOR CIP ITEMS

The Library of Congress is discontinuing a practice applicable to dates in call numbers for items cataloged through the CIP program and announced in *Cataloging Service Bulletin*, no. 51 (Winter 1991). The Library has returned to the previous practice of adjusting the date in the call number to agree with the date in the imprint (260 field), as appropriate. This is done at the time the item is received and the CIP record is upgraded to a full one. The other policies announced previously remain the same and are as noted below.

1) Records for items cataloged through CIP. When an item is received and the bibliographic record is upgraded from CIP to full, the record is adjusted to reflect the item as needed. However, the only change that will be reflected in the call number (050 field) is a change made to the date in the imprint (260 field), as appropriate. The author number in the call number will not be changed to reflect a change in the choice or form of the main entry heading (1XX field) or title (245 field).

2) Records for previously cataloged items. Changes made to previously completed records for books are not reflected in a counterpart adjustment to the author number in the machine record or in the shelflist. Author numbers are not adjusted when name headings used as subjects are revised. Substantive changes to the first subject heading (6XX field) do not result in reclassifying the item as long as the classification previously assigned reflects generally the intellectual content orientation of the work. Reclassification is done only when unacceptable discrepancies would exist if the old classification were not changed.

Note that as a result of these policies, there will be cases in which author numbers

do not seem accurately to reflect main entry, particularly for cataloging provided originally at the CIP stage or for existing full MARC book records, now revised. It is highly likely that such discrepancies are the result of conscious decisions made by the cataloging staff. Accordingly, users of the Library's MARC records for books are asked to consider these possibilities before notifying the Library of any discrepancies encountered in author numbers in the 050 field. Note also that in previously completed records for books already received in the Library of Congress, there are no plans to change any discrepancies in dates resulting from the application of the interim policy during October 1990-October 1992.

DATES IN CALL NUMBERS FOR LOOSE-LEAF AND CERTAIN OTHER LEGAL PUBLICATIONS

In response to requests from both the Library of Congress Law Library and many other law libraries, an exception has been introduced to the rules for adding the date as the final element of a call number, as presented in the *Subject Cataloging Manual: Shelflisting*, G 140. Dates are no longer being added to call numbers for the following types of publications:

1) Loose-leaf services that are cataloged as such and continuously kept up to date. Although this applies to all classes, as a practical matter the effect will be felt primarily in class K, where the vast majority of such publications class.

2) Legal publications where the final Cutter is selected from a span based on dates. For these publications, the date is "built in" to the final Cutter and the further addition of a numerical date is redundant.

For example, in KFA-KFW, KFZ 30.A3-39, the instruction is to subarrange chronologically. The choice of Cutter in the span .A3-39 is based on the date of the publication, and the further addition of a numerical date is unnecessary.

COOPERATIVE CATALOGING

COOPERATIVE NAME AUTHORITY FILES

Two meetings were held last summer involving Library of Congress staff and representatives from libraries that are involved in cooperative cataloging projects.

The first, the ALA-NACO Participants' Discussion Group was held June 28, 1992, in San Francisco and was devoted to a single topic: future directions for national cooperative authority programs. Sarah E. Thomas (Director for Cataloging, Library of Congress) pointed to the valuable opportunity this meeting provided for the Library of Congress to consult with other interested libraries in developing new directions for national authority control. She introduced three speakers who were invited to begin the discussion by making brief presentations. These were Brian Schottlaender (Assistant University Librarian for Technical Services, University of California, Los Angeles), Joan Swanekamp (Head, Monographs Special Processing Services, Columbia University Libraries), and Jennifer Younger (Assistant Director for Technical Services, Ohio State University).

Brian Schottlaender's presentation focussed on the need for authority work to accomplish authority control in an automated environment, noting that studies demonstrate that authority work has not changed much since the days of the card catalog, despite significant differences between card and online catalogs. He also discussed the high cost of authority control and suggested two ways to reduce authority control costs without

affecting user access: 1) only do authority work that needs doing and 2) do not repeat authority work done by others.

Jennifer Younger discussed new approaches to the creation of name authority headings in a national cooperative name authority file. She made several recommendations to improve LC NACO operations, including development of a procedures manual written from the participants' point of view; examining the continuing use of, or efficient alternatives to, the Linked Systems Project (LSP), the current technology used to transmit headings between individual libraries and LC; and, greater consistency among all participants as to what "research" is needed to support establishment of headings.

She also made proposals to improve the use of the national authority file for postcataloging authority control, such as expanding the number of authority records in the file and broadening the universe for the basis of the national file to include headings found on records that reside in both the OCLC and RLIN bibliographic networks, not just LC records. She stressed that maximum use should be made of the computer to create an expanded authority file, such as machine generation of certain headings and references.

Joan Swanekamp presented a series of proposals from Columbia University Libraries to make NACO more responsive to the needs of member libraries as they attempt to maintain and optimize cataloging operations in the current environment. These ideas included some items mentioned by Jennifer Younger in her presentation, such as the development of a participants' manual, basing authority work on the shared database found on the OCLC and RLIN utilities, and developing consistent guidelines on appropriate levels of research. She also proposed the exploration of broadening the governance of NACO along the lines of CONSER (the Cooperative Online Serials Program) to include participant representation, developing more participant-oriented training programs for new NACO participants, and adapting the *Library of Congress Rule Interpretations* to the current online cooperative environment.

Sarah Thomas sponsored a follow-up meeting at the Library of Congress on July 13 that was attended by representatives from various LC divisions and invited guests, including Duane Arenales and Christa Hoffmann (National Library of Medicine), Liz Bishoff, Martin Dillon, and Glenn Patton (OCLC), Bill Gosling (University of Michigan), Ed Glazier and Madeleine Stovel (RLG), Carol Mandel (Columbia University), and Linda West (Harvard University). Ms. Thomas outlined the general goals of the meeting, which were to discuss 1) procedure and policy changes that will improve cooperative authority programs, 2) the technical underpinnings of the programs that would encourage contributions, and 3) governance issues related to cooperative programs.

As a basis for discussion, the group developed a set of basic assumptions about the national authority file of the future, agreed on a list of basic functions such a file would have, and identified a list of issues that needed to be addressed. These issues and the conclusions reached at this day-long session include

1) Where will the national name authority file will be located and what are the links between files in different locations? It was decided that in addition to the Library's online catalog, the OCLC and RLIN databases (which have LC records as a subset) should also constitute the national authority file for the basis of establishing headings. Although LSP will continue to provide a vehicle to link these databases for the present, planning will proceed to enable exchanging records using file transfer protocols (FTP), a move necessitated by recent reconfiguration at OCLC and made possible by exploiting Internet technology already being studied by LC.

2) What will be under authority control? Although there have been recent proposals to cease doing authority work for certain headings (such as those not requiring cross references or only in case of conflict), the consensus seemed to favor increasing the number of headings under authority control, which will improve the efficiency of machine validation. Exploration of machine generated headings, or the possibility of "minimal level" headings should continue.

3) Who will contribute to the national authority file and to what extent? Authority control as currently practiced was identified as being time consuming and requiring considerable effort. To increase the size of the national authority file, the group urged the Library to make it easier for NACO participation and contribution. Discussion also focussed on a form of broadened governance that will more actively involve cooperating libraries, following the CONSER model that was outlined for participants by Linda Bartley, CONSER Operations Coordinator.

4) What should be included in an authority record? Although no definite decisions were made by the participants, one of the responsibilities of the reconstituted NACO group will be to examine this issue under the new governance structure, involving all NACO participants and the larger library community.

It was noted that this meeting had provided a program of issues on national authority file development. The agenda should now be to take steps to shift the deliberation of these issues to a programmatic structure like that used in the CONSER program, which would then allow for discussion among the entire NACO membership. Funding, options for continuing development of an agenda, and broadening representation to include vendors and other indexing and abstracting agencies were also considered.

Anyone wishing to receive copies of complete summaries of these two meetings, or directions on how to access them electronically as anonymous FTP files on the Internet, should contact Dave Reser, Senior Cataloger, Cooperative Cataloging, at (202) 707-2406.

PUBLICATIONS

LC CATALOGING NEWSLINE

In January the Cataloging Directorate inaugurated an electronic newsletter entitled *LC Cataloging Newsline* available through Internet. This quarterly publication will contain generally brief statements related to activities of the Library of Congress in the area of cataloging that may be of interest or concern to the library community, such as new or revised policy decisions (actual or developing), technological developments that may affect the community, new publications, meetings, reports, and/or demonstrations at ALA conferences, and employment opportunities in cataloging.

CDMARC SERIALS

CDMARC Serials—the complete CONSER database on CD-ROM—contains approximately 600,000 serial records, including contributions from the U.S. Newspaper Program. The majority of the records are full-level cataloging with LC subject headings and call numbers. This new one-disk product is fully cumulated and issued quarterly [three issues only for the 1992 subscription year].

CDMARC Serials features 16 search and 14 browse indexes, including LC and Dewey classification numbers. The search function allows users to search individual words or phrases; it includes Boolean searching and no stopwords. The browse function allows users to scroll through the indexes similar to the way a search is conducted through a print index. Users can view citations in five display formats: catalog card image, MARC tagged, labeled, custom labeled, or custom tagged. Records can be saved in DOS format for word processing or by exporting them in full USMARC communications format for use in an automated database.

A reference manual, quick reference guide, keyboard template, binder, and installation and retrieval software are included. The 1992 subscription to *CDMARC Serials* is \$330 (North America) or \$360 (Outside North America). Subscriptions may be placed with Cataloging Distribution Service/Dept. AE, Customer Services Section, Library of Congress, Washington, D.C. 20541-5017; telephone: 1-800-255-3666 (toll-free, U.S. only) or (202) 707-6100; FAX: (202) 707-1334.

LC CLASSIFICATION SCHEDULES

The Library of Congress has recently published five new classification schedules: J (1991), P-PM Supplement (1991), PQ-Part 1 (1992), PT-Part 2 (1992), and U (1992). Revised print editions scheduled for 1993 include C and V. Class KL-KWX: the Law of Asia and Eurasia, Africa, Pacific Area and Antarctica, working draft edition (issued in 1991 in looseleaf with no index) will be replaced in late Spring 1993 by the final printed edition, incorporating many changes and a full index. To order these or other current LC classification schedules, contact Cataloging Distribution Service, Customer Services Section/Dept. AK, Library of Congress, Washington, D.C. 20541-5017; telephone: 1-800-255-3666 (toll-free, U.S. only) or (202) 707-6100; FAX: (202) 707-1334.

The Library is currently working on a number of initiatives that will improve access to LC classification schedules. These initiatives include converting all classification schedules into the USMARC format—facilitating more frequent updating and revisions. Additionally, this conversion will allow the Library's Cataloging Distribution Service (CDS) to distribute the schedules in different physical formats, such as looseleaf and CD-ROM versions. Class H-HJ has been completed as part of the pilot project and funding has been obtained to convert classes B-BJ, E-F, KF, L, PN, PR, PS, PZ, R, and T during FY93. Plans for the conversion of other schedules are currently being discussed.

Questions about the conversion process and the content and editorial policies for LC classification schedules should be directed to the Chief, Cataloging Policy and Support Office, at (202) 707-4380. Send inquiries or suggestions about new or enhanced LC classification schedule products to Liz Leahy, CDS, telephone: (202) 707-0194 or email to leahy@mail.loc.gov.

€U.5. GOVERNMENT PRINTING OFFICE 1993 -342 - 58 5/60004

2. Specific an extent application for the same to research of the second of the second sec

All and the second control of a part of the second control of t

(b) A second with the antipact of the second secon second sec